

The London Gazette

Registered as a newspaper

Published by Authority

Established 1665

Contents

State/

*Parliament/9217

Ecclesiastical/

- *Public Finance/9217
- *Transport/9218
- *Planning/9223

Health/

- *Environment/9226
- *Water/9227

Agriculture & Fisheries/

*Notices published today

*Energy/9228

Post & Telecom./

- *Other Notices/9228
- *Corporate Insolvency/9228
- *Personal Insolvency/9253
- *Companies Regulation/9260
- *Partnerships/9261
- *Societies Regulation/9261
- *Personal Legal/9262
- *Government Tracker/9269

All new Government publications and what's new on Government websites.

Parliament



House of Commons

I hereby give notice that it has been certified to me in writing under the hands of two Members of the House of Commons, in the manner required by the Recess Elections Act 1975 that Clifford Forsythe Esquire, Member of Parliament for the County Constituency of South Antrim died on the 27th day of April 2000. Accordingly, pursuant to the said Act, I shall issue my Warrant to the Clerk of the Crown for Northern Ireland to make out a New Writ for the Election of a Member to serve as Member of Parliament for the County Constituency of South Antrim in the place of the said Clifford Forsythe Esquire, at the end of six days after the insertion of this notice in *The Belfast Gazette*.

Given under my hand

This Fifteenth day of August 2000.

B. Boothroyd, Speaker

(1001)

Public Finance



National Savings

INDEX-LINKED NATIONAL SAVINGS

MOVEMENT OF THE UNITED KINGDOM GENERAL INDEX OF RETAIL PRICES

For the purposes of revaluing on repayment Index-linked National Savings Certificates (Retirement Issue, 2nd, 3rd, 4th, 5th, 6th, 7th, 8th and 9th Index-linked Issues) and contributions under Save As You Earn savings contracts (Third Issue), the Index figure issued by the Office for National Statistics in the month of August and applicable to the month of September is 170-5. This figure is based on the revised reference base of 100 adopted in January 1987.

In accordance with the relevant prospectuses a notional Index figure of 672.6 has been calculated and will apply to Index-linked Savings Certificates purchased in March 1987 or earlier and SAYE contributions which were due for payment and made in February 1987 or earlier. (1002)

Bank of England

An ACCOUNT pursuant to the Acts 7 & 8 Vict. ch. 32, 18 & 19 Geo. 5 ch. 13 and 19 & 20 Eliz. 2 ch. 24, for the week ending on Wednesday, the 16th day of August 2000.

ISSUE DEPARTMENT

Notes Issued: In Circulation In Banking Department	£ 26,359,228,125 10,771,875	Government Debt Other Government Securities Other Securities Coin other than Gold Coin		 	£ 13,493,617,757 12,876,382,243 —
		Amount of Fiduciary Issue Gold Coin and Bullion		 	£26,370,000,000
_	£26,370,000,000				£26,370,000,000
Dated the 17th day of August 2000. C. P. Mann, Deputy Chief Cashier					
	Banking D	DEPARTMENT			
Capital Rest	£ 14,553,000 —	Government Securities Other Securities Notes		 	£ 1,464,338,863 53,437,280,723 10,771,875
National Loans Fund, National Debt Commissioners and Dividend Accounts) Other Deposits Seven Day and other Bills	401,233,751 54,496,638,663	Coin	•••	 	33,953
_	£54,912,425,414				£54,912,425,414
Dated the 17th day of Averest 2000		I			

Dated the 17th day of August 2000. *C. P. Mann,* Deputy Chief Cashier

(1003)

Transport



Road Traffic Acts

Highways Agency ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 THE A38 TRUNK ROAD (WEST OF LANDRAKE) (PROHIBITION OF RIGHT TURN) ORDER 2000

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he made this Order on 18th August 2000, coming into force on 24th August 2000, on the A38 Trunk Road at Landrake, in the district of Caradon, in the county of Cornwall. The notice of the proposal to make if (Ref. HA 41/29/64) was published in issue number 55865 of *The London Gazette*, on 5th June 2000, and the effect of the Order is as described in that notice.

A copy of the made Order, and of a plan illustrating the effect of the Order and the alternative route may be inspected, during normal office hours, at the offices of Cornwall County Council, New County Hall, Truro TR1 3AY, Caradon District Council, Luxstowe House, Liskeard, Cornwall PL14 5DP, and at Landrake Post Office, Tideford Road, Landrake, Cornwall PL12 5DP. They may also be obtained by application to the Highways Agency, Project Services Operations (South Wales), Room 414, Tollgate House, Houlton Street, Bristol BS2 9DJ, quoting Ref. HA 41/29/64.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the powers of the above Act, or on the ground that any requirement of that Act, or of regulations made thereunder, has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks from 18th August 2000, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or any provisions contained therein.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to the Highways Agency, Project Services Operations (South West), Tollgate House, Houlton Street, Bristol BS2 9DJ, or by telephoning 0117 987 8544.

H. Reeves, Project Services Operations (South West)
Highways Agency, Department of the Environment, Transport and the
Regions (512)

London Borough of Ealing THE EALING (BUS PRIORITY) TRAFFIC ORDER 200

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Ealing, hereinafter called the Council, propose to make the above-mentioned Order under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended.

The general effect of the Order would be to consolidate all existing bus lanes in the borough into one traffic Order and to amend the definitions and times so that bus lane restrictions would operate on the lengths of streets specified in column 1 of the Schedule to this notice during the times specified in column 2 of that Schedule.

A copy of the proposed Order, of the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order and a plan showing the locations and effects of the Order may be inspected, until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order is made or as the case may be, the Council decides not to make the Order, during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at Parkman Consultancy, Transportation Section, 24 Uxbridge Road, Ealing, London W5 2BP.

Any person desiring to object to the proposed Orders or make other representation should send a statement in writing of either their objection and the grounds thereof or of their representation to Parkman Consultancy, Transportation Section, 24 Uxbridge Road, Ealing, London W5 2BP, within 21 days of the date on which this notice is published.

J. Birch, Director of Environment Group

SCHEDULE

Lengths of road

Broadway, London W.13, the north side, from a point 7-40 metres east of a point opposite the common boundary of Nos. 144 and 146 Broadway to a point 6-60 metres west of the western kerb-line of Bedford Road.

Hanger Lane, London W.5, the east side, from the southern kerb-line of the northern arm of Cleveley Crescent to the northern kerb-line of the southern arm of Cleveley Crescent.

High Street, London W.3, the south side, from its junction with The Vale, London W.3 to a point 33·20 metres east of the eastern kerb-line of Melville Villas Road.

New Broadway, London W.5, the north side, from its junction with Uxbridge Road, London W.5 to a point 36·10 metres east of the eastern kerb-line of Longfield Avenue.

Ruislip Road, Greenford:

(a) the north and north-east sides, from the southern kerb-line of Eastmead Avenue to a point opposite the eastern wall of Greenford Methodist Church, Ruislip Road:

(b) the north and north-east sides, from a point opposite the western flank wall of No. 294 Ruislip Road to a point opposite the common boundary of Nos. 118 and 120 Ruislip Road.

South Road, Southall, the west side, from a point opposite the north-eastern boundary fence of Martin Court, South Road to a point 117 metres north of a point opposite that fence.

The Broadway, Southall:

(a) the north side, from the borough boundary with the London Borough of Hillingdon to a point 10 metres west of the western kerb-line of Stanley Road;

(b) the north side, from a point 27·20 metres east of the eastern kerb-line of Dane Road to a point 2 metres west of the western kerb-line of St. George's Avenue.

The Mall, London W.5, the south side, from a point 26·30 metres east of the eastern kerb-line of Northcote Avenue to a point 19·40 metres west of the western kerb-line of Windsor Road.

The Vale, London W.3:

(a) the north side, from a point 16·50 metres west of a point opposite the western kerb-line of Du Cros Road to a point 39·40 metres east of the eastern kerb-line of First Avenue;

(b) the south side, from a point 5.40 metres west of the western kerb-line of Stanley Gardens to its junction with High Street, London W.3.

Uxbridge Road, London W.3, the north side, from a point 9·10 metres east of the eastern kerb-line of Hale Gardens to a point 10·75 metres east of a point opposite the eastern kerb-line of Willcott Road.

Uxbridge Road, London W.5, the north side, from a point 3.60 metres east of the eastern kerb-line of the westernmost vehicular access to Nos. 46 to 50 Uxbridge Road to its junction with New Broadway, London W.5.

Uxbridge Road, Ealing Common, London W.5, the north side, from a point 125·70 metres east of the eastern kerb-line of North Common Road to a point 83·60 metres west of the western kerb-line of the A406 North Circular Road (Hangar Lane).

Times of operation

7 a.m. to 7 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays; 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Saturdays.

At any time.

4 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays.

7 a.m. to 7 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays; 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Saturdays.

7 a.m. to 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays; 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. on Saturdays.

7 a.m. to 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays; 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. on Saturdays.

7 a.m. to 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Mondays to Sundays.

7 a.m. to 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays.

7 a.m. to 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays.

7 a.m. to 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. to 8 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays; 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Saturdays.

7 a.m. to 10 a.m. on Mondays to Fridays.

4 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays.

8 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Mondays to Saturdays.

7 a.m. to 7 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays; 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Saturdays.

7 a.m. to 10 a.m. on Mondays to Fridays.

Lengths of road

Uxbridge Road, Hanwell, London W.7, the south side, from a point 4·10 metres west of the western kerb-line of Grosvenor Road to a point 1·75 metres west of the easternmost wall of No. 40 Uxbridge Road.

Uxbridge Road, London W.13, the south side, from a point 10·70 metres west of the western kerb-line of Dane Road to a point 2·90 metres east of the eastern kerb-line of Chapel Road.

Uxbridge Road, Southall:

(a) the north side, from a point 47-60 metres west of the western kerb-line of Longford Avenue to a point 35 metres east of the eastern kerb-line of Longford Avenue:

(b) the north side, from a point 48-30 metres west of a point opposite the western boundary of No. 401 Uxbridge Road to a point 0-80 metres west of a point opposite the common boundary of Nos. 477 and 479 Uxbridge Road;

(c) the south side, from a point 55·10 metres east of a point opposite the eastern kerb-line of Park View Road to a point 5·40 metres west of the western kerb-line of Green Drive;

(d) the south side (on the north side of the westbound carriageway and adjacent to the central reservation), from a point 8-80 metres east of a point opposite the easternmost wall of No. 218 Uxbridge Road to a point 120 metres east of a point opposite that wall.

18th August 2000.

Times of operation

4 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays.

7 a.m. to 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. to 8 p.m. on Mondays to Fridays; 10 a.m. to 8 p.m. on Saturdays.

At any time.

7 a.m. to 10 a.m. on Mondays to Fridays.

At any time.

At any time.

(493)

London Borough of Hammersmith and Fulham

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1991

AMENDED WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTIONS

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Hammersmith and Fulham propose to make the following Order to be entitled The Hammersmith and Fulham (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Amendment (No.) Order 2000, under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Road Traffic Act 1991.

The general effect of the Order above would be to amend the existing waiting and loading restrictions in King Street, London W.6 and Hammersmith Road, London W.14 to the following:

Hammersmith Road, the south side, from its junction with Addison Bridge Place to its junction with Avonmore Road. At any time waiting restriction.

King Street, the north side, from its junction with Leamore Street to its junction with Beavor Lane, Monday to Saturday 8.30~a.m. to 6.30~p.m. waiting restriction except in between Cromwell Avenue and the common boundary of 358-360~King~Street, which will be 7~a.m. to 7~p.m. Monday to Saturday.

King Street, the south side, will be a mixture of at any time and 8 a.m. to 7 p.m. Monday to Saturday waiting restrictions.

A copy of the proposed Order and of the map which indicates the road to which the Order relates and of the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order may be inspected at the address given below, during normal office hours until the expiration of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published.

Any person desiring to object to the proposed Order should send a statement in writing of the objection and the grounds on which it is made not later than the last day of the 21 day objection period specified above to: Traffic and Road Safety Group, The Environment Department, Town Hall Extension, King Street, Hammersmith, London W6 9JU.

R. Khanna, Assistant Director (Highways)
18th August 2000.

(499)

London Borough of Havering

THE HAVERING (FREE PARKING PLACES) (DISABLED PERSONS) (AMENDMENT NO.) ORDER 200

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Havering, hereinafter called the Council, propose to make the above-mentioned Order, under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended.

The effect of the Order would be to designate a disabled parking place, operative at any time, on the west side of Victoria Close, from a point opposite the common boundary of Nos. 61-89 and Nos. 63-87 Victoria Close extending southward for a distance of 5 metres and with a vehicle to wait with the nearside wheels on the footway.

A copy of the proposed Order, of the Order being amended, of the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order and a plan showing the location and effects of the Order can be inspected, until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order is made or as the case may be, the Council decides not to make the Order, during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at the Directorate of Environment & Planning Reception, 7th Floor, Mercury House, Mercury Gardens, Romford, Essex RM1 3SL.

Any person desiring to object to the proposed Order or make other representation should send a statement in writing of either their objection or representations and the grounds thereof to the Head of Transportation and Engineering, London Borough of Havering, Mercury House, Mercury Gardens, Romford, Essex RM1 3SL, by 8th September 2000.

C. J. Dooley, Head of Legal Services

18th August 2000. (497)

London Borough of Havering

THE HAVERING (FREE LOADING PLACES) (NO. 1) (AMENDMENT NO.) ORDER 200

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Havering, hereinafter called the Council, propose to make the abovementioned Order, under sections 6, 45, 46, 49 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended. The effect of the Order would be to designate a free loading place operative between 7 a.m. and 7 p.m., on Mondays to Saturdays inclusive within part of the lay-by situated on the north side of Hornchurch Road outside Nos. 152 to 158.

During the hours specified above vehicles may be loaded or unloaded for a maximum period of 20 minutes and where return to that loading place would be restricted for a period of 1 hour.

A copy of the proposed Order, of the Order being amended, of the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order and a plan showing the location and effects of the Order can be inspected, until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order is made or as the case may be, the Council decides not to make the Order, during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at the Directorate of Environment & Planning Reception, 7th Floor, Mercury House, Mercury Gardens, Romford, Essex RM1 3SL.

Any person desiring to object to the proposed Order or make other representation should send a statement in writing of either their objection or representations and the grounds thereof to the Head of Transportation and Engineering, London Borough of Havering, Mercury House, Mercury Gardens, Romford, Essex RM1 3SL, by 15th September 2000.

C. J. Dooley, Head of Legal Services

18th August 2000. (496)

London Borough of Havering

THE HAVERING (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (NO. 1) (AMENDMENT NO.) ORDER 200

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Havering, hereinafter called the Council, propose to make the above-mentioned Order, under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

The effect of the Order would be to further amend the Havering (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (No. 1) Order 1994, so that waiting restrictions operative between 8.30 a.m. and 9.30 a.m. on Mondays to Fridays inclusive would be imposed on the lengths of streets specified in the Schedule to this notice.

Details of exemptions for certain vehicles and persons are contained in the original Order of 1994.

A copy of the proposed Order, of the Order being amended, of the Councils statement of reasons for making the Order and a plan showing the locations and effects of the Order can be inspected, until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order is made or as the case may be, the Council decides not to make the Order, during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at the Directorate of Environment & Planning Reception, 7th Floor, Mercury House, Mercury Gardens, Romford, Essex RM1 3SL.

Any person desiring to object to the proposed Order, or make other representation should send a statement in writing of either their objection or representations and the grounds thereof to the Head of Transportation and Engineering, London Borough of Havering, Mercury House, Mercury Gardens, Romford, Essex RM1 3SL, by 8th September 2000.

C. J. Dooley, Head of Legal Services

SCHEDULE

Herbert Road, both sides, between its junctions with Meadowland and Nelmes Road and a point 20 metres east of those junctions, measured on the northern kerb-line.

Meadowlands, both sides, between its junctions with Herbert Road and Nelmes Road, and a point 20 metres south-west of those junctions, measured on the south eastern kerb-line.

Nelmes Road, both sides, between its junction with Parkstone Avenue and its junctions with Herbert Road and Meadowlands.

Parkstone Avenue, the south side, between a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerb-line of Nelmes Road and a point 10 metres west of the western kerb-line of Nelmes Road.

18th August 2000. (495)

London Borough of Havering

THE HAVERING (ROMFORD PARKING PLACES) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (SECTOR 3) (AMENDMENT NO. 1) ORDER 2000

THE HAVERING (VOUCHER PARKING PLACES) (AMENDMENT NO. 1) ORDER 2000

THE HAVERING (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (NO. 1) (AMENDMENT NO. 21) ORDER 2000

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Havering, hereinafter called the Council, on 14th August 2000, made the above-mentioned Orders, under sections 6, 45, 46, 49 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended.

The general effect of the Parking Places Sector 3 Order will be:

(a) to remove the residents parking places in Malvern Road;

(b) to alter certain parking places in Francombe Gardens, King's Grove and King's Road to extend as specified in Schedule 1 to this notice.

The general effect of the voucher parking places Order will be to remove the parking places in Malvern Road.

The general effect of the Waiting Restriction Order will be to further amend the Havering (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (No. 1) Order 1994 so as to modify the existing waiting restrictions in Malvern Road to now apply, between 8.30 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. on Mondays to Saturdays inclusive on the lengths of Malvern Road specified in Schedule 2 to this notice.

Details of exemptions for certain vehicles and persons are contained in the original Order of 1994.

Copies of the Orders, which will come into operation on 21st August 2000, of the Orders being amended, of Council's statement of reasons for making the Orders and a plan showing the location and effect of the Orders can be inspected, during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Orders were made, at the Directorate of Environment & Planning Reception, 7th Floor, Mercury House, Mercury Gardens, Romford. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Orders or of any provision contained therein, on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Orders may, within 6 weeks of the making of the Orders, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

C. J. Dooley, Head of Legal Services

SCHEDULE

Francombe Gardens, the south-east side, from a point 10 metres northeast of the north-eastern kerb-line of Brentwood Road north-eastward for a distance of 50 metres.

King's Grove, the west side, from a point 10 metres north of the northern kerb-line of King's Road northward for a distance of 18 metres. King's Road, the south side, from a point 10 metres west of the western kerb-line of Princes Road to a point opposite the common boundary of Nos. 2 and 4 King's Road.

SCHEDULE 2

Malvern Road:

- (a) both sides, between its junction with Globe Road and a point 10 metres west of that junction;
- (b) both sides, between its junction with Park Lane and a point 10 metres east of that junction.

18th August 2000.

(494)

London Borough of Islington

EXPERIMENTAL TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT ORDER 2000 NO. 605

THE ISLINGTON (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) (NO. 140) EXPERIMENTAL TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT ORDER 2000—RELATING TO WILLOW BRIDGE, WILLOW BRIDGE ROAD, LONDON N.1

Notice is hereby given that the Islington Borough Council, having consulted the Commissioner of Police of the Metropolis, in exercise of the powers conferred by section 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985, and of all other powers thereunto enabling, have made, on 15th August 2000 the following Order.

This Order shall come into operation on 31st August 2000 and may be cited as The Islington (Prescribed Routes) (No. 140) Experimental Traffic Order 2000.

- 2. In this Order 'enactment means any enactment, whether public, general or local and including any Order, byelaw, rule, regulation, scheme or other Instrument having effect by virtue of an enactment and any reference in this Order to any enactment shall be construed as a reference to that enactment as amended, applied, consolidated, reenacted by or as having effect by virtue of any subsequent enactment.
- 3. The general effect of this Order will be to close Willow Bridge to all traffic, except for pedal-cycle and pedestrian access.

The Order will provide that, in pursuance of section 10(2) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the Group Planning Officer of the Council's Highways Planning and Transportation Group, or some person authorised in that behalf by him may, if it appears to him or that person essential in the interests of the expeditious, convenient safe movement of traffic or for preserving or improving the amenities of the area through which any road affected by the Order runs, modify or suspend the Order or any provision thereof.

Copies of the Orders are available for inspection, during normal office hours in The Legal Department (Commercial and Environment), Town Hall, Upper Street, London N.1. Please ask for Ref. LE/C/HGF.

- (i) The London Borough of Islington will be considering in due course whether the provisions of the Experimental Order should be continued in force indefinitely.
- (ii) That within a period of 6 months:
- (a) beginning on the day on which the Experimental Order came into force, or
- (b) if the Order is varied by other Orders or modified pursuant to section 10(2) of the 1984 Act, beginning with the day on which the variation or modification or the latest variation or modification came into force,

any person may object to the making of an Order for the purpose of such indefinite continuation.

- (i) That any such objection must:
- (a) be in writing:
- (b) state the grounds on which it is made; and
- (c) be sent to an address specified for the purpose in the notice of making. This address is shown in paragraph 3 of this notice.
- 4. Nothing in Article 3 of this Order shall apply to:
- (a) anything done with the permission, or at the direction of, a police constable in uniform; or
- (b) any person who causes any vehicle to proceed in accordance with any restriction or requirement indicated by traffic signs placed pursuant to section 66 or section 67 of the Road Traffic Regulations Act 1984; or (c) in relation to a vehicle being used for ambulance, fire brigade or police purposes in an emergency;
- (d) to pedal-cycles or pedestrians.
- 5. In pursuance of section 10(2) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 the Group Planning Officer (Traffic and Transportation) of

Islington Borough Council for the time being or some person authorised in that behalf by him may, if it appears to him or that person essential in the interests of the expeditious, convenient and safe movement of traffic or preserving or improving amenities of the area through which any road affected by this Order runs, modify or suspend this Order or any provision thereof.

J. Ramsey, Director of Law and Public Services 18th August 2000.

(490)

Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea

THE KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) EXPERIMENTAL ORDER (NO. 4) 2000

THE KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTIONS) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) EXPERIMENTAL ORDER (NO. 5) 2000

ROBINSON STREET—CLOSURE TO TRAFFIC

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea on 18th August 2000 made the above Orders, the general effect of which will be to close to all vehicular traffic that part of Robinson Street which lies between Christchurch Street and a point 16 metres north-east of is junction with Flood Street. Additionally, "At Any Time" waiting restrictions will be introduced on both sides of that part of Robinson Street between its junction with Flood Street and a point 16 metres north-east of that junction (the area of Robinson Street which remains open).

The Orders provide that, in pursuance of section 10(2) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the Director of Transportation and Highways for the time being or some person authorised by him may, if it appears to him or that person essential in the interests of the expeditious, convenient and safe movement of traffic, or the provision of suitable and adequate parking facilities on the highway or for preserving or improving the amenities of the area through which any road affected by the Orders runs, modify or suspend the Orders or any provision thereof. Copies of the Orders, which come into operation on 29th August 2000, and of all other relevant documents (including maps illustrating the scheme) can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive in: The Traffic Section, Room 317, The Town Hall, Hornton Street, London W8 7NX. Further information may be obtained by telephoning the Directorate of Transportation and Highways on 020 7361 3487.

Any person desiring to question the validity of the Orders or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Orders may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Orders were made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

If the provisions of the Orders continue in operation for a period of not less than 6 months, the Council will consider in due course whether the provisions of the Orders should be reproduced and continued in force indefinitely by means of an Order made under section 45 and 46 of the said Act of 1984. Any person desiring to object to the making of the Orders for the purpose of such reproduction and continuation in force may, within the aforementioned period of 6 months, send a statement in writing of their objection and the grounds thereof to the Director of Transportation and Highways at the above address.

C. Wilson, Director of Transportation and Highways 18th August 2000.

(609)

Watford Borough Council

THE BOROUGH OF WATFORD (WEST WATFORD AREA) (CONTROLLED PARKING ZONES) ORDER 2000

Notice is hereby given that, on 18th August 2000, the Watford Borough Council, pursuant to arrangements made under section 101 of the Local Government Act 1992 with the County Council of Hertfordshire, made the above Order, under sections 1, 2, 4, 45, 46, 49, 51, 53 and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. The effect of the Order would be:

(a) to extend the existing Controlled Parking Zone in the West Watford area as follows:

West Watford area is to have two additional Permit Parking zones lettered K and L. Parking Permits will be designated for use in a particular permit zone.

Permit Zone K would consist of the following streets:

Aynho Street, Banbury Street, Oxford Street, Souldern Street, which would all be transferred from the existing CPZ zone G

Harwoods Road (between Vicarage Road and Chester Road), Willow Lane and Vicarage Road (between Hagden Lane and Harwoods Road) Permit Zone L would consist of the following streets:

Durban Road East, Pretoria Road and Chester Road (between Harwoods Road and Addiscombe Road)

(b) to make regulations to establish and control the use of the following within the additional controlled parking zones in West Watford, operating Monday to Saturday 8 a.m. to 6.30 p.m.:

Parking places for permit holders only

Parking bays for limited waiting (Pay and Display, for either 1 hour or 2 hours)

Shared use parking places for permit holders and limited waiting (Pay and Display, for either 1 hour or 2 hours)

Waiting restricted during hours of operation

No waiting at any time

(c) To control the issue, charge and use of permits and tickets as follows: Parking permits for residents (limited to two per household, £16.50 for a first permit, £40 for a second permit)

Residents' Visitors' permits:

1 hour permits charged at £2.50 (£1.25 if applicant is aged 60 years or over) for 40 permits;

6 hour permits charged at £7.50 (£3.75 if applicant is aged 60 years or over) for 20 permits.

Maximum of 7 day permit charged at £2.50 (£1.25 if the applicant is aged 60 years or over) per permit and limited to 28 days per year.

Business permits (limited to one permit per business, for operational vehicles only, charged at £250)

Permits for doctors and medical staff

Special permits issued and charged at the Council's discretion

Parking tickets for Pay and Display charged at 50p per hour

Penalty charge notices (£40 charge, with a reduction of 50% if paid within 14 days)

Only light vehicles (less than 5.25 metres long and 2.3 metres high) will be eligible for permits

(d) To revoke or amend as necessary the existing Traffic Regulation

The Order will come into operation on Tuesday, 29th August 2000. A copy of the Order together with the relevant map may be inspected on request at the One-Stop-Shop, Town Hall, Watford, during normal office hours.

If you wish to question the validity of the Order or any provision contained in it on the grounds that it is not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or on the grounds that any requirement of that Act or of any Instrument made under it has not been complied with in relation to the Order, you may, within 6 weeks from 18th August 2000, apply to the High Court for this purpose.

R. Stewart, Head of Planning and Transportation

Town Hall, Watford, Hertfordshire WD1 3EX.

18th August 2000.

New Roads and Street Works

London Borough of Tower Hamlets NEW ROADS AND STREET WORKS ACT 1991, SECTION 58 NOTICE OF SUBSTANTIAL ROAD WORKS

Three months advance notice is hereby given that the London Borough of Tower Hamlets intends to carry out substantial road works.

- 2. The street in which the works will take place is Manchester Road, London E.14.
- 3. Work is expected to effect the area of carriageway from its junction with Marsh Wall to the continuation with East Ferry Road.
- 4. The work is expected to commence on 2nd October 2000.
- 5(a) The area of work will be defined as that area of Manchester Road, from kerb-line to kerb-line along its entire length from its junction with Marsh Wall to the continuation of East Ferry Road
- (b) The works notified will include the plane off and the resurfacing of the carriageway surface and in addition relaying anti-skid treatments and surface dressing where applicable.
- 6. Subject to the exemptions in the Act and Regulations under it, no street works may be executed for a period of 12 months from completion of the works described in paragraph 5 without the consent of the said Highway Authority, which shall not be unreasonably withheld.

The contact point is S. Warway and J. Aghoghogbe, Supervising Engineers, London Borough of Tower Hamlets, Council Offices, Southern Grove, London E3 4PN, telephone 020-7364 6869/6652, fax 020-7364 6867.

(516)

B. Simpson, acting Head of Street Services

21st July 2000.

Highways

Durham County Council

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 116 AND SCHEDULE 12 UNCLASSIFIED ROADS, EASINGTON DISTRICT, ST. IVES PLACE AND TRURO AVENUE, MURTON

Notice is hereby given that the County Council of Durham, the Highway Authority, intends to apply to the Magistrates' Court sitting at 54 Yoden Way, Peterlee, on 20th October 2000, at 10 a.m., for an Order, under section 116 of the Highways Act 1980, authorising that the sections of highway at St. Ives Place and Truro Avenue, Murton, detailed in the Schedule be stopped up on the grounds that they are no longer necessary for public use.

The effect of the Order is shown on the plan which may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of the Durham County Council, County Hall, Durham, between the hours of 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on weekdays (excluding Saturdays).

On the hearing of the application any person who is interested in land abutting on or served by the said highway or uses the said highway or is otherwise aggrieved shall have a right to be heard.

A. North, Director of Corporate and Legal Services

(517)

Truro Avenue, the cul-de-sac to the east of 25-30 (inc) Truro Avenue, running in a south to north direction, from point A, for a distance of 29.5 metres, and a width of 7 metres, including the turning head, point B. Truro Avenue, the footpath to the east of 31-36 (inc) Truro Avenue, running in a south to north direction, from point C, for a distance of 38.5 metres, and a width of 1.8 metres, point D

Truro Avenue, the cul-de-sac to the east of 37-42 (inc) Truro Avenue, running in a south to north direction, from point E, for a distance of 29.5 metres, and a width of 7 metres, including the turning head, point F. Truro Avenue, the footpath to the east of 43-48 (inc) Truro Avenue, running in a south to north direction, from point G, for a distance of 40

metres, and a width of 1.8 metres, point H. Truro Avenue, the footpath to the east of 55-60 (inc) Truro Avenue, running in a south to north direction, from point I, for a distance of 41 metres, and a width of 1.8 metres, point J.

Truro Avenue, the cul-de-sac to the east of 61-66 (inc) Truro Avenue, running in a south to north direction, from point K, for a distance of 29.5 metres, and a width of 7 metres, including the turning head, point L. St. Ives Place, the footpath to the east of 9-16 (inc) St. Ives Place, running in a south to north direction, from point P, for a distance of 63 metres, and a width of 1 8 metres, point O.

St. Ives Place, the footpath from the south-west corner of 16 St. Ives Place, point Q, running in a west to east direction, for a distance of 86 metres, and a width of 2.2 metres, to the south-east corner of 32 St. Ives Place, point R.

St. Ives Place, the cul-de-sac to the east of 109-114 (inc) St. Ives Place, running in a south to north direction, from point S, for a distance of 35 metres, and a width of 7 metres, including the turning head, point T. St. Ives Place, the footpath to the east of 115-118 (inc) St. Ives Place,

point U, running in a south-west to north-east direction, for a distance of 45 metres, and a width of 1.8 metres, point V.

St. Ives Place, the footpath to the south-east corner of 119 St. Ives Place, point W, running in a south-west to north-east direction, for a distance of 22 metres, and a width of 1.8 metres, to the north-east corner of 119 St. Ives Place, point X.

St. Ives Place, the cul-de-sac to the east of 17-24 (inc) St. Ives Place, running in a north to south direction, from point M, for a distance of 43 metres, and a width of 7 metres, including the turning head, point N.

18th August 2000. (492)

Medway Council

NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO STOP UP A HIGHWAY PURSUANT TO SECTION 116 OF THE HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

Notice is hereby given that the Medway Council, of Civic Centre, Strood ME2 4AU, the Highway Authority, intends to apply to the Magistrates' Court sitting at the Court House, The Brook, Chatham, Medway, on 25th September 2000, at 2 p.m., for an Order that part of the highway namely alleyway to the flank of No. 9 Tanglewood Close, Wigmore, be stopped up as it is considered that the highway is unnecessary and

The effect of this Order is shown on a plan, a copy of which may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of the Council at Civic Centre, Strood, the Highways section at Compass Centre, Chatham, the Municipal Buildings, Gillingham and Local Office, Military Road, Chatham, during normal working hours.

S. Foster, Solicitor, Head of Legal and Administration 18th August 2000. (491)

Rotherham Borough Council HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 116 STOPPING-UP OF HIGHWAY

Notice is hereby given that application will be made to the Magistrates' Court sitting at The Statutes, Rotherham, on 29th September 2000, at 2.15 p.m., for an Order, pursuant to section 116 of the Highways Act 1980, that the highway known as Wet Moor Lane from its junction with Footpath 3 and running in a north-westerly direction for a distance of 183 metres to the bridleway that links to Manvers Way in the district of Wath-upon-Dearne, Rotherham, in the county of South Yorkshire, the situation of which is indicated on a plan which may be inspected at the Department of Legal Services, Personnel and Industrial Relations, Civic Building, Walker Place, Rotherham, on Monday to Friday, between 9.30 a.m. and 4.30 p.m., and which is represented by the part coloured red, shall be stopped up subject to the reservation of a bridleway on the ground that it is unnecessary.

T. C. Mumford, Head of Legal Services, Personnel and Industrial

Civil Building, Walker Place, Rotherham S65 1UF.

10th August 2000. (487)

Planning



Town and Country Planning

South Gloucestershire Council

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 NOTICE OF DEPOSIT OF A REVISED MINERALS AND WASTE LOCAL PLAN

SOUTH GLOUCESTERSHIRE MINERALS AND WASTE LOCAL PLAN

South Gloucestershire Council have revised the above plan. If, and when, this revised plan is adopted it will form part of the development plan for the area of South Gloucestershire Council. The development plan forms the basis for decisions on land use planning affecting that area

Copies of the revised plan are available for public inspection at South Gloucestershire Council, Planning Reception Desk, The Council Offices, Castle Street, Thornbury BS35 1HF, telephone 01454 888688, South Gloucestershire Council, One Stop Shop, Civic Centre, High Street, Kingswood BS15 9TR, telephone 01454 868686, and South Gloucestershire Council, One Stop Shop, Kennedy Way, Yate BS37 4XB, telephone 01454 865452, free of charge, on Monday to Thursday 8.45 a.m. to 5 p.m., Friday 8.45 a.m. to 4.30 p.m.

Objections to, and representations in respect of, the revised plan, should be sent in writing to Acting Director of Planning, Transportation and Environmental Services, South Gloucestershire Council, Civic Centre, High Street, Kingswood, South Gloucestershire BS15 9TR, by 29th September 2000.

Objections and representations should specify the matters to which they relate and the grounds on which they are made. They may also be accompanied by a request to be notified at a specified address of the withdrawal, adoption, approval or rejection of the plan. Objections may only be made in respect of those parts of the plan which have been revised since the original plan was made available on 1st October 1999. Only objectors whose objections are made in writing at the address specified above within the 6 week period ending on 29th September 2000 will have a right to have their objections considered at a local inquiry or other hearing.

Further information is available from the Waste and Minerals Team, Civic Centre, High Street, Kingswood, South Gloucestershire BS15 9TR (telephone 01454 863735).

Notice of intention to Adopt Proposals

If no objections to the plan are received during the period given for making objections, South Gloucestershire Council intend to adopt the plan on the expiry of that period.

Advice Note

Objections have been received to the omission from the Deposit Plan of (a) land south of Chipping Sodbury (Hampstead Farm) Quarry as a Preferred Area for mineral extraction; (b) land south of Wickwar Quarry as a Preferred Area for mineral extraction; and (c) land at Stowick Farm, Hallen as an allocated inert construction and demolition waste landfill site. These proposals are not included within the Revised Deposit Plan. Details of the proposals are contained within the Council's document "Schedule of Responses to Objections and representations to the Deposit Draft Plan" and may be inspected at the deposit points above. Objections to or representations in support of these proposals should be sent in writing to the Acting Director of Planning, Transportation and Environmental Services before 29th September 2000.

R. Hopkins, Head of Democratic Services and Administration The Council Offices, Castle Street, Thornbury BS35 1HF. 18th August 2000. (503)

Government Office for London **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990**

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order, under section 247 of the above Act, to authorise the stopping-up of the whole of Hunt Street, a length of Olaf Street and a part of Freston Street, London

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Pollard, Thomas & Edwards Architects by the London Borough of Hammersmith and Fulham on 28th June 2000, under Ref. 1999/2681/P. The proposed Order will require the provision of new footpaths maintainable at the public expense for which the London Borough of Hammersmith and Fulham will be the local highway authority.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected, at all reasonable hours during 28 days commencing on 18th August 2000, at the offices of the London Borough of Hammersmith and Fulham, Environment Department, Town Hall, King Street, London W.6, and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Government Office of London (quoting Ref. LTM 5/13/2) at the address stated below

Any person may object to the making of the proposed Order, within the period of 28 days commencing on 18th August 2000, by notice to the Secretary of State, quoting the above reference, at the Government Office for London, Transport Branch, 10th Floor, Riverwalk House, 157-161 Millbank, London SW1P 4RR.

In preparing an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it.

T. R. Fairclough, a Grade 7 Officer, Transport Branch, Government/ GLA Liaison Unit, Government Office for London.

Demolition of Saunders House and the podium decks of Swanscombe House and Mortimer House; the erection of 122 replacement dwellings comprising 61 private flats for sale contained within four storey terraces and a five storey building, 28 flats and 33 houses for rent contained within two, three and four storey terraces; the replacement of Norland North Public Open space with a new landscaped park incorporating a kick-about area and two childrens play areas and a direct ramped pedestrian gateway to the White City Shopping Centre; related car parking and access roads and other environmental improvements on the estate.

Government Office for the South East TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order, under section 247 of the above Act, which will authorise the stopping-up of an area of highway at Zoom, 1-14 Savoy Court, South Parade, Southsea, Portsmouth.

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Bignell Shacklady Ewing, on behalf of Northern Leisure Inc. Plc, by Portsmouth City Council, on 6th June 2000, under Ref. A*36679/AB. Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected, at all reasonable hours during the 28 days commencing on 18th August 2000, at the offices of Portsmouth City Council, Civic Information Desk, Civic Offices, Guildhall Square, Portsmouth PO1 2AL, and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East (quoting Ref. GOSE/029/001/PORT/058) at the address below.

During the above-mentioned period of 28 days anyone may object to the making of the Order by writing to the Secretary of State, quoting Ref. GOSE/029/001/PORT/058, and addressing their objection to the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East, Second Floor, Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford GU1 4GA. In the preparation of an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of any objection may be communicated to the applicant and other people who may be affected by it.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Miss A. Ellis, at the Government Office for the South East at the address stated above or be telephoning 01483 882415.

Please note that formal objections will not be valid unless made in writing.

N. Whitfield, a Higher Executive Officer in the Government Office for the South East.

SCHEDULE

Installation of a new shop-front and provision of means of enclosure to existing forecourt. (Approximate Ordnance Survey grid reference SZ 6518 9816). (510)

Government Office for the South East TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order, under section 247 of the above Act, which will authorise the stopping-up of an area of highway at 203 Fawcett Road, Southsea, Portsmouth.

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Mr. M. Gillings, on behalf of Mr. T. S. Khatkar, by Portsmouth City Council, on 10th July 2000, under Ref. A*21372/AB.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected, at all reasonable hours during the 28 days commencing on 18th August 2000, at the offices of Portsmouth City Council, Civic Information Desk, Civic Offices, Guildhall Square, Portsmouth PO1 2AL, and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East (quoting Ref. GOSE/029/001/PORT/059) at the address below.

During the above-mentioned period of 28 days anyone may object to the making of the Order by writing to the Secretary of State, quoting Ref. GOSE/029/001/PORT/059, and addressing their objection to the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East, Second Floor, Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford GU1 4GA. In the preparation of an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of any objection may be communicated to the applicant and other people who may be affected by it.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Miss A. Ellis, at the Government Office for the South East at the address stated above or by telephoning 01483 882415.

Please note that formal objections will not be valid unless made in writing.

J. Vaughan, a Higher Executive Officer in the Government Office for the South East.

SCHEDULE

Conversion of shop to form a single dwellinghouse including the construction of single storey rear extension, external alterations after removal of existing shop front and enclosure of forecourt. (Approximate Ordnance Survey grid reference SZ 652 399). (509)

Government Office for the South East TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order, under section 247 of the above Act, which will authorise the stopping-up of three areas of highway at 27-28 Mortimer Close, Calmore, Totton, Hampshire.

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Swaythling Housing Society by New Forest District Council, on 23rd February 2000, under Ref. 68063.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected, at all reasonable hours during the 28 days commencing on 18th August 2000, at the offices of Totton and Eling Town Council, Civic Centre, Totton, Hampshire, and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East, (quoting Ref. GOSE/029/001/HAMP/030) at the address below.

During the above-mentioned period of 28 days anyone may object to the making of the Order by writing to the Secretary of State, quoting Ref. GOSE/029/001/HAMP/030, and addressing their objection to the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East, Second Floor, Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford GU1 4GA. In the preparation of an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of any objection may be communicated to the applicant and other people who may be affected by it.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Miss A. Ellis, at the Government Office for the South East at the address stated above or be telephoning 01483 882415.

Please note that formal objections will not be valid unless made in writing.

N. Whitfield, a Higher Executive Officer in the Government Office for the South East.

SCHEDULE

Demolition of existing shops and flats and the construction of five new dwellings for social housing and associated access. (Approximate Ordnance Survey grid reference SU 3473 1415). (507)

Government Office for the South West TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

STOPPING-UP OF AREA OF HIGHWAY (FOOTWAY) AT MERCHANT STREET, BROADMEAD, IN THE CITY OF BRISTOL

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he has made an Order, under section 247 of the above Act, entitled "The Stopping-up of Highways (City of Bristol) (No. SW4) Order 2000", authorising the stopping-up of an area of highway (footway) at Merchant Street, Broadmead, in Bristol, to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission referred to in that Schedule. It should be noted that the size of the area to be stopped up is now smaller than originally stated on the draft Order. The area to be stopped up is approximately 15 metres in length and varies from 4-5 metres to 5-2 metres in width. The Order and the plan have been amended to show the new dimensions.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Government Office for the South West (Decisions Team), 4th Floor, The Pithay, Bristol BS1 2PB (quoting Ref. GOSW(T)5117/35/1/33), and may be inspected, at all reasonable hours, at the offices of Bristol City Council, Brunel House, St. George's Road, Bristol BS1 5UY.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, of or any provision contained therein, on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any Regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 18th August 2000, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

 $A.\ J.\ Wright,$ Senior Executive Officer, Government Office for the South West.

SCHEDULE

Erection of one kiosk for either classes Retail (A1), Financial and Professional (A2) and Hot Food and Take Away (A3) at Merchant Street, Broadmead, Bristol, in accordance with planning permission granted to Broadmead Board Ltd by Bristol City Council on 17th January 2000, under Ref. 99/03544. (514)

Government Office for the South West TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

PEDESTRIANISATION OF A LENGTH OF FLEET STREET, IN THE TOWN OF SWINDON

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that on application of the Swindon Borough Council, he has made an Order, under section 249 of the above Act, entitled "The Extinguishment of Vehicular Rights (Borough of Swindon) (No. SW3) Order 2000", authorising the extinguishment of any right which persons may have to use vehicles on a length of Fleet Street, with the exception of the vehicles listed in Schedule 2 of the Order.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Government Office for the South West (Decisions Team), 4th Floor, The Pithay, Bristol BS1 2PB (quoting Ref. SW/THM/8249/3) and may be inspected, at all reasonable hours, at the offices of Swindon Borough Council, Customer Services, Wat Tyler House, Euclid Street, Swindon. Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any Regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 18th August 2000, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

A. J. Wright, Senior Executive Officer, Government Office for the South

Government Office for Yorkshire and the Humber

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State for the Environment, Transport and the Regions hereby gives notice that he has made an Order, under section 247 of the above Act, entitled "The Stopping-up of Highways (County of South Yorkshire) (Rotherham No. 2) Order 2000", authorising the stopping-up of an area of highway at All Saint's Square, Rotherham.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Director of Planning and Transport, at the Government Office for Yorkshire and the Humber, PO Box 213, City House, New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4US (quoting YHDOT P4415/35/1/21) and may be inspected, at all reasonable hours, at Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council, Legal Services, Personnel and Industrial Relations, 3rd Floor, Civic Building, Walker Place, Rotherham.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any Regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 18th August 2000, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

The Departmental contact for any queries relating to this publication is Mr. R. Lucas, telephone (0113) 283 5381.

D. Owen, a Principal, Directorate of Planning & Transport, Government Office for Yorkshire and the Humber.

London Borough of Havering **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990**

The Council of the London Borough of Havering hereby gives notice that it proposes to make an Order, under section 247 of the above Act, to authorise the stopping-up of:

- 1. The entire length of Westway between South Street and Liberty Square. Length 100 metres.
- 2. The entire length of Lockwood Walk between Western Road and Liberty Square. Length 71 metres
- 3. The entire length of Swan Walk between Market Place and Liberty Square. Length 126 metres.
- 4. The main Liberty Square and Mall area between Mercury Gardens, Swan Walk, Westway and Lockwood Walk. Length 189 metres.
- 5. A branch of the public subway below Mercury Gardens. Length

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Hammerson UK Properties plc by the London Borough of Havering on 28th July 2000, under Ref. P0233.00.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected, at all reasonable hours during 28 days commencing on 22nd August 2000, at the offices of the London Borough of Havering, 7th floor, Mercury House, Mercury Gardens, Romford RM1 3SL, and may be obtained, free of charge, from that office.

Any person may object to the making of the proposed Order, within the period of 28 days commencing on 22nd August 2000, by notice to the Head of Legal Services, London Borough of Havering, quoting Ref. IWB/131/4, at Ballard Chambers, 26 High Street, Romford, Essex RM1 1HR.

In preparing an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it.

C. J. Dooley, Head of Legal Services

SCHEDULE

The refurbishment of the existing Liberty Shopping Centre, comprising the demolition of an existing car park, the construction of a new car park and retail unit and the extension of existing retail units.

(505)18th August 2000.

London Borough of Havering **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990**

The Council of the London Borough of Havering hereby gives notice that it proposes to make an Order, under section 247 of the above Act, to authorise the stopping-up of:

- 1. The length of highway known as the service road above the shopping mall at the Liberty Shopping Centre in Romford—length 54 metres.

 2. The verge adjacent to the footway on Western Road and Mercury
- Gardens—length 50 metres.

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Hammerson UK Properties plc by the London Borough of Havering on 28th July 2000 under Ref. P0233.00.

The Order will require the provision of new highway and the improvement of existing highway by Hammerson UK Properties plc maintainable at public expense, and for which the highway authority is to be the Council of the London Borough of Havering.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected, at all reasonable hours during 28 days commencing on 22nd August 2000, at the offices of the London Borough of Havering, 7th floor, Mercury House, Mercury Gardens, Romford RM1 3SL and may be obtained, free of charge, from that office.

Any person may object to the making of the proposed Order, within the period of 28 days commencing on 22nd August 2000, by notice to the Head of Legal Services, London Borough of Havering, quoting Ref. IWB/131/4, at Ballard Chambers, 26 High Street, Romford, Essex RM1 1HR.

In preparing an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it.

C. J. Dooley, Head of Legal Services

SCHEDULE

The refurbishment of the existing Liberty Shopping Centre, comprising the demolition of an existing car park, the construction of a new car park and retail unit and the extension of existing retail units.

18th August 2000. (506)

Richmondshire District Council

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

NOTICE OF DEPOSIT OF REVISED PROPOSALS FOR THE ALTERATION OF A LOCAL PLAN—RICHMONDSHIRE LOCAL PLAN

Richmondshire District Council have revised the proposals for the alteration of the above plan. If, and when, these revised proposals are adopted they will form part of the development plan for the area of Richmondshire. The development plan forms the basis for decisions on land use planning affecting that area.

Copies of the revised proposals are available for public inspection at the Council's offices at Swale House, Richmond, and the Community Centre Leyburn; and the libraries at Richmond, Leyburn, Colburn and Catterick Garrison, free of charge, and during normal opening hours. Objections to, and representations in respect of, the revised proposals should be sent in writing to Mrs. M. Barry, Corporate Unit Manager,

Swale House, Frenchgate, Richmond, North Yorkshire DL10 4JE, before 4 p.m. on Friday, 29th September 2000. Objections and representations should specify the matters to which they relate and the grounds on which they are made. They may also be accompanied by a request to be notified at a specified address of the withdrawal, adoption, approval or rejection of the proposals. Objections may only be made in respect of those parts of the proposals which have been revised since the original proposals were made available on 24th December 1999.

Only objectors whose objections are made in writing and arrive at the address specified above within the 6 week period ending on Friday, 29th September 2000, will have a right to have their objections considered at a local inquiry or other hearing.

a local inquiry or other hearing.
Further information is available from the Policy Section, Swale House, Richmond.

Notice of Intention to Adopt Proposals

If no objections to the proposals are received during the period given for making objections, Richmondshire District Council intend to adopt the proposals on the expiry of that period.

M. Barry, Corporate Unit ManagerSwale House, Frenchgate, Richmond, North Yorkshire DL10 4JE.18th August 2000. (484

National Assembly for Wales TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

THE STOPPING-UP OF HIGHWAYS (LAWN INDUSTRIAL ESTATE, RHYMNEY) ORDER 2000

Notice is hereby given that the Assembly Secretary for Environment has made an Order, under section 247 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990, to authorise the stopping-up of the area of highway described in the Schedule to this notice.

The stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable further development of land at Lawn Industrial Estate, Rhymney, in the county borough of Caerphilly consisting of a furniture recycling unit, external works and car parking, to be carried out in accordance with planning permission granted on 16th December 2000, under Ref. P/99/0923. The Order will cease to have effect upon the cessation of the planning permission.

Copies of the Order and deposited plan may be inspected, free of charge, during normal office hours, at Rhymney Library, Victoria Road, Rhymney, or may be obtained, free of charge, from The Transport Directorate. The National Assembly for Wales, Cathays Park, Cardiff CF10 3NQ (quoting Ref. CZ510-5-57-2).

If any person desires to question the validity of the Order, or any provision contained therein, on the grounds:

- (a) that it is not within the powers of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990; or
- (b) that his or her interests have been substantially prejudiced by a failure to comply with any of the requirements of the Act,

he may, within 6 weeks of 18th August 2000, apply to the High Court for the suspension of quashing of the Order or any provision contained therein.

R. D. Chaffey, Roads Administration Division

SCHEDULE

(All measurements are approximate)

Description of the highway to be stopped up under this Order

The highway to be stopped up is at the former Council Yard, Lawn Industrial Estate, Rhymney, in the county borough of Caerphilly. It is shown by zebra hatching on the deposited plan and is an irregularly shaped section of highway totalling 452-40 square metres in area, which commences 16 metres from the western corner of the former Council Yard and terminates at its junction with the rear/side lanes of Ramsden Street. (489)

Environment



Environmental Protection

Castle Cement Limited

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER SECTION 11 OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION ACT 1990, PART I

INTEGRATED POLLUTION CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that Castle Cement Limited has applied to the Environment Agency for a substantial variation to its Integrated Pollution Control (IPC) authorisation to operate a cement manufacturing process at its Ketton Works, Stamford, Lincolnshire PE9 3SX.

The Company's application involves proposals to continuously burn substitute fuels on kiln number seven in place of the conventional fuel presently in use, namely coal. The proposals are:

Profuel at up to a maximum thermal substitution of 40% Whole tyres at up to a maximum thermal substitution of 25% Cemfuel at up to a maximum thermal substitution of 40%

The application also involves proposals to continuously burn substitute fuel on kiln number eight in place of the conventional fuel presently in use, namely coal. The proposals are:

Profuel at up to a maximum thermal substitution of 50% Cemfuel at up to a maximum thermal substitution of 25%

A copy of the above application can be inspected by members of the public, free of charge, on the public registers held at The Environment Agency, Anglian Regional Office, Kingfisher House, Goldhay Way, Orton Goldhay, Peterborough PE2 5ZX, telephone 01733 371811, and Rutland County Council, Catmose, Oakham, Rutland LE15 6HP, telephone 01572 758247.

Members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the application, or any part of it or any other relevant information held on the registers, will be able to do so on payment of a reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying, either when attending the public register office in person or on written request to the Environment Agency's address above.

In addition, a consultation document outlining the content of the application and other relevant matters is available for inspection on the public registers at the locations given above, or on request to the Environment Agency at the above address. Members of the public may, additionally, like to note that Castle Cement has organised Open Evenings with regard to this application, to be held week commencing 28th August at Ketton works. Those wishing to attend should telephone the general manager's secretary on 01780 720501, for an appointment. Representations on the above IPC application should be made in writing to The Environment Agency, Waterside House, Waterside North, Lincoln LN2 5HA, telephone 01522 513100, within 28 days from the date of this public notice.

Whilst the Agency will consider representations received beyond the 28 day period, members of the public should note that the Agency is required to determine this application by 2nd December 2000 (unless an extension of time is agreed by the operator) and, therefore it may not be possible for late representations to be considered.

Any representations received will be entered on the public registers unless the person making representations requests in writing that they should not be so entered. If such request is made, the register will only include a statement that representations have been made which have been the subject of such a request. (485)

Transco

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER SECTION 6 OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION ACT 1990, PART I

INTEGRATED POLLUTION CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that Transco has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Control (IPC) major variation to an extant authorisation, to operate a combustion process at Churchover Compressor Station, Churchover Lane, Harborough Magna, Warwickshire CV23 0HH, in the borough of Rugby Council.

The application may be inspected, free of charge, during office hours, at the Environment Agency Area Office, Foley House, 123 Stourport Road, Kidderminster, Worcestershire DY11 7BW.

Written representations concerning the application may be made to the Environment Agency Area Office, Foley House, 123 Stourport Road, Kidderminster, Worcestershire DY11 7BW, and if received within 28 days of the publication of this notice, will be taken into consideration in deciding the application. Any such representations made by any person will be entered in a public register unless that person requests in writing that they should not be so placed. Where such a request is made there will included in the register a statement indicating the representations have been made which have been the subject of such a request.

18th August 2000. (483)

Water



Water Resources

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991, SCHEDULE 10 AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR CONSENT FOR THE PURPOSES OF SECTION 88

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Schedule 10 of the Water Resources Act 1991, (as amended by the Environment Act 1995), that an application has been made to the Environment Agency by Jacqueline Collier for consent to discharge a maximum of 5 cubic metres per day of biologically treated sewage and trade effluent from a package sewage treatment plant serving The Coronation Hotel, Horton-in-Craven, North Yorkshire to Stock Beck, a tributary of the River Ribble, at National Grid Reference SD 8580 4970.

Any person who wishes to make representations or objections with respect to the application should do so in writing to: Mrs. L. Heathcote, Authorisations Officer, The Environment Agency, N. W. Central Area Office, PO Box 519, South Preston PR5 8GD, not later than 29th September 2000, quoting Ref. C/094/P/00.

The Environment Agency is committed to maintaining and, where possible, improving water quality. If, after full consideration of this application and any representations made by interested parties, it is decided that consent can be given, then conditions will be imposed to ensure that the effluent receives treatment before discharge to the receiving waters so that the above aims are met.

Details of the proposal are contained in the register held by the Environment Agency at the North West Central Area Office, Lutra House, Dodd Way, Walton Summit, Bamber Bridge, Preston, Lancashire, and may be inspected, free of charge, between the hours of 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday to Friday inclusive.

L. Heathcote, Authorisations Officer (511)

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Graham Fry of Yew Tree Farm, Westwood, Nottinghamshire NG16 5HW, is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from Bagthorpe Brook at National Grid Reference SK 454513, at Bagthorpe Brook, Yew Tree Farm, Westwood, Nottinghamshire.

The proposal is to abstract water at the following rates: 24 cubic metres per hour, 867 cubic metres per day, 120,000 cubic metres per year, all year each year. The water will be used for circulation through fishing ponds and returned to brook.

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Yew Tree Farm, Westwood, Nottinghamshire NG16 5HW, between 18th August 2000 and 15th September 2000.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, D. J. T. Wickens, Quality & Environmental Regulation, Severn Trent Water Ltd., 2297 Coventry Road, Sheldon, Birmingham, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

G. Fry

11th August 2000. (481)

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION OF A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Arrowbank Spring Limited, of 2 School Cottage, Bleasdale, Garstang, Lancashire PR3 1UY, is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from Arrowbank Spring at National Grid Reference SD 3584 4478, on the Bleasdale Estate, Bleasdale, Garstang, Lancashire PR3 1UY.

The proposal is to abstract water at the following rates: 30 cubic metres of water per hour, 300 cubic metres per day, 40,000 cubic metres per year. The water will be used primarily for the production of bottled water (up to 36,000 cubic metres per year), with a lesser amount used to supply domestic water to the Bleasdale Estate (up to 4,000 cubic metres per year).

A copy of the application and any maps, plans or other documents submitted with it, may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Garstang Library, Windsor Road, Garstang, Preston, Lancashire PR3 1ED, between 28th August 2000 and 27th September 2000.

Any person who wishes to make a representation about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, PO Box 519, South Preston PR5 8GD, before the end of the said period.

S. Banham, on behalf of Arrowbank Spring Limited 11th August 2000. (482)

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Egger (UK) Limited, of Anick Grange Road, Hexham, Northumberland, is applying to the Environment Agency to vary licence serial number 1/23/03/132 which authorises the abstraction of water from underground strata at National Grid Reference NY 949 645, at Egger (UK) Limited, Anick Grange Road, Hexham, Northumberland.

The variation being applied for is to increase the authorised abstraction limit from 43·2 cubic metres per hour, 1,036 cubic metres per day and 377,000 cubic metres per year to 100 cubic metres per hour, 2,400 cubic metres per day and 876,000 cubic metres per year.

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Hexham Library, Queens Hall, Beaumont Street, Hexham, between 21st August 2000 and 21st September 2000.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Tyneside House, Skinnerburn Road, Newcastle Business Park, Newcastle Upon Tyne NE4 7AR, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

H. A. Wright, Egger (UK) Limited 10th August 2000. (486)

Environment Agency—North East Region WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

Take notice that Whitby Seafoods Ltd, Stainsacre Lane Industrial Estate, Whitby YO22 4PU, is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from a borehole in the Ravenscar Group at National Grid Reference NZ 9112 0944, at Whitby Seafoods in the Parish of Hawsker-cum-Stainsacre, Scarborough District of North Yorkshire.

The proposal is to abstract water as follows: 15 cubic metres per hour; 150 cubic metres per day; 24,000 cubic metres per year, for fish processing.

A copy of the application may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at the above address between 18th August and 18th September 2000.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Coverdale House, Aviator Court, Clifton Moor, York YO30 4GZ, before the end of the said period.

On behalf of Whitby Seafoods

18th August 2000. (488)

Environment Agency—North East Region WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991 (AS AMENDED BY THE

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991 (AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995)

NOTICE OF APPLICATON FOR CONSENT FOR THE PURPOSES OF SCHEDULE 10

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Schedule 10 of the Water Resources Act 1991 (as amended by the Environment Act 1995) that an application has been made to the Environment Agency, North East Region by Northumbrian Water Limited, Abbey Road, Pity Me, Durham, for consent to discharge, in order to allow for the refurbishment of the biological filters, a maximum of 615 cubic metres per day of treated sewage effluent from Bellingham Sewage Treatment Works, Bellingham, Northumberland, to the River North Tyne at National Grid Reference NY 8374 8295.

Copies of the application may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at the Agency's Northumbria Area Office, Tyneside House, Skinnerburn Road, Newcastle Business Park, Newcastle upon Tyne, or at Bellingham Library, Council Offices, Bellingham.

Any person who wishes to make representation about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Planning Manager, Environment Agency, Tyneside House, Skinnerburn Road, Newcastle Business Park, Newcastle upon Tyne NE4 7AR, quoting Ref. 231/A/0898, no later than 29th September 2000. (498)

Energy



Gas

East Midlands Pipelines Limited

NOTICE OF PROPOSAL TO GRANT AN EXTENSION TO A PUBLIC GAS TRANSPORTERS LICENCE

The Director General of Gas Supply, pursuant to section 7(5) of the Gas Act 1986, hereby gives notice that he proposes to grant an extension to a licence under that section held by East Midlands Pipelines Limited, whose registered office is situated at 53 New Broad Street, London EC2M 1JJ.

The extension, if awarded, will authorise the above-named to convey gas through pipes to any premises in the areas briefly described below and shown on maps previously submitted to the Director General.

Areas:

Regency Gardens, Jubilee Avenue, Asfordby, Leicestershire St. Ervans Road, Wilford, Nottingham Regent Belt, Long Buckby, Northampton 73-91 Victoria Road, Romford, Essex

Copies of these maps are available for inspection at the Office of Gas Supply at the address shown below.

The Director General is of the opinion that the above-named applicant intends to carry on the activities which may be authorised by its licence under section 7 of the Act in the areas named, and that the granting of the extension will be calculated:

- (a) to secure that reasonable demands for gas in Great Britain are met, and
- (b) to secure effective competition in the supply of gas conveyed through pipes.

Any representations or objections with respect to the proposed extensions may be made in writing and delivered to Natasha Vernon, Office of Gas Supply, 5th Floor, 16 Palace Street, London SW1E 5JD, no later than 1st September 2000. (522)

Other Notices



A Company Law Supplement to *The London Gazette* detailing information notified to or by the Registrar of Companies is published weekly on microfiche. An annual subscription service is also available, and details may be obtained from the office of *The London Gazette* at the address given on the back page. (1006)

Corporate Insolvency



Administration

Administration Orders

AMPERSAND CLUB LIMITED

(Registered No. 03831438)

Nature of Business: Private Members Bar.

Trade Classification: 48.

Administration Order made: 10th August 2000 in the High Court of Justice, Manchester District Registry.

A. D. Dick and S. Williams (Office Holder Nos. 8688 and 8887), both of Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 8BU, Joint Administrators. (181154)

CLEVEDON FINANCE LIMITED

(Registered No. 02963434)

Nature of Business: Accident Management Services.

Trade Classification: 38.

Administration Order made: 10th August 2000.

Richard John Hill and Barry Jones (Office Holder Nos. 8027 and 5721), both of KPMG Corporate Recovery, 100 Temple Street, Bristol BS1 6AG, Joint Administrators. (181156)

THE BUTE STREET ARTS AND MEDIA TRUST LIMITED

(Registered No. 03031703)

Nature of Business: Media Training and Education.

Trade Classification: 41.

Administration Order made: 15th August 2000.

Neale Andrew Jackson, Mark Newman and Michael Francis Stevenson (Office Holder Nos. 8769, 8723 and 8154), all of Smith & Williamson, The Meeting House, Little Mount Sion, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN1 1YS, Joint Administrators. (181158)

Receivership

Meetings of Creditors

ALBEMARLE PATERNOSTER LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 48 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of the Company at 1st Floor, 99 Charterhouse Street, London EC1M 6JP, on Friday, 8th September 2000, at 1100 hours, for the purposes mentioned in sections 48 and 49 of the said Act. Creditors whose claims are wholly secured are not entitled to attend or be represented at the Meeting. Other Creditors are only entitled to vote at this Meeting if details in writing of the debt claimed to be due from the Company have been sent to my office not later than 12 noon on the business day next before the Meeting, and there has been lodged with us a proxy which is intended to be used at the Meeting. If you wish to participate in the Meeting of Creditors, would you please forward details of your claim against the Company, and any proxy which you wish to be used on your behalf, to the offices of Sanderlings, Sanderling House, Springbrook Lane, Earlswood, Solihull B94 5SG.

A. Fender, Administrative Receiver

15th August 2000.

(564)

SKILLBEECH LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 48(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Hudson Room, The Sherlock Holmes Hotel, 108 Baker Street, London W1M 2LJ, on Monday, 4th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m., for the purposes of having an account laid before them, showing the events leading up to the appointment of the Joint Administrative Receivers, the manner in which the administrative receivership has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Administrative Receivers. Creditors whose claims are wholly secured are not entitled to attend or to be represented at the Meeting. A person is entitled to vote at the Meeting only if he has given to the receivers, not later than 12 noon on the business day before the above day fixed for the Meeting, details in writing of the debt that he claims to be due to him from the Company, and this claim has been duly admitted by the Receivers. Creditors wishing to participate in the Meeting of Creditors should forward details of their claim against the Company, and any proxy which you wish to be used on your behalf to the offices of the Joint Administrative Receivers at Horwath Clark, Whitehill & Co., Sherlock House, 7 Kenrick Place, London W1U 6HE. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. Creditors may obtain a copy of the report, free of charge, on application to the Administrative Receiver at the address shown above.

S. R. Thomas, Joint Administrative Receiver 14th August 2000.

Members' Voluntary Winding-up

Resolutions for Winding-up

AS PARTNERS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 28 New Street, St. Helier, Jersey JE4 8QE, on 8th August 2000, the following Special Resolution was duly passed: "That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David John Pallen, of Ernst & Young, Rolls House, 7 Rolls Buildings, Fetter Lane, London EC4A 1NH, be and hereby is appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding up."

D. J. Pallen, Liquidator

(181155)

(565)

BREDERO ABERDEEN CENTRE LIMITED

At the Extraordinary General Meeting of Bredero Aberdeen Centre Limited, held on 27th July 2000, the following Resolutions were passed, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David J. Waterhouse and Ian Oakley-Smith of PricewaterhouseCoopers, 9 Greyfriars Road, Reading, Berkshire RG1 1JG, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Joint Liquidators is to be done by all or any one or more of the persons for the time being holding office."

J. W. Nolan, Director (181157)

CONDOR LIMITED

In accordance with section 381A of The Companies Act 1985, as amended, and pursuant to all other rights and powers enabling us to do so, we the undersigned, being the Members entitled to attend and vote at a General Meeting of the above-named Company, hereby resolve that the Special Resolution and the Ordinary Resolution set out below shall have effect as if passed by the Company in General Meeting duly convened and held on 10th August 2000:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Stephen Treharne of KPMG, 20 Farringdon Street, London EC4A 4PP, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

Signed for and on behalf of Darius Investments Limited, Endeavour Marine Services, Ocean Group Investments Limited, Powell Duffryn plc. (181151)

PAISLEY DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 54 Lombard Street, London EC3 3AH, on 7th August 2000, the following Resolutions were passed, as a Special Resolution and an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and Gary Peter Squires and Lee Antony Manning, of Kroll Buchler Phillips Ltd, 84 Grosvenor Street, London W1X 9DF, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of such winding-up."

(181152)

J. Braund, Chairman

PETER J WHITTAL-WILLIAMS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened and held at Ruxton House, Ruxton Green, Marstow, Ross-on-Wye HR9 6EH, on 9th August 2000, the following Special Resolutions were duly passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Edwin F. Hunt of HLB Kidsons, Elgar House, Holmer Road, Hereford HR4 9SF, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such windingup, and that the Liquidator be and is hereby authorised under the provisions of section 165 of the Insolvency Act 1986 to exercise the powers laid down in Schedule 4, Part 1, of the said Act, and that in accordance with the provisions of the Company's Articles of Association or, if necessary, by amending in this respect the Articles of Association, the Liquidator be and is hereby authorised to divide and distribute, among the Members and Creditors as appropriate, in specie or in kind, the whole or any part of the assets of the Company and may determine how such division and distribution shall be carried out as between the Members and Creditors."

P. J. Whittal-Williams, Chairman (128)

Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 3587827

Name of Company: **AS PARTNERS LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Investment Company.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Athene House, The Broadway, London

NW7 3TB

Liquidator's Name and Address: David John Pallen, of Ernst & Young,

Rolls House, 7 Rolls Buildings, Fetter Lane, London EC4A 1NH.

Office Holder Number: 5317.

Date of Appointment: 8th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members. (147)

Company Number: 2324092.

Name of Company: BREDERO ABERDEEN CENTRE LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Real Estate Property.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: 9 Greyfriars Road, Reading, Berkshire

RG1 1JG, formerly 234 Bath Road, Slough SL1 4EE.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Ian Oakley-Smith and David James Waterhouse, both of 9 Greyfriars Road, Reading, Berkshire RG1 1JG.

Office Holder Numbers: 8890 and 5732. Date of Appointment: 27th July 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members. (244)

Company Number: 247713.

Name of Company: CONDOR LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Dormant. Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: KPMG, PO Box 730, 20 Farringdon

Street, London EC4A 4PP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Stephen Treharne, KPMG Corporate Recovery, PO Box 730, 20 Farringdon Street, London EC4A 4PP.

Office Holder Number: 6777. Date of Appointment: 10th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members. (846)

Company Number: 2154577.

Name of Company: PAISLEY DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Financial. Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: 84 Grosvenor Street, London W1X 9DF. Liquidators' Names and Address: G. P. Squires and L. A. Manning, both of Kroll Buchler Phillips Limited, 84 Grosvenor Street, London W1X 9DF.

Office Holder Numbers: 7856 and 6477. Date of Appointment: 7th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members. (546)

Company Number: 1319120.

Name of Company: PETER J WHITTAL-WILLIAMS LIMITED.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Elgar House, Holmer Road, Hereford

HR49SF.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Edwin F. Hunt, HLB Kidsons, Elgar

House, Holmer Road, Hereford HR4 9SF. Office Holder Number: 008104. Date of Appointment: 9th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members. (129)

Notices to Creditors bredero aberdeen centre limited

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 4.106 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that Ian Christopher Oakley Smith and David James Waterhouse, of PricewaterhouseCoopers, 9 Greyfriars Road, Reading, Berkshire RG1 1JG, were appointed Joint Liquidators of the above-named Company on 27th July 2000 by the Members. In order to formally establish the claims of Creditors against the Company notice is also hereby given that the Creditors of the Company are required on or before 15th September 2000 to send in writing their names and addresses and the particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to Ian Christopher Oakley Smith and David James Waterhouse, of PricewaterhouseCoopers, 9 Greyfriars Road, Reading, Berkshire RG1 1JG, the Joint Liquidators of the said Company. If so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidators, such Creditors, either personally or by their Solicitors shall attend at such time and place as shall be specified by the Joint Liquidators to prove their debts or claims. In default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved. A proof of debt is a document stating the amount of the Creditor's claim and (subject to Rule 4.76 of the Insolvency Rules 1986) may be in any form.

I. C. Oakley Smith and D. J. Waterhouse, Joint Liquidators

NOTE. This notice is purely formal. The Company is solvent and all known Creditors will be, or have already been paid.

15th August 2000. (245)

Final Meetings B B (ROCHDALE) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Duncan Sheard Glass, 43 Castle Street, Liverpool L2 9TL, on Monday, 18th September 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the Liquidator's report, showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member entitled to attend and vote at the above-mentioned Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him, and such proxy need not also be a Member.

M. D. Dye, Liquidator 14th August 2000.

(143)

BALFOUR WILLIAMSON (EXPORT SERVICES) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Duncan Sheard Glass, 43 Castle Street, Liverpool L2 9TL, on Monday, 18th September 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the Liquidator's report, showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member entitled to attend and vote at the above-mentioned Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him, and such proxy need not also be a Member.

M. D. Dye, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (145)

COWPEA LIMITED

(t/a Intertrade)

Notice is hereby given that a Final General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Leigh & Co., Brentmead House, Britannia Road, London N12 9RU, on Friday, 30th September 2000, at 10 a.m. The Meeting is called, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of enabling the Liquidator to present an account, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and to give any explanation that he may consider necessary. A Member entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meeting should be lodged at Brentmead House, Britannia Road, London N12 9RU, no later than 12 noon on the working day immediately before the Meeting.

M. H. Linton, Liquidator

11th August 2000. (125)

DAVID WHITEHEAD & SONS (HOLDINGS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Duncan Sheard Glass, 43 Castle Street, Liverpool L29TL, on Monday, 18th September 2000, at 11 a.m. for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the Liquidator's report, showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member entitled to attend and vote at the above-mentioned Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him, and such proxy need not also be a Member.

M. D. Dye, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (141)

LONHRO EASTERN LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Duncan Sheard Glass, 43 Castle Street, Liverpool L2 9TL, on Monday, 18th September 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the Liquidator's report showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member entitled to attend and vote at the above-mentioned Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him, and such proxy need not also be a Member.

M. D. Dye, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (146)

LONHRO EXPORTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Duncan Sheard Glass, 43 Castle Street, Liverpool L2 9TL, on Monday, 18th September 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the Liquidator's report showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member entitled to attend and vote at the above-mentioned Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him, and such proxy need not also be a Member.

M. D. Dye, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (144)

MILES ASHWORTH LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Duncan Sheard Glass, 43 Castle Street, Liverpool L2 9TL, on Monday, 18th September 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the Liquidator's report showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member entitled to attend and vote at the above-mentioned Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him, and such proxy need not also be a Member.

MOUNCEY & PARTNERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Grant Thornton, Grant Thornton House, Melton Street, Euston Square, London NW1 2EP, on 13th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m., for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator (pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Grant Thornton, Grant Thornton House, Melton Street, Euston Square, London NW1 2EP, by not later than 12 noon on 12th September 2000.

PARK SCHOOL (BATH) LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Moore Stephens Booth White, 1 Snow Hill, London EC1A 2EN, on Tuesday, 19th September 2000, at 10 a.m. precisely, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

R O ENVIRONMENTAL SYSTEMS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at 78 Carlton Place, Glasgow G5 9TH, on 18th September 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purpose of having an account laid before the Members showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also to consider a Resolution to allow the Liquidator to dispose of both his own and the Company's books, accounts and documents 6 months after the date of the Meeting. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be Member of the Company.

RINKLANDS LIMITED

R. Cain, Liquidator

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Phillips Cain, 21-23 Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire, on Friday, 15th September 2000, at 11.30 a.m., for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company. Proxies for use at either of the Meetings must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12 noon on Thursday, 14th September 2000.

14th August 2000. (580)

SGFM (PARTICIPATION) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Final Meeting of the Members of SGFM (Participation) Limited will be held at the offices of Grant Thornton, Grant Thornton House, Melton Street, Euston Square, London NW1 2EP, on 13th September 2000, at 10 a.m., for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator (pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Grant Thornton, Grant Thornton House, Melton Street, Euston Square, London NW1 2EP, by not later than 12 noon on 12th September 2000.

J. Earp, Joint Liquidator 11th August 2000. (250)

Creditors' Voluntary Winding-up

Resolutions for Winding-up

ALEXANDER BELL RECRUITMENT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened and held at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, on 8th August 2000, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Alan Simon be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

BEER RITZ (HEADINGLY) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at 5 Hendon Street, Sheffield S13 9AX on Wednesday, 26th July 2000, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue it business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Kian Seng Tan of K S Tan & Co, 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, be and he hereby appointed as Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up."

BENNETT BROS. (CONTRACTORS) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened and held at 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT, on 14th August 2000, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Gary Stones, of Stones & Co., 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up."

BURNGATE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened and held at 3rd Floor, Britannia Buildings, 46 Fenwick Street, Liverpool L2 7NA, on 14th August 2000, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same and accordingly that Gerard Keith Rooney of Rooney Associates, 3rd Floor, 46 Fenwick Street, Liverpool L2 7NA, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company."

CENTURY LITHO (HORSHAM) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at One Bridewell Street, Bristol BS1 2AA, on 9th August 2000, the following Resolution was passed as an Extraordinary Resolution:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot by reason of its liabilities continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily."

CHAPELTOWN HOMES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held on 11th August 2000, at 11 a.m., the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David Acland, of Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Peston PR1 8BU, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

DESIGN ALTERNATIVE LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, on 8th August 2000, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andreas Georgiou Kakouris, of 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, be and is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up."

E. G. HUDSON (UK) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Nile House, PO Box 1034, Nile Street, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1JB, on 8th August 2000, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andrew White and Susan Agnes Maund, both of Nile House, PO Box 1034, Nile Street, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1JB, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

FARLEY LASER LAB (EUROPE) LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the National Motorcycle Museum, Coventry Road, Bickenhill, Solihull B29 0ES, on 11th August 2000, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Roy Bailey and Martin Fishman, of Arthur Andersen, PO Box 55, 1 Surrey Street, London WC2R 2NT, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of such winding-up, and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by them may be done by either or both of them."

FIELDING MANN (INSURANCE BROKERS) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED, on 18th July 2000, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that D. F. Wilson and J. N. R. Pitts, of Wilson Pitts, Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

FOOTSIE INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Third Floor, Peter House, St. Peter's Square, Manchester M1 5AB, on 14th August 2000, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that D. J. Power, of BDO Stoy Hayward Business Recovery, Third Floor, Peter House, St. Peter's Square, Manchester M1 5AB, is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day, the appointment of D. J. Power was confirmed.

HUDDERSFIELD INDEPENDENT HEALTHCARE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED, on 2nd August 2000, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that D. F. Wilson and J. N. R. Pitts, of Wilson Pitts, Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

HYGLEAM CATERING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at The Posthouse Hotel Birmingham, Chapel Lane, Great Barr, Birmingham B43 7BG, on 11th August 2000, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

² That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Timothy John Hargreaves, of Jacksons Insolvency Practitioners, Norwest Court, Guildhall Street, Preston PR1 3NU, be and he is hereby nominated for the purpose of winding-up."

INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE GROUP LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Chantrey Vellacott DFK, Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF, on 11th August 2000, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David Anthony Ingram, of Chantrey Vellacott DFK, Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."

INTROTEK SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Kay Johnson Gee, Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Salford M3 5EQ, on 2nd August 2000, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Jonathan Elman Avery-Gee, of Kay Johnson Gee, Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Salford M3 5EQ, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up."

JNGC WATFORD LIMITED

(t/a Jack Nicklaus Golf Centre)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 29-33 Norfolk Square, Paddington, London W.2, on 14th August 2000, the subjoined Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

respectively:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Michael Ioannou, of Gregory Michaels & Co., 6 Southwick Mews, London W2 1JG, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up." At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986 and held on the same day, the appointment of Michael Ioannou was confirmed.

J W HEDLEY BUILDERS AND SHOPFITTERS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 6 Foyle Street, Sunderland SR1 1LB, on Friday, 4th August 2000, at 10.30 a.m., the following subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Ian William Kings, of Jennings Johnson, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

JUICE-UP LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED, on 3rd August 2000, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that D. F. Wilson and J. N. R. Pitts, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

MARINE ARTS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Crossroads Hotel, Scorrier, Redruth, Cornwall TR16 5BP, on Wednesday, 9th August 2000, at 1400 hours, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Jacqueline Susan Barber, of Blenheim House, 6 Union Place, Truro, Cornwall TR1 1EP, be appointed Liquidator for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up." At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors held on the same day, the appointment of Jacqueline Susan Barber as Liquidator was confirmed.

MERCHANT DIRECT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 9th August 2000, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Roderick Graham Butcher, of Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-in."

At a Meeting of Creditors held on 9th August 2000, the Creditors confirmed the appointment of Roderick Graham Butcher as Liquidator and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Liquidator. S. J. Swindells, Chairman (536)

MIKE KELLETT PRODUCE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 1 Ribblesdale Place, Preston, on 11th August 2000, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

was duly passed: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that C. V. Higson and M. Rimmer, of Rimmer Higson, 22 Ribblesdale Place, Preston, be and they are hereby nominated Liquidators for the purposes of the winding-up."

NETWAVE COMPUTER SYSTEMS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE, on 15th August 2000, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Ninos Koumettou, of Alexander Lawson & Co., 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

A. Xydas

(809)

PAXMAN & WOOD (INSURANCE BROKERS) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 7th Floor, Wettern House, 56 Dingwall Road, Croydon CR0 0XH, on 14th August 2000, at 11 a.m., the following Resolution were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as Ordinary Resolutions respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Christopher Herron and Steven J. Billot, of Levy Gee, 7th Floor, Wettern House, 56 Dingwall Road, Croydon CR0 0XH, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up, and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Joint Liquidators be done by both or either of them."

PLANET GO PUBLISHING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at Old Library Chambers, 21 Chipper Lane, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP1 1BG, on 10th August 2000, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Michael Francis Stevenson, of Smith & Williamson, Old Library Chambers, 21 Chipper Lane, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP1 1BG, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day the appointment of Michael Francis Stevenson as Liquidator was confirmed

QUEST (MANNED GUARDING) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, on Wednesday, 9th August 2000, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Kian Seng Tan, of K. S. Tan & Co., 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

RB ENGINEERING (BATH) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at The Globe Inn, Newton St. Loe, Bath BA2 9BB, on 11th August 2000, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Simon Robert Haskew of Begbies Traynor of Charter House, The Square, Lower Bristol Road, Bath BA2 3BH, be and hereby is appointed Liquidator."

REGENERATION 2000 LIMITED

At an Extraordinary Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offfices of David Rubin & Company, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, on 11th August 2000, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Paul Appleton of David Rubin & Company, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

REV AND RIPP LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at South Central, 11 Peter Street, Manchester M2 5LG, on 11th August 2000, at 10.30 a.m., the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as Ordinary Resolutions respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same and, accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Neil Hammond Geddes and Stephen Gerard Clancy of Levy Gee, South Central, 11 Peter Street, Manchester M2 5LG, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Joint Liquidators be done by both or either of them."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened pursuant to Section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day, the appointment of Neil Hammond Geddes and Stephen Gerard Clancy was confirmed.

ROCKCELL LIMITED

(t/a Pit Stop)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 6 Raymond Buildings, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5BP, on 10th August 2000, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the company be wound up voluntarily, and that Peter Gotham of Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

ROMOTH DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 4th Floor, Southfield House, 11 Liverpool Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 1RY, on 15th August 2000, at 10 a.m., the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as Ordinary Resolutions respectively:

"That it had been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same and, accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that John William Powell and Colin Ian Vickers of Levy Gee, 4th Floor, Southfield House, 11 Liverpool Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 1RY, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up, and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Joint Liquidators be done by both or either of them."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened pursuant to Section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day, the appointment of John William Powell and Colin Ian Vickers was confirmed.

STAFF SEARCH RECRUITMENT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened and held at Bear of Rodborough Hotel, Rodborough Common, Stroud, Gloucester GL5 5DE, on 11th August 2000, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Nola Barber and Neil Henry, of Lines Henry, 27 The Downs, Altrincham WA14 2QD, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up and that the Joint Liquidators are empowered to act jointly and severally."

STAFFORD HOUSE OF CARPETS AND FABRICS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 10th August 2000, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Ronald Eric Speight, of Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."

Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up." At a Meeting of Creditors held on 10th August 2000, the Creditors confirmed the appointment of Ronald Eric Speight as Liquidator and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Liquidator be done by him.

THE GROSVENOR GRANITE COMPANY LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 9th August 2000, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Roderick Graham Butcher, of Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."

At a Meeting of Creditors held on 9th August 2000, the Creditors confirmed the appointment of Roderick Graham Butcher as Liquidator.

TOLGA LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened and held at 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, on 11th August 2000, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andreas Georgiou Kakouris, of 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up."

Meetings of Creditors

ALIGNMENT CEILING & PARTITIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at McTear Williams & Wood, 90 St. Faiths Lane, Norwich NR1 1NE, on 25th August 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in section 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, at the offices of McTear Williams & Wood, 90 St. Faiths Lane, Norwich NR1 1NE, not later than 12 noon on 24th August 2000. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of McTear Williams & Wood, 90 St. Faiths Lane, Norwich NR1 1NE, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board.

A. Bartrum, Company Secretary

3rd August 2000. (831)

ARROW MERCANTILE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to sections 95 and 96 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at One Great Cumberland Place, London W1H 7LW, on 1st September 2000, at 3 p.m., for the purposes mentioned in section 95 et seq. S. D. Swaden, of Leonard Curtis, One Great Cumberland Place, London W1H 7LW, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the Company at One Great Cumberland Place, London W1H 7LW, before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company, not later than 12 noon on 31st August 2000, together with an up to date statement of account to enable Creditors to vote. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the basis upon which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

S. D. Swaden, Liquidator

9th August 2000. (566)

BRAMBLELEAF LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Rhinewood Inn and Hotel, Glazebrook Lane, Glazebrook, Near Warrington, Cheshire WA3 5BB, on Friday, 1st September 2000, at 11.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the offices of Campbell Crossley and Davis, 348-350 Lytham Road, Blackpool FY4 1DW, not later than 12 noon on Thursday, 31st August 2000. Notice is further given that Richard Ian Williamson, of Campbell Crossley and Davis, 348-350 Lytham Road, Blackpool FY4 1DW, is appointed to act as the qualified Insolvency Practitioner who will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information as they may reasonably require pursuant to section 98(2)(a).

By Order of the Board.

R. Campione

11th August 2000. (556)

BUZZ PUBLICATIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Brooke North, Crown House, Great George Street, Leeds LS1 3BR, on 31st August 2000, at 11.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Brooke North, Crown House, Great George Street, Leeds LS1 3BR, between the hours of 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days preceding the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

(243)

C. E. I. Harding, Director

2nd August 2000.

CKS WINDINGS LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, on 8th September 2000, at 11.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in section 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, at the registered office, Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, not later 12 noon of the business day before the Meeting. For the purposes of voting a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that C. M. Iacovides, of Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London ECIV 2NJ, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

S. Coote, Director (184)

CHEDCORP LIMITED

(t/a Iceni & Chocolate Bar)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, on Friday, 15th September 2000, at 3 p.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person), ensure their proxies are received at the offices of Langley & Partners, Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, by no later than 12 noon on the business day preceding that of the Meeting of Creditors, together with a statement of the amount claimed. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of Langley & Partners, Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days preceding the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

M. Obermann, Director

8th August 2000. (561)

CHEMSAFE TANK TESTING (UK) 2000 LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on 1st September 2000, at 10.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection between the hours of 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. at Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on the two business day before the date of the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

N. T. Foster, Secretary

11th August 2000. (249)

COMPLETE ELECTRICAL SERVICES (MIDLANDS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Baker Tilly, Scottish Life House, 154 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3HN, on 8th September 2000, at 1.30 p.m., for the purpose of dealing with sections 99 to 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security), must give particulars of their security and its value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, and be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be examined, free of charge, at the offices of Baker Tilly, Scottish Life House, 154 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3HN, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days prior to the day of the Meeting. A form of proxy which, if intended to be used for voting at the Meeting, must be duly completed and lodged at the registered office of the Company, Unit 25, Merry Hill Enterprise Park, Park Lane, not later than 12 noon on the last business day before the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

D. A. Wistow, Director 11th August 2000.

(266)

CONCERTO PRODUCTS LIMITED

(t/a Arthur's)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Third Floor, 311 Ballards Lane, Finchley, London N12 8LY, on Friday, 8th September 2000, at 12 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Creditors of the Company will be available for inspection on the two business days prior to the above Meeting, between the hours of 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. at BBK Chartered Accountants, Third Floor, 311 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

V. Harris, Director 14th August 2000.

(558)

CRIGHTON BUILDING CONTRACTORS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The White Hart Hotel, High Street, Lewes, East Sussex BN7 1XE, on Friday, 25th August 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and covening the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account and, unless claiming personally, they must also submit a proxy, which must be lodged not later than 12 noon on the preceding business day at the registered office, Chichester House, High Street, Ditchling, Sussex BN6 8SY. Unless they surrender their security, secured Creditors, if they wish to vote at the Meeting, must also lodge full details of their security and its assessed value. Notice is also given, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the said Act, that John Walters, of Chichester House, High Street, Ditchling, Sussex BN6 8SY, is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above Company and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the above Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

D. J. Fuller, Director (832)

EARLY CALL CASTING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Bonnington Hotel, 92 Southampton Row, London WC1B 4BH, on 6th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act, that is the nomination of a Liquidator and the appointment of a Liquidation Committee. Proxy forms to be used for the purposes of the above Meeting must be lodged, accompanied by statements of claim, at the registered office of the Company situated at The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, not later than 12 noon on 5th September 2000. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 1986 that Peter Gotham, of Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above Company, and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may also receive information about or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board. T. N. Wilkinson, Director

14th August 2000.

(804)

FILTACO (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Suite 508, Daisyfield Business Centre, Appleby Street, Blackburn, on 31st August 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office of White & Co., Suite 508, Daisyfield Business Centre, Appleby Street, Blackburn, not later than 12 noon on 30th August 2000. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders is security) to lodge at Suite 508, Daisyfield Business Centre, Appleby Street, Blackburn, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of White & Co., Suite 508, Daisyfield Business Centre, Appleby Street, Blackburn, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above

By Order of the Board.

A. Challen, Director

(557)

FUNCTION FACILITIES LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Jollee's Kings Cross House, Commerce Street, Longton, Stoke-on-Trent, on 22nd August 2000, at 1100 hours, for the purposes mentioned in sections 98, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Gerald A. F. Coward, of 16 Croftdown Road, Birmingham B17 8RB, who is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company will during the period before the day of the Meeting furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

J. Routledge, Director

10th August 2000. (183)

GUARD 2000 (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Copper Lancaster Brewers, 14 Wood Street, Bolton BL1 1DZ, on 31st August 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office 14 Wood Street, Bolton BL1 1DZ, not later than 12 noon on the business day preceding the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders is security) to lodge at 14 Wood Street, Bolton BL1 1DZ, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 14 Wood Street, Bolton BL1 1DZ, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board.

W. Blinkhorn, Director

10th August 2000.

(181)

H.B. FITTERS & PLASTICS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the Exeter Arms, Rydon Lane, Middlemore, Exeter, on Tuesday, 29th August 2000, at 1430 hours, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Jacqueline Susan Barber, of Blenheim House, 6 Union Place, Truro, Cornwall TR1 1EP, is qualified to act in relation to the above Company, and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated.

J. Howlett, Director

27th July 2000. (835)

INTERIOR STONE FEATURES LIMITED

(t/a The Fireplace Workshop)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Avensis Suite, Pride Park Stadium, Pride Park, Derby, on Friday, 25th August 2000, at 10.15 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Statements of claim and proxy forms if applicable, must be lodged at the offices of John P. Collins, The Little House, Windley, Derbyshire DE5 2LP, not later than 12 noon on 24th August 2000. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of John P. Collins, The Little House, Windley, Derbyshire DE5 2LP, between the hours of 10 a.m. and 4 p.m., on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board.

K. Harrison, Director

14th August 2000. (117)

J. ARTHUR HOLDINGS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Third Floor, 311 Ballards Lane, Finchley, London Ñ12 8LY, on Friday, 8th September 2000, at 12 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Creditors of the Company will be available for inspection on the two business days prior to the above Meeing, between the hours of 10 a.m. and 4 p.m., at BBK Chartered Accountants, Third Floor, 311 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

V. Harris, Director

14th August 2000.

(559)

JUST SEALED UNITS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at MWB Business Exchange, 88 Kingsway, London WC2B 6AA, on Friday, 1st September 2000, at 1430 hours, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Jacqueline Susan Barber, of Blenheim House, 6 Union Place, Truro, Cornwall TR1 1EP, is qualified to act in relation to the above Company, and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated.

H. France, Director

10th August 2000.

K & C PALMER TIMBER PRODUCTS LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the Regent Hotel, Regent Square, Doncaster DN1 2DS, on 31st August 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, at the registered office, Norley House, PO Box 615, Doncaster DN4 0YE, not later than 12 noon on 30th August 2000. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Norley House, PO Box 615, Doncaster DN4 0YE, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at, and further information may be obtained from, Norley House, PO Box 615, Doncaster DN4 0YE, (telephone 01302 815070) between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m., on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

C. Palmer, Director

(560)

(834)

KAWAH LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 84 Grosvenor Street, London W1X 9DF, on 31st August 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of their debt to the offices of Kroll Buchler Phillips Limited, 84 Grosvenor Street, London W1X 9DF, not later than 12 noon on 30th August 2000. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 84 Grosvenor Street, London, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m., on the two business days preceding 31st August 2000. Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Joint Liquidators are to be remunerated, and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

R. P. Royer, Director

(553)

KELLS PRINT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, on 24th August 2000, at 10.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, not later than 12 noon on 23rd August 2000. Other Resolutions to be considered at this Meeting include those dealing with the Liquidator's fees, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and the costs of convening this Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, from Peters, Elworthy & Moore, at Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m., on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

N. C. F. Kells, Director

9th August 2000. (180)

KERRYGRAM DATA LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the office of Bridgers, 47 London Street, Reading Berkshire RG1 4PS, on 11th September 2000, at 3 p.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, 47 London Street, Reading Berkshire RG1 4PS, not later than 12 noon on 10th September 2000. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at 47 London Street, Reading Berkshire RG1 4PS, before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 47 London Street, Reading, Berkshire RG1 4PS, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m., on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

R. Clark. Director

11th August 2000. (555)

LABORATORY EQUIPMENT SERVICE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 60-62 High Street, Harpenden, Hertfordshire AL5 2SP, on 31th August 2000, at 1100 hours, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator, and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Company, at 60-62 High Street, Harpenden, Hertfordshire AL5 2SP, not later than 12 noon on the business day before the Meeting. Proxies received by fax by that time will be accepted. On the two business days falling next before the day on which the Meeting is to be held, a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Maidment Judd, 60-62 High Street, Harpenden, Hertfordshire AL5 2S. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security), lodge at the said registered office of the Company before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed.

M. J. Pettit, Director

15th August 2000. (178)

LITECOM (UK) LIMITED

REMINGTON COMMUNICATIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, that in pursuance of sections 98 and 100 of the Insolvency Act 1986, a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Companies will be held at The Hilton Leeds Garforth Hotel, Wakefield Road, Garforth, Leeds LS25 1LH, on Wednesday, 30th August 2000, at 10.15 a.m. and 11.30 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Companies' affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Companies and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose of appointing a Liquidator and a Liquidation Committee. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Companies, at their registered offices of B. Mistry & Co., Pride House, Rectory Lane, Edgware, Middlesex HA8 7LG, not later than 12 noon on the working day before the Meeting. A list of names and addresses of the Companies' Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the above registered office of the Companies between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on 25th August 2000 and 29th August 2000, preceding the date of the Meeting. Notice is also given that for the purpose of voting secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the said registered office of the Companies before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. By Order of the Board.

L. Magill, Director

15th August 2000. (179)

MALCOLM'S (BAKERS & CONFECTIONERS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH, on 25th August 2000, at 1030 hours, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, at the registered office, Begbies Traynor, Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH, not later than 12 noon on the day before the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at the registered office, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting. Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

M. Lanfranchi, Director

11th August 2000. (600)

MULTICURE PRESERVATION CO. LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 105-111 Euston Street, London NW1 2EW, on 1st September 2000, at 2.30 p.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at 105-111 Euston Street, London NW1 2EW, on the two business days falling next before the day on which the Meeting of Creditors will be held.

M. Mckechnie, Chairman

14th August 2000. (182)

PARADOX DISTRIBUTION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at St. Andrews House Hotel, Worcester Road, Droitwich, Worcestershire, on 29th August 2000, at 1030 hours, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the offices of Haden Insolvency, Haden House, 485 Birmingham Road, Bromsgrove, Worcestershire B61 0HZ, are the place where on or from the two business days preceding the Meeting, a list of the above Company's Creditors will be available for inspection free of charge. Resolutions to be put to the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the basis upon which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the payment of costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

L. J. Barrett, Director 11th August 2000.

(242)

POLYTRAD LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, on Thursday, 24th August 2000, at 3 p.m., for the purposes of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and appointing a Liquidation Committee. A. G. Kakouris, of Kakouris & Michaelides, 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security), lodge at the registered office of the Company at 43, Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF, before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed.

By Order of the Board.

R. Bennis, Director

15th August 2000. (136)

POWER TRANSFORMERS (BIRMINGHAM) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Grand Hotel, Colmore Row, Birmingham, on 18th August 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Grant Thornton Enterprise House, 115 Edmund Street, Birmingham B3 2HJ, on 16th August 2000 and 17th August 2000, between the hours of 10 a.m. and 4 p.m.

T. E. Bennett, Director

25th July 2000. (833)

RAILBUILD LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98(1) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 432 Gloucester Road, Bristol, on 25th August 2000, at 12.30 p.m. Notice is also given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m., at 432 Gloucester Road, Bristol, from 23rd August 2000. By Order of the Board.

D. Hill, Director

3rd August 2000. (551)

SYNCRO CONTRACTORS LIMITED

(t/a De Vere Decorators)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 1 Bentinck Street, London W1U 2ED, on Friday, 1st September 2000, at 10.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Robert Melvyn Woolfson, of The Lawrence Woolfson Partnership, 1 Bentinck Street, London W1U 2ED, will, free of charge, supply Creditors with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

D. L. Brace, Director

14th August 2000. (263)

THE BEAN LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 84 Grosvenor Street, London W1X 9DF, on 31st August 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of their debt to the offices of Kroll Buchler Phillips Limited, 84 Grosvenor Street, London W1X 9DF, not later than 12 noon on 30th August 2000. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 84 Grosvenor Street, $London\ W1X\ 9DF, between\ 10\ a.m.\ and\ 4\ p.m.\ on\ the\ two\ business\ days$ preceding 31st August 2000. Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Joint Liquidators are to be remunerated, and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

R. P. Royer, Director

(554)

THREEWAYS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Grasshopper Inn, Moorhouse, near Westerham, Kent, on Wednesday, 30th August 2000, at 12.30 p.m., for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Company at its registered office, at 7 Nunappleton Way, Hurst Green, Oxted, Surrey RH8 9AW, by 12 noon on the business day before the Meeting. David Lewis, of D. Lewis & Co, 12 Station Road West, Oxted, Surrey, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require, or on the two business days falling next before the day on which the Meeting is to be held, a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at 12 Station Road West, Oxted, Surrey, being a place in the relevant locality. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the said registered office of the Company before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed. By Order of the Board.

O. Remzi, Director

(552)

TRACERESULT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston PR1 8BU, on 5th September 2000, at 11.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. The list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, from Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston PR1 8BU, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on the two business days immediately prior to the day of the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account (proof of debt) and (unless attending in person) a proxy at the offices of Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston PR1 8BU, no later than 12 noon on the business day immediately prior to the Meeting. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

W. Gaynor, Director

14th August 2000. (563)

WOLVERHAMPTON TRUCK REPAIRS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Lichfield Place, 435 Lichfield Road, Aston, Birmingham B67SS, on 23rd August 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Casson Beckman & Partners, Bow Chambers, 8 Tib Lane, Manchester M2 4JB, on the two business days calling next before the day of the Meeting.

By Order of the Board. D. Lovell, Chairman

9th August 2000. (562)

Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 211

Name of Company: AFTON VALLEY DYERS LTD.

Nature of Business: Commission Dyeing.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Sherwood House, 7 Gregory Boulevard,

Nottingham NG7 6LB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Michael D. Shepperd, 135 Wellington

Street, Glasgow.

Office Holder Number: 211.

Date of Appointment: 2nd August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (819)

Company Number: 03675200.

Name of Company: ALEXANDER BELL RECRUITMENT

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Recruitment Consultancy.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Langley House, Park Road, East

Finchley, London N2 8EX.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Alan Simon, Langley & Partners,

Langley House, Park Road, London N2 8EX.

Office Holder Number: 008635.

Date of Appointment: 8th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 3622040.

Name of Company: BEER RITZ (HEADINGLY) LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Retailer of Beers and Spirits.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley

Road, London NW3 5EP

Liquidator's Name and Address: Kian Seng Tan, 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP.

Office Holder Number: 8032.

Date of Appointment: 26th July 2000.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (821)

Company Number: 277103. Name of Company: **BENNETT BROS. (CONTRACTORS)**

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Building Contractor and Joinery.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT. Liquidator's Name and Address: Gary Stones, Stones & Co., 63 Walter

Road, Swansea SA1 4PT. Office Holder Number: 6609.

Date of Appointment: 14th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (816)

Company Number: 2321570.

Name of Company: **BURNGATE LIMITED.**Nature of Business: IT Provider.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 22 Coronation Road, Liverpool L23. Liquidator's Name and Address: G. K. Rooney, Rooney Associates, 3rd Floor, Britannia Buildings, 46 Fenwick Street, Liverpool L2 7NA.

Office Holder Number: 7529.

Date of Appointment: 14th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (519)

Company Number: 03119818.

Name of Company: CENTURY LITHO (HORSHAM) LIMITED. Previous Names of Company: Ginghams Colourworks Limited and

Ginghams Printers and Binders Limited.

Nature of Business: Printers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: One Bridewell Street, Bristol BS1 2AA. Liquidator's Name and Address: Trevor Frid, One Bridewell Street,

Bristol BS1 2AA. Office Holder Number: 6030.

Date of Appointment: 9th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (149)

Company Number: 1800963

Name of Company: CHAPELTOWN HOMES LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Chapeltown Estates Limited.

Nature of Business: House Builders. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court,

Chapel Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 8BU.

Liquidator's Name and Address: David Acland, Begbies Traynor, 1

Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 8BU.

Office Holder Number: 8894.

Date of Appointment: 11th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (542)

Company Number: 1650443.

Name of Company: **DESIGN ALTERNATIVE LTD.**

Nature of Business: Manufacturers of Ladies' Clothing.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF. Liquidator's Name and Address: Andreas Georgiou Kakouris, 43

Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF. Office Holder Number: 004691.

Date of Appointment: 8th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (135)

Company Number: 01651435.

(543)

Name of Company: E. G. HUDSON (UK) LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Kerrygrade Limited.

Nature of Business: Manufacturers of Fine Traditional Furniture.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Nile House, Nile Street, Brighton BN1

Liquidators' Names and Address: Andrew White and Susan Agnes Maund, both of BDO Stoy Hayward, Nile House, PO Box 1034, Nile

Street, East Sussex, Brighton BN1 1JB Office Holder Numbers: 008066 and 008923.

Date of Appointment: 8th August 2000. By whom Appointed: Creditors. (131)

Company Number: 3777017. Name of Company: **EXPRESS NET SOLUTIONS COM LIMITED.**

Previous Name of Company: Mercury Removals Limited.
Nature of Business: Sellers of Internet Names/Websites.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: 17 St. Ann's Square, Manchester M2

Liquidator's Name and Address: Stephen L. Conn, of Stephen Conn & Co., 17 St. Ann's Square, Manchester M2 7PW.

Office Holder Number: 1762

Date of Appointment: 10th August 2000

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 1972762.

Name of Company: FARLEY LASER LAB (EUROPE) LTD.
Previous Names of Company: Swift 1396 Limited and Farley
Manufacturing (Europe) Limited.
Nature of Business: Supply and Maintenance of Computer Controlled Cutting Machines.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: 1 Surrey Street, London WC2R 2NT.
Liquidators' Names and Address: R. Bailey and M. Fishman, both of
Arthur Andersen, 1 Surrey Street, London WC2R 2NT.
Office Holder Numbers: 8357 and 6470.
Date of Appointment: 11th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members. (550)

Company Number: 01699334.

Name of Company: FIELDING MANN (INSURANCE BROKERS)

Nature of Business: Retail Insurance Broking.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Wilson Pitts, Devonshire House, 38

York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED.
Liquidators' Names and Address: D. F. Wilson and J. N. R. Pitts, both of Wilson Pitts, Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED.

Office Holder Numbers: 6074 and 7851. Date of Appointment: 18th July 2000.

(592)By whom Appointed: Members.

Name of Company: FOOTSIE INTERNATIONAL LIMITED.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Third Floor, Peter House, St. Peter's Square, Manchester M1 5AB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: D. J. Power, of BDO Stoy Hayward Business Recovery, Third Floor, Peter House, St. Peter's Square, Manchester M1 5AB.

Office Holder Number: 6006.

Date of Appointment: 14th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 03520260.

Name of Company: HUDDERSFIELD INDEPENDENT

HEALTHCARE LIMITED.

Trading Name: Edgerton Nursing Home. Nature of Business: Nursing Home.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Wilson Pitts, Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED. Liquidators' Names and Address: D. F. Wilson and J. N. R. Pitts, both

of Wilson Pitts, Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED.

Office Holder Numbers: 6074 and 7851. Date of Appointment: 2nd August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (595)

Company Number: 02682414.

Name of Company: HYGLEAM CATERING LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Supply of Cleaning and Catering Equipment.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Park House, 91 Garstang Road, Preston

Liquidator's Name and Address: Timothy John Hagreaves, Jacksons Corporate Recovery & Insolvency, Norwest Court, Guildhall Street,

Preston PR1 3NU. Office Holder Number: 8637.

Date of Appointment: 11th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 02670034. Name of Company: INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE GROUP LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Conference Organisors.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: c/o Chantrey Vellacott DFK, Russell

Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WCIB 5LF. Liquidator's Name and Address: David Anthony Ingram, Chantrey Vellacott DFK, Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF.

Office Holder Number: 8015.

Date of Appointment: 11th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 3493892. Name of Company: INTROTEK SERVICES LIMITED. Nature of Business: Computer Refurbishment.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Salford,

Manchester M3 5EQ.

(820)

Liquidator's Name and Address: Jonathan Elman Avery-Gee, of Kay Johnson Gee, Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Salford Manchester M3 5EO.

Office Holder Number: 1549. Date of Appointment: 2nd August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 3281911.

Name of Company: JNGC WATFORD LIMITED. Trading Name: Jack Nicklaus Golf Centre. Nature of Business: Golf Range and Retail Shop.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 6 Southwick Mews, Paddington, London

W2 1JG.

(812)

(539)

Liquidator's Name and Address: Michael Ioannou, 6 Southwick Mews, Paddington, London W2 1JG.

Office Holder Number: 6895.
Date of Appointment: 14th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 2314898.

Name of Company: J W HEDLEY BUILDERS AND SHOPFITTERS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Builders and Shopfitters.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA. Liquidator's Name and Address: Ian William Kings, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA.

Office Holder Number: 7232.

Date of Appointment: 4th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 03738889.

Name of Company: JUICE-UP LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Juice Bar. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Wilson Pitts, Devonshire House, 38

York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED.

Liquidators' Names and Address: D. F. Wilson and J. N. R. Pitts, both of Wilson Pitts, Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED. Office Holder Numbers: 6074 and 7851.

Date of Appointment: 3rd August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(589)

(541)

(133)

(817)

(138)

Company Number: 1541465.

Name of Company: MARINE ARTS LIMITED. Nature of Business: Wholesalers of Sea Shells.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Blenheim House, 6 Union Place, Truro,

Cornwall TR1 1EP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Jacqueline Susan Barber, Blenheim House, 6 Union Place, Truro, Cornwall TR1 1EP.

Office Holder Number: 8718.

Date of Appointment: 9th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (836)

Company Number: 2447935. Name of Company: **MERCHANT DIRECT LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Plumbers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Roderick Graham Butcher, Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street,

Birmingham B3 1PB. Office Holder Number: 8834.

Date of Appointment: 9th August 2000. By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(548)

Company Number: 3708796.

Name of Company: MIKE KELLETT PRODUCE LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Fruit and Veg Wholesalers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: 22 Ribblesdale Place, Preston PR1 3NA.
Liquidators' Names and Address: C. V. Higson and M. Rimmer, of

Rimmer Higson, 22 Ribblesdale Place, Preston PR1 3NA. Office Holder Numbers: 5639 and 8265.

Date of Appointment: 11th August 2000. By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(814)

Company Number: 02745327

Name of Company: NETWAVE COMPUTER SYSTEMS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Computer Consultancy and Sales.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE. Liquidator's Name and Address: Ninos Koumettou, of Alexander

Lawson & Co., 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE. Office Holder Number: 2240. Date of Appointment: 15th August 2000. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(810)

(824)

Company Number: 1113942.

Name of Company: PAXMAN & WOOD (INSURANCE BROKERS)

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Financial Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Christmas Cottage, St. Georges Avenue,

Weybridge, Surrey KT13 0BS. Liquidators' Names and Address: Christopher Herron and Steven J. Billot, both of Levy Gee, 7th Floor, Wettern House, 56 Dingwall Road,

Croydon CR0 0XH.

Office Holder Numbers: 008755 and 008358.

Company Number: 3228329

Name of Company: PLANET GO PUBLISHING LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Fluidmaster (Europe) Limited.

Nature of Business: Leisure Publishing.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Old Library Chambers, 21 Chipper Lane,

Salisbury, Wiltshire SP1 1BG.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Michael Francis Stevenson, Smith & Williamson, Old Library Chambers, 21 Chipper Lane, Salisbury,

Wiltshire SP1 1BG.

Office Holder Number: 8154.

Date of Appointment: 10th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Creditors and Contributories.

Company Number: 3274337

Name of Company: QUEST (MANNED GUARDING) LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Providers of Security Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Kian Seng Tan, 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP.

Office Holder Number: 8032.

Date of Appointment: 9th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 02375518.

Name of Company: RB ENGINEERING (BATH) LIMITED.
Previous Name of Company: Kalvane Limited.

Nature of Business: Manufacture Metal Structure/Parts.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 17 St. Peter's Terrace, Lower Bristol

Road, Bath BA2 3BT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Simon Robert Haskew, Begbies Traynor, Charter House, The Square, Lower Bristol Road, Bath BA2

Office Holder Number: 8988.

Date of Appointment: 11th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (801)

Company Number: 3641104.
Name of Company: **REGENERATION 2000 LIMITED.**Previous Name of Company: Greatside 2000 Limited.
Nature of Business: I. T. Asset Management.
Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Paul Appleton, of Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

Office Holder Number: 8883.

Date of Appointment: 11th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Company and Creditors. (540)

Company Number: 03719641.

Name of Company: **REV AND RIPP LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Scooter Sales and Auto-Electricians.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Levy Gee, South Central, 11 Peter Street,

Manchester M2 5LG.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Neil Hammond Geddes and Stephen Gerard Clancy, both of Levy Gee, South Central, 11 Peter Street, Manchester M2 5LG.

Office Holder Numbers: 006654 and 008950.

Date of Appointment: 11th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (545)

Company Number: 03197793.

Name of Company: ROCKCELL LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Car Repairs. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 1 Bentinck Street, London W1M 5RN. Liquidator's Name and Address: Peter Gotham, of Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG.

Office Holder Number: 4117.

Date of Appointment: 10th August 2000.
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (806)

Company Number: 01752221.

Name of Company: ROMOTH DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Property Development.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 4th Floor, Southfield House, 11 Liverpool

Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 1RY.

Liquidators' Names and Address: John William Powell and Colin Ian Vickers, both of Levy Gee, 4th Floor, Southfield House, 11 Liverpool

Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 1RY. Office Holder Numbers: 07888 and 08953.

Date of Appointment: 15th August 2000. (176)

Company Number: 03327958.

Name of Company: STAFF SEARCH RECRUITMENT LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Recruitment Agency.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 27 The Downs, Altrincham, Cheshire. Liquidators' Names and Address: Nola Barber and Neil Henry, of Lines Henry, 27 The Downs, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 2QD.

Office Holder Number: 8000 and 8622 Date of Appointment: 11th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (173)

Company Number: 01013560. Name of Company: **STAFFORD HOUSE OF CARPETS AND** FABRICS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Carpet Retailer.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street,

Birmingham B3 1PB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: R. E. Speight, of Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3

Office Holder Number: 6211.

Date of Appointment: 10th August 2000.

(549)By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 3642911.

Name of Company: SWIFT IMAGES LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: J R Imaging Limited. Nature of Business: Printing and Photographic Service.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151

Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP.

Liquidators' Names and Address: P. Stanley and D. Bailey, both of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP.

Office Holder Numbers: 8123 and 0833. Date of Appointment: D. Bailey by Members on 31st July 2000, and by Creditors on 10th August 2000. P. Stanley by Creditors on 10th August

Company Number: 3571977.

Name of Company: THE GROSVENOR GRANITE COMPANY LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Suppliers of Granite Work Surfaces.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort

House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Roderick Graham Butcher, Moore Stephens Booth White, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB.

Office Holder Number: 8834.
Date of Appointment: 9th August 2000.

(547)By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 123456789ABC. Name of Company: **TOLGA LTD.** Nature of Business: Dressmakers. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Andreas Georgiou Kakouris, 43 Blackstock Road, London N4 2JF.

Office Holder Number: 0 04691. Date of Appointment: 11th August 2000.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (126)

Annual Liquidation Meetings

CAVENDISH HOUSE HOME AND LEISURE PRODUCTS LTD

Notice is hereby given that a General Meeting of Members of Cavendish House Home and Leisure Products Ltd, will be held at 47 London Street, Reading RG1 4PS, on 20th September 2000, at 9.45 a.m., to be followed at 10 a.m. on the same day by a Meeting of the Creditors of the Company. The Meetings are called pursuant to section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of enabling the Liquidator to present an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted in the preceding year and to give any explanation that he may consider necessary. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings should be lodged at 47 London Street, Reading, Berkshire RG1 4PS, no later than 12 noon on the working day immediately before the Meetings.

P. J. Bridger, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (582)

Final Meetings

ABBEY PARK ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Final Meeting of the Members of Abbey Park Environmental Engineering Limited will be held at 33 St. George's Drive, London SW1V 4DG, on 7th September 2000, at 11 a.m., to be followed at 11.10 a.m. on the same day by a Meeting of the Creditors of the Company. The Meetings are called pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of enabling the Liquidator to present an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and to give any explanation that may be necessary. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meeting should be lodged at 33 St. George's Drive, London SW1V 4DG, no later than 12 noon on the working day immediately before the Meetings.

M. Freeman, Liquidator

3rd August 2000. (118)

ACRIFORM LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that in accordance with section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Lines Henry, 27 The Downs, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 2QD, on Friday, 29th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m. and 10.45 a.m. respectively, for the purpose provided in the said section.

(185)

N. Henry and B. A. J. Lines, Joint Liquidators

15th August 2000.

ALPHANET TELECOM SERVICES (UK) LTD

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Members and of the Creditors of Alphanet Telecom Services (UK) Ltd will be held at the offices of Mercer and Hole, 72 London Road, St. Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 1NS, on 18th September 2000, at 10.45 a.m. and 11 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at 72 London Road, St. Albans, Hertfordshire AL1 1NS, not later than 1600 hours on the business day before the Meeting.

P. J. Godfrey-Evans, Liquidator

11th August 2000. (827)

ALSECURE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Sanderlings, Sanderling House, Springbrook Lane, Earlswood, Solihull B94 5SG, on Wednesday, 20th September 2000, at 10 a.m. and 10.30 a.m., for the purposes of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Sanderlings, Sanderling House, Springbrook Lane, Earlswood, Solihull B94 5SG, not later than 12 noon of the business day before the Meeting.

A. Fender, Liquidator

15th August 2000. (578)

ANGLO AIRLINES LTD

Notice is hereby given that a Final Meeting of the Members of Anglo Airlines Ltd will be held at 33 St. George's Drive, London SW1V 4DG, on 21st September 2000, at 3 p.m., to be followed at 3.10 p.m. on the same day by a Meeting of the Creditors of the Company. The Meetings are called pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of enabling the Liquidator to present an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and to give any explanation that may be necessary. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings should be lodged at 33 St. George's Drive, London SW1V 4DG, no later than 12 noon on the working day immediately before the Meetings.

M. Freeman, as Attorney for K. Goldfarb, Joint Liquidator

14th August 2000. (119)

BRIAN HEWITT ASSOCIATES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Ratcliffe & Co., 7 Chorley New Road, Bolton BL1 4QR, on 21st September 2000, at 11 a.m. and 11.15 a.m. respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Ratcliffe & Co., 7 Chorley New Road, Bolton BL1 4QR, no later than 12 noon of the business day before the Meeting.

G. N. Ratcliffe, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (828)

CABLECLASS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Ratcliffe & Co., 7 Chorley New Road, Bolton BL1 4QR, on 22nd September 2000, at 11 a.m. and 11.15 a.m. respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Ratcliffe & Co., 7 Chorley New Road, Bolton BL1 4QR, no later than 12 noon of the business day before the Meeting.

G. N. Ratcliffe, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (829)

CHUTE SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Final Meeting of the Members of Chute Services Limited will be held at 33 St. Georges Drive, London SW1V 4DG, on 22nd September 2000, at 10.30 a.m., to be followed at 11 a.m. on the same day by a Meeting of the Creditors of the Company. The Meetings are called, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of enabling the Liquidator to present an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and to give any explanation that may be necessary. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meeting should be lodged at 33 St. George's Drive, London SWIV 4DG, no later than 12 noon on the working day immediately before the Meetings.

M. Freeman, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (120)

CRAFTPLAN LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Parkin S. Booth & Co., 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB, on 3rd October 2000, at 2.45 p.m., to be followed at 3 p.m. respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Meetings, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

R. M. Rutherford, Liquidator

15th August 2000. (521)

DOUG KELLEY BUILDERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that, in accordance with section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, General Meetings of the Member and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the Offices of Lines Henry, 27 The Downs, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 2QD, on Friday, 29th September 2000, at 10 a.m. and 10.15 a.m. respectively, for the purpose provided in the said section.

N. Henry and B. A. J. Lines, Joint Liquidators

15th August 2000. (187)

EBBWISE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company have been convened at the offices of Hurst Morrison Thomson, 5 Fairmile, Henley-on-Thames, Oxfordshire RG9 2JR, on 26th September 2000, at 10 a.m. and 10.30 a.m., to receive the report of the Liquidator as to his administration of the estate and to determine whether the Liquidator should have his release from office pursuant to section 173 of the said Act. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged by 12 noon on 25th September 2000.

P. W. Ellison, Liquidator

15th August 2000. (151)

EXBURY ENTERPRISES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at One Bridewell Street, Bristol BS1 2AA, on 14th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m. and 11 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of laying before each of the Meetings an account of the winding-up. Members or Creditors wishing to vote at the respective Meetings must lodge their proofs of debt and (unless they are attending in person) proxies at the offices of Ernst & Young, One Bridewell Street, Bristol BS1 2AA, no later than 12 noon on the business day before the Meeting.

T. Frid, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (826)

FRYLANE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 47 London Street, Reading RG1 4PS, on 20th September 2000, at 11.30 a.m., to be following at 12 noon by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Bridgers, 47 London Street, Reading, Berkshire, no later than 12 noon on the preceding day.

P. J. Bridger, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (579)

G M LANG & SONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at PricewaterhouseCoopers, 1 East Parade, Sheffield S1 2ET, on 22nd September 2000, at 10 a.m., to be followed by a Final Meeting of the Creditors at 10.30 a.m., for the purposes mentioned in section 106 of the said Act, i.e. having an account laid before them by the Joint Liquidators, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators.

D. J. Waterhouse and E. Klempka, Joint Liquidators

16th August 2000. (252)

GRE-GARIS LIMITED

(t/a Care 4 All)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at Kay Johnson Gee, Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Salford M3 5EQ, on Monday, 4th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m. and 11 a.m. respectively, to receive an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of directing the manner in which the books and accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator thereof, shall be disposed of. Proxies for use at either of the Meetings, must be lodged at Kay Johnson Gee, Griffin Court, 201 Chapel Street, Salford M3 5EQ, not later than 12 noon on Friday, 1st September 2000.

J. E. Avery-Gee, Liquidator

9th August 2000. (123)

H.J. VICTOR (UK) LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Poppleton and Appleby, 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN, on 6th October 2000, at 10 a.m. and 10.15 a.m. respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before the Members and Creditors showing the manner in which the Liquidation has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or a Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged at 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN, not later than 4 p.m. on 5th October 2000.

M. R. Dorrington, on behalf of H.J. Victor (UK) Ltd

9th August 2000. (574)

HADFIELD LIMITED

(t/a M.G. Coatings)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Poppleton & Appleby, 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN, on 10th October 2000, at 10 a.m. and 10.15 a.m. respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before the Members and Creditors showing the manner in which the Liquidation has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or a Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged at 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN, not later than 4 p.m. on 9th October 2000.

M. R. Dorrington, Liquidator

11th August 2000. (575)

J.G. SMITH BUILDING CO. LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Woodford House, Woodford Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD1 1DL, on Tuesday, 10th October 2000, at 10 a.m. (Members) and 11 a.m. (Creditors) respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies must be lodged with the Liquidator at 4 p.m. on the business day before the Meetings. Any Member entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him, and such proxy need not also be a Member.

J. P. Shaw, Liquidator

15th August 2000. (572)

L C HOLDINGS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Creditors and Members of the above-named Company have been convened by the Joint Liquidators pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meetings will be held at the offices of Casson Beckman & Partners, Lichfield Place, 435 Lichfield Road, Aston, Birmingham B6 7SS, on 29th September 2000, at 2.45 p.m. and 3 p.m. respectively, for the purposes of having a final account laid before them by the Joint Liquidators, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Joint Liquidators shall be disposed of.

G. Robbins, Liquidator

15th August 2000. (568)

MANHATTAN CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that in accordance with section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Lines Henry, 27 The Downs, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 2QD, on Friday, 29th September 2000, at 11 a.m. and 11.15 a.m. respectively, for the purpose provided in the said section.

N. Henry, Joint Liquidator

15th August 2000.

MARTYN JAMES CURTAIN CONTRACTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Jacksons Jolliffe Cork, 33 George Street, Wakefield WF1 1LX, on 20th September 2000, at 11 a.m., for the purpose of receiving a final account of the Liquidator's and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up. The following Resolution will be considered at the Meeting: that the Liquidator's final receipts and payments account be agreed, that the Liquidator be released from all duties, and that the books and records be destroyed 12 months after the dissolution of the Company.

M. C. Bowker, Liquidator

16th August 2000.

McMILLAN RECRUITMENT SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Bartfield & Co, Burley House, 12 Clarendon Road, Leeds LS2 9NF, on 22nd September 2000, commencing at 10 a.m. and 10.15 a.m. respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and to receive any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for both Meetings must be lodged at the above address not later than 12 noon on the day preceding the Meetings.

G. M. Krasner, Liquidator

11th August 2000.

(577)

(188)

(607)

In the High Court of Justice. No. 4289 of 1985

NOVA (JERSEY) KNIT PLC

Notice is hereby given that the Final Meeting of Creditors of Nova (Jersey) Knit plc will be held at the offices of Grant Thornton, Grant Thornton House, Euston Square, Melton Street, London NW1 2EP, on Thursday, 14th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m., for the purposes of having an account laid before them by the Joint Liquidators pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Grant Thornton, Grant Thornton House, Euston Square, Melton Street, London NW1 2EP, by no later than 12 noon on the day before the Meeting. Should you have any queries on the above please do not hesitate to contact my assistant Kae Mendham on telephone 020-7728 2443.

J. Earp, Joint Liquidator

(246)

QUALITY MANAGEMENT INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company be held at the offices of David Rubin & Company, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, on 27th September 2000, at 10 a.m. and 10.15 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at either Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, North Finchley, London N12 8LY, not later than 12 noon on the business day before the Meeting.

D. Rubin, Liquidator

15th August 2000.

(571)

R M HAMMOND LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Bulley Davey, 69-75 Lincoln Road, Peterborough PE1 2SQ, on Thursday, 21st September 2000, at 10 a.m. and 10.15 a.m. respectively, to receive an account of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and to hear any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

M. Perkins, Liquidator14th August 2000. (121)

RIVERSIDE PARK SHOTBLASTING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of John B Taylor & Co, 8 High Street, Yarm, Stockton-on-Tees, on Friday, 15th September 2000, at 1500 and 1505 hours respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted and its property disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and all other documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of.

J. B. Taylor, Liquidator

9th August 2000. (124)

S S COTTON & COMPANY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of David Rubin & Company, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, on 20th September 2000, at 11 a.m. and 11.15 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at either Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, not later than 4 p.m. on the business day before the Meeting.

D. Rubin, Liquidator 14th August 2000. (569)

STP SWIFTWISE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Poppleton & Appleby, 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN, on 3rd October 2000, at 10 a.m. and 10.15 a.m. respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before the Members and Creditors showing the manner in which the Liquidation has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or a Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged at 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN, not later than 4 p.m. on 2nd October 2000.

M. R. Dorrington, Liquidator
9th August 2000. (573)

SPECTRUM PRINT & DISPLAY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of David Rubin & Company, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, on 21st September 2000, at 11 a.m. and 11.15 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at either Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, not later than 4 p.m. on the business day before the Meeting.

D. Rubin, Liquidator

15th August 2000. (570)

STRUCTURED STEEL FABRICATIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 4 Northumberland Place, North Shields, Tyne and Wear NE30 1QP, on Friday, 22nd September 2000, at 10 a.m., for the purposes of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at 4 Northumberland Place, North Shields, Tyne and Wear NE30 1QP, not later than 12 noon of the business day before the Meeting.

J. Bell, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (576)

THE INVESTIGATORS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final General Meeting of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of BBK, 311 Ballards Lane, Finchley, London N.12, on Monday, 25th September 2000, at 10 a.m. and 10.30 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of receiving an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the windingup to date. A proxy form must be lodged with me not later than 12 noon on Friday, 22nd September 2000, to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting.

R. S. Kravetz, Liquidator 14th August 2000. (122)

TISSERAND AROMATHERAPY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meeting of the Company and the Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Levy Gee, 4th Floor, Southfield House, 11 Liverpool Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 1RY, on 21st September 2000, at 11 a.m. and 11.15 a.m. respectively, for the purpose of laying before the Meetings an account showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators, and to determine whether the Joint Liquidators should have their release. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either of the Meetings must be lodged at Levy Gee, 4th Floor, Southfield House, 11 Liverpool Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 1RY, no later than 12 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meetings.

J. Powell, Joint Liquidator 15th August 2000. (186)

TURING RECRUITMENT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 47 London Street, Reading, Berkshire RG1 4PS, on 18th September 2000, at 11.30 a.m., to be followed at 12 noon by a Final meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Bridgers, 47 London Street, Reading, Berkshire, no later than 12 noon on the preceding day.

J. A. Kirkpatrick, Liquidator 16th August 2000. (608)

WINDOWLAND UPVC LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of PricewaterhouseCoopers, 36 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6JT, on Tuesday, 28th November 2000, at 11 a.m., to be following at 11.15 a.m. by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of laying before the Meeting an account of the winding-up showing how it has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of and giving an explanation of it, and determining whether the Joint Liquidators shall have their release under section 173 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

D. R. Wilton and P. W. Harding, Joint Liquidators 14th August 2000. (247)

Notices to Creditors BURNGATE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before 28th August 2000, to send their names and addresses to the undersigned, Gerard Keith Rooney, of Rooney Associates, 3rd Floor, 46 Fenwick Street, Liverpool L2 7NA, Liquidator of the said Company, and if so required by notice in writing by the said Liquidator, or by their Solicitors or personally, to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

G. K. Rooney, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (520

CENTURY LITHO (HORSHAM) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before 30th September 2000, to send their names and addresses and particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to Trevor Frid the Liquidator of the said Company, at Ernst & Young, One Bridewell Street, Bristol BSI 2AA, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, by their Solicitors or personally, to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

T. Frid, Liquidator

10th August 2000. (150)

FIELDING MANN (INSURANCE BROKERS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 1st September 2000, to prove their debts by sending to the undersigned, J. N. R. Pitts, of Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, written statements of the amounts they claim to be due to them from the Company and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary evidence as may appear to the Liquidators to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the declaration of any dividend is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the distribution of that dividend or any other dividend declared before his debt was proved.

J. N. R. Pitts, Joint Liquidator 1st August 2000.

HUDDERSFIELD INDEPENDENT HEALTHCARE LIMITED (t/a Edgerton Nursing Home)

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 11th September 2000, to prove their debts by sending to the undersigned, J. N. R. Pitts of Wilson Pitts, Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, written statements of the amounts they claim to be due to them from the Company and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary evidence as may appear to the Liquidators to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the declaration of any dividend is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the distribution of that dividend or any other dividend declared before his debt was proved.

J. N. R. Pitts, Joint Liquidator

11th August 2000. (596)

INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE GROUP LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, David Anthony Ingram, of Chantrey Vellacott DFK, Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF, give notice that on 11th August 2000, I was appointed Liquidator of International Conference Group Limited by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 11th September 2000, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, David Anthony Ingram, of Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1B 5LF, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

D. Ingram, Liquidator

11th August 2000. (567)

J W HEDLEY BUILDERS AND SHOPFITTERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Ian William Kings, of Jennings Johnson, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA, and 36A Clayton Street West, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 5DZ, has been appointed Liquidator of the above Company by the Members and Creditors on 4th August 2000.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 29th September 2000, to send in their full name, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Ian William Kings, of Jennings Johnson, 19 Borough Road, Sunderland SR1 1LA, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally, or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

I. W. Kings, Liquidator

8th August 2000. (140)

JUICE-UP LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 3rd September 2000, to prove their debts by sending to the undersigned, D. F. Wilson, of Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, written statements of the amounts they claim to be due to them from the Company and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary evidence as may appear to the Liquidators to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the declaration of any dividend is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the distribution of that dividend or any other dividend declared before his debt was proved.

D. F. Wilson, Joint Liquidator

3rd August 2000. (590)

RB ENGINEERING (BATH) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 20th October 2000, to send in their full names and addresses, and particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Simon Robert Haskew, of Begbies Traynor, Charter House, The Square, Lower Bristol Road, Bath BA2 3BH, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

S. R. Haskew, Liquidator

(593)

14th August 2000. (803)

SWIFT IMAGES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 13th September 2000, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, P. Stanley, of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

P. Stanley, Joint Liquidator 10th August 2000.

(603)

Winding-up By The Court Petitions to Wind Up (Companies)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 4403 of 2000

In the Matter of ANGLO EUROPEAN TRANSPORT LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 3 Barn Cottages, Church Road, Stowupland, Stowmarket, Suffolk IP14 4BG, presented on 18th July 2000 by HM Customs and Excise of Northgate House, St. Peters Street, Colchester, Essex CO1 1HT, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6th September 2000, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5th September 2000.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref. SM/RKA/H00345-01150.) (840)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry.No. 1723 of 2000

In the Matter of **ASHBY ROOFING LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Ashby Roofing Limited, presented on 22nd June 2000, by the Supervisor Robert Henry Barker, of Baker Tilly, Carlton House, Grammar School Street, Bradford BD1 4NS, will be heard at the Leeds District Registry, The Court House, 1 Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 3BG, on 22nd August 2000, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 (as amended) by 1600 hours on 21st August 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are *Hammond Suddards Edge*, 2 Park Lane, Leeds LS3 1ES. (Ref. ADS/JKJ/ASH.122-1.) (845)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 4165 of 2000

In the Matter of AURORA BUILDING SERVICES LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Prospect House, Bradford Road, Bingley, Yorkshire BD16 1AH, presented on 6th July 2000 by Keyline Builders Merchants Limited, of Southbank House, Southbank Business Park, 1 Strathkelvin Place, Kirkintilloch, Glasgow G66 1XH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Braby & Waller*, a Division of Irwin Mitchell, 48-50 St. John Street, London EC1M 4DP. (Ref. BW/BH/9934.)

(524)

15th August 2000.

In the Caernarfon County Court. No. 3 of 2000

In the Matter of FOY CONTRACTING LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office 333-335 High Street, Bangor, Gwynedd LL57 1YA, presented on 26th June 2000 by Wolseley Centers Ltd., whose registered office is situate at PO Box 21, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1SL, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Caernarfon County Court, Llanberis Road, Caernarfon, Gwynedd LL55 2DF, on Thursday 24th August 2000, at 11.25 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioning Creditor's Agents in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Wednesday, 23rd August 2000.

The Petitioning Creditor's Agents are *Riverside Recoveries Limited*, PO Box 32, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY.

4th August 2000. (114)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 4453 of 2000

In the Matter of **FRONT COVER GIRLS LTD.** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Robert Taylor Associates, Suite B, Stanbrook House, 2-5 Old Bond Street, London W1X 3TB, presented on 19th July 2000 by Colour Image Processing Limited, 21 Weighhouse Street, London W1Y 1YJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6th September 2000, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Blank Swerner Grant*, 4 Shakespeare Road, Finchley, London N3 1XE.

8th August 2000. (109)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 4419 of 2000

In the Matter of G DALE & CO (LONDON) LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of First Floor Offices, 99 Bancroft, Hitchin, in the county of Hertford SG5 1NQ, presented on 18th July 2000 by Travis Perkins Trading Company Limited, whose registered office is situate at Lodgeway House, Lodge Way, Harlestone Road, Northampton NN5 7UG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6th September 2000, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday, 5th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Brachers*, Somerfield House, 59 London Road, Maidstone, Kent ME16 8JH. (Ref. 97/28/TRA0100.1501.)

14th August 2000. (844)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 4235 of 2000

In the Matter of GODZILLA LIMITED (formerly Lok-n-Logs UK Limited)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986 A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Suite 3D, Portland

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Suite 3D, Portland Street, Manchester, Lancashire M1 4PZ, presented on 10th July 2000 by The Express Lift Company Limited, of 123 Abbey Lane, Leicester, Leicestershire LE4 5QH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Braby & Waller*, a Division of Irwin Mitchell, of 48-50 St. John Street, London EC1M 4DP. (Ref. BW/BH.)

15th August 2000. (525)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 3562 of 2000

In the Matter of J W S

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 34 Blunts Hall Road, Witham, Essex CM8 1LY, presented on 9th June 2000 by HM Customs and Excise, of Northgate House, St. Peters Street, Colchester, Essex CO1 1HT, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6th September 2000, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref. SM/RKA/H00345-01021.) (842)

In the Birmingham County Court. No. 863 of 2000

In the Matter of KINETEK LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office, Suite 116, Lonsdale House, 52 Blucher Street, Birmingham, West Midlands B1 1QU, presented on 7th July 2000 by Wolseley Centers Ltd., whose registered office is situate at PO Box 21, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1SL, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham County Court, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on Monday, 21st August 2000, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioning Creditor's Agents in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Friday, 18th August 2000.

The Petitioning Creditor's Agents are *Riverside Recoveries Limited*, PO Box 32, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY.

3rd August 2000. (112)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 4454 of 2000

In the Matter of LAMBOURN HOMES LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Seddon House, Water Street, Radcliffe, Manchester, Lancashire, presented on 19th July 2000 by Keyline Builders Merchants Limited, of Southbank House, Southbank Business Park, 1 Strathkelvin Place, Kirkintilloch, Glasgow G66 1XH, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Braby & Waller*, a Division of Irwin Mitchell, of 48-50 St. John Street, London EC1M 4DP. (Ref. BW/BH/12581.)

15th August 2000. (526)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 4406 of 2000

In the Matter of MACHINERY REMOVALS (UK) LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 26 Hollybush Way, Cheshunt, Waltham Cross, Hertfordshire EN7 6ER, presented on 18th July 2000 by HM Customs and Excise, of Thomas Paine House, Angel Square, Torrens Street, London EC1V 1TA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6th September 2000, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref. CMM/BJ/H00344-01811.) (841)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 4360 of 2000

In the Matter of PREMIER FORWARDING LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, Premier Forwarding Limited, of Crane Court, 302 London Road, Ipswich, Suffolk IP2 0AJ, presented on 14th July 2000 by Bibby Factors Bristol Limited, of 105 Duke Street, Liverpool L1 5LQ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 6th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 5th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Wilde & Partners*, 10 John Street, London WC1N 2EB. (Ref. JGT/SJS/506-26/Premier.)

14th August 2000. (111)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 3921 of 2000

In the Matter of PROCESS SYSTEMS EUROPA LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Sandford House, Medwin Walk, Horsham, West Sussex RH12 2JJ, presented on 27th June 2000 by Fristam Pumps (UK) Limited, of Unit 11, Apex Business Park, Diplocks Way, Hailsham, East Sussex BN27 3JF, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 20th September 2000, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Wednesday, 19th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Magrath & Co.*, 52-54 Maddox Street, London W1R 9PA. (Ref. NKG/SE/Fristam.)

9th August 2000. (108)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Manchester District Registry. No. 1433 of 2000

In the Matter of **PROMOTIONAL PLASTIC CARDS LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 219 Trowbridge Road, Bradford-on-Avon, Wiltshire BA15 1EU, presented on 11th July 2000 by T Haynes Chorley & Company Limited, trading as Spectrum Plastics, of Mersey Street, Stockport, Cheshire SK1 2HX, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Manchester District Registry, 184-186 Deansgate, Manchester, on 11th September 2000, at 10 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Gorvin Smith Fort*, 6-14 Millgate, Stockport, Cheshire SK1 2NN. (Ref. TJP/2487/12.)

10th August 2000. (107)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 4680 of 2000

In the Matter of QUALITY PRODUCTION & RESEARCH UK LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 1210 Park View, Arlington Business Park, Theale, Reading RG7 4TY, presented on 27th July 2000 by HM Customs and Excise of Eldon Court, 75 London Road, Reading RG1 5BS, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 20th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 19th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref. PC/MOM/H00351-00330.) (838)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 4808 of 2000

In the Matter of REBJAD LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 29 Milton Road, Ambrose House, Swindon SN1 5JA, presented on 2nd August 2000 by HM Customs and Excise of Littlegate House, St. Ebbes Street, Oxford OX1 1QA, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 20th September 2000, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard)

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 19th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref. PC/NW/H00349-00251.) (843)

In the Bath County Court. No. 20 of 2000 In the Matter of **SHIRE PLASTICS LTD** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of registered office The Engine House, Old Pit Road, Frome, Midsomer Norton BA3 4BQ, presented on 12th July 2000 by Wolseley Centers Ltd., whose registered office is situate at PO Box 21, Boroughbridge Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1SL, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Bath County Court, 3rd and 4th Floor, Cambridge House, Henry Street, Bath BA1 1DJ, on Thursday, 24th August 2000, at 10 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioning Creditor's Agents in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Wednesday, 23rd August 2000.

The Petitioning Creditor's Agents are *Riverside Recoveries Limited*, PO Box 32, Ripon, North Yorkshire HG4 1UY.

4th August 2000. (113)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Manchester District Registry. No. 1459 of 2000

In the Matter of **SWAN OVERSEAS PLC** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 77 South Audley Street, London W1Y 5TA, presented on 24th July 2000 by BASF Aktiengesellshaft, of 67056 Ludwigshafen, Rhine, Germany, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Manchester District Registry, The Courts of Justice, 184 Deansgate, Manchester M60 9DJ, on 11th September 2000, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Hammond Suddards Edge*, Trinity Court, 16 John Dalton Street, Manchester M60 8HS.

14th August 2000. (116)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No. 4761 of 2000

In the Matter of **TALKING POINT TELEPHONES LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 1 Park Court, Pyrford Road, West Byfleet, Surrey KT14 6SD, presented on 2nd August 2000 by HM Customs and Excise, Bradfield House, Bradfield Close, York Road, Woking, Surrey GU22 7RD, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 20th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 19th September 2000.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-26 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref. PC/MOM/H00347-00326.) (839)

Winding-up Orders

Name of Company—AIR TOOLS & ACCESSORIES LTD. Company Registration No.—00522628. Address of Registered Office—BBK Chartered Accountants, 311 Ballards Lane, Finchley, London N12 8LY. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th June 2000. No. of Matter—004037 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—AMBERMICRO LTD. Company Registration No.—03154114. Address of Registered Office—50 Springfield Close, Rudloe, Corsham, Wiltshire SN13 0JP. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th May 2000. No. of Matter—003323 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—3rd and 4th Floors, Intercity House, Mitchell Lane, Bristol RS1 6RD

Name of Company—ASSOCIATED INSULATION LTD. Address of Registered Office—BBK Chartered Accountants, 311 Ballards Lane, Finchley, London N12 8LG. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th June 2000. No. of Matter—004040 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—BENATONE LIMITED. Company Registration No.—03045508. Address of Registered Office—Ford House, Ford Lane, Ashurst, Steyning, West Sussex BN44 3AT. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—23rd June 2000. No. of Matter—51 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton BN1 1BE.

Name of Company—BRENTWOOD & ESSEX TRANSPORT LIMITED. Company Registration No.—02664985. Address of Registered Office—2 Thrift Green, Brentwood, Essex CM13 2EX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th June 2000. No. of Matter—003961 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea SS1 2AX.

Name of Company—CCB PLUMBING AND HEATING LIMITED. Company Registration No.—03644763. Address of Registered Office—39 Upminster Road South, Rainham, Essex RM13 9YS. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd June 2000. No. of Matter—003889 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southendon-Sea SS1 2AX.

Name of Company—CERISE INNOVATION TECHNOLOGY LIMITED. Company Registration No.—02786697. Address of Registered Office—Unit 6, 55-61 Halton View Road, Widnes, Cheshire WA8 0TZ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE, LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—27th June 2000. No. of Matter—1744 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—8th August 2000. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool L3 1DS.

Name of Company—**DEALEDIT LIMITED.** Company Registration No.—03005212. Address of Registered Office—Unit 2A, Spencer House, Market Lane, Swalwell, Newcastle upon Tyne NE16 3DS. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE, LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—3rd May 2000. No. of Matter—1390 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—25th July 2000. Official Receiver—Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear NE1 2JQ.

Name of Company—FLOWLINE SYSTEMS LTD. Company Registration No.—01522327. Address of Registered Office—BBK, 311 Ballards Lane, Finchley, London N12 8LY. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th June 2000. No. of Matter—004044 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—FORMULA ONE SHOPS LTD. Company Registration No.—03457959. Address of Registered Office—136 Green Lanes, Palmers Green, London N13 5UN. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd July 2000. No. of Matter—004063 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—GATEKEY COMPUTERS LIMITED. Company Registration No.—03344371. Address of Registered Office—72 Maldon Road, Burnham-on-Crouch, Essex CM0 8NR. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—27th June 2000. No. of Matter—003956 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea SS1 2AX.

Name of Company—GLENWOOD CONTRACTS LIMITED. Company Registration No.—03455507. Address of Registered Office—29 Holden Road, London N12 8HS. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE, LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—27th June 2000. No. of Matter—1753 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—8th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—HEATHSIDE COMPUTER SYSTEMS LIMITED. Company Registration No.—03234544. Address of Registered Office—Lakewood House, West Horndon, Brentwood, Essex CM13 3XL. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th June 2000. No. of Matter—003973 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea SS1 2AX.

Name of Company—HERTFORDSHIRE CONCRETE REPAIR COMPANY LTD. Company Registration No.—01816298. Address of Registered Office—BBK, 331 Ballard's Lane, Finchley, London N12 8LY. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th June 2000. No. of Matter—004041 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—**HEVER COUNTRY HOTEL LTD.** Trading Name—Hever Country Hotel Limited. Company Registration No.—03007162. Address of Registered Office—5 Priory Court, Tuscan Way, Camberley, Surrey GU15 3YX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—24th August 1999. No. of Matter—005533 of 1999. Date of Winding-up Order—11th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—HEVER MANAGEMENT LTD. Trading Name—Hever Management Limited. Company Registration No.—03477430. Address of Registered Office—Hever Golf Club, Hever Road, Hever, Kent TN8 7NP. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th January 2000. No. of Matter—00578 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—1st August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—**IDAMO LTD.** Company Registration No.—03483114. Address of Registered Office—64 Queen Street, London EC4R 1AD. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—1st June 2000. No. of Matter—003391 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—INDEXASSIST LTD. Company Registration No.—02610869. Address of Registered Office—38B High Street, Keynsham, Bristol BS18 1DX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th May 2000. No. of Matter—003342 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—3rd and 4th Floors, Intercity House, Mitchell Lane, Bristol BS1 6BD.

Name of Company—J D B BISCUITS LTD. Company Registration No.—01712119. Address of Registered Office—BBK, 311 Ballards Lane, Finchley, London N12 8LY. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th June 2000. No. of Matter—004045 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—LAWRENCE BLAIR LODGE LTD. Company Registration No.—02189745. Address of Registered Office—679-681 Lea Bridge Road, London E10 6AL. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th January 2000. No. of Matter—00110 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—26th July 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—THE LUGGAGE STORE LTD. Company Registration No.—02151210. Address of Registered Office—c/o Michael Kravetz, 315-317 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th June 2000. No. of Matter—004042 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—M & S ELECTRICAL SERVICES LTD. Company Registration No.—02694729. Address of Registered Office—Suite 10c, Dragoon House, Hussar Court, Waterlooville, Hampshire PO7 7SF. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—5th July 2000. No. of Matter—004123 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton SO15 2SH.

Name of Company—MONARCH MAINTENANCE SERVICES LIMITED. Company Registration No.—03265932. Address of Registered Office—69 Sewardstone Road, Chingford, London E4 7PA. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE, LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—19th May 2000. No. of Matter—1494 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—25th July 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—MOTIVATION 2000 LTD. Company Registration No.—2953528. Address of Registered Office—1-7 High Street, Nantwich, Cheshire CW5 5AW. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd July 2000. No. of Matter—004083 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester CH1 1DF.

Name of Company—ON THE SPOT COMPUTING LTD. Company Registration No.—03053500. Address of Registered Office—85 High Street, Chesham, Buckinghamshire HP5 1DE. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—5th July 2000. No. of Matter—004125 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St. Clare House, Greyfriars, Ipswich IP1 1LX.

Name of Company—PAIM PRODUCTS (LONDON) LTD. Company Registration No.—01092047. Address of Registered Office—BBK Chartered Accountants, Finchley, London N12 8LY. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th June 2000. No. of Matter—004043 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—PARLOUR FARM ANTIQUES (WARWICK) LIMITED. Company Registration No.—03640567. Address of Registered Office—8 Wheelwrights Corner, Old Market, Nailsworth, Stroud, Gloucestershire GL6 0DU. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE, LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—10th May 2000. No. of Matter—1421 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—25th July 2000. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester GL1 3HB.

Name of Company—PIONEER CONTRACTS LTD. Company Registration No.—01901435. Address of Registered Office—BBK Chartered Accountants, 311 Ballards Lane, Finchley, London N12 8LY. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th June 2000. No. of Matter—0404046 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—PTERODACTYL DREAMS LTD. Company Registration No.—03485670. Address of Registered Office—Premier House Rooms, 307-309 Gayton Road, Harrow, Middlesex HA1 2XU. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—8th September 1999. No. of Matter—005839 of 1999. Date of Winding-up Order—27th October 1999. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—**REDBRIDGE PROPERTIES LTD.** Company Registration No.—03603460. Address of Registered Office—Unit 5, Linford House, 44 Linford Street, London SW8 4UN. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—4th February 2000. No. of Matter—00786 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—17th July 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—**RED MEDIA SALES LTD.** Trading Name—Red Media Sales Limited. Company Registration No.—03688814. Address of Registered Office—Flat 1, 81 Devonshire Road, London SE23 3LX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th June 2000. No. of Matter—003726. Date of Winding-up Order—26th July 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—SAFETA TRADING LTD. Company Registration No.—03495762. Address of Registered Office—Safeta House, 111 Power Road, Chiswick, London W4 5PY. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2000. No. of Matter—003710 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—STAR TRACK RENEWALS LTD. Company Registration No.—03473814. Address of Registered Office—Anglia House, North Station Road, Colchester, Essex CO1 1SB. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd May 2000. No. of Matter—002726 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St. Clare House, Greyfriars, Ipswich IP1 1LX.

Name of Company—SYNCHRONET LTD. Company Registration No.—03511303. Address of Registered Office—Unit 23A, Normandy Street, Alton, Hampshire GU34 1DD. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd May 2000. No. of Matter—003212 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—26th July 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—**TAMATRON LIMITED.** Company Registration No.—03525878. Address of Registered Office—262 Furtherwick Road, Canvey Island, Essex SS8 7DR. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—5th July 2000. No. of Matter—004122 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southendon-Sea SS1 2AX.

Name of Company—**T&L CONSTRUCTION LTD.** Company Registration No.—01929596. Address of Registered Office—6 Luton Road, Wiltstead, Bedfordshire MK45 3HD. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th June 2000. No. of Matter—004039 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—T & L ELECTRICAL LTD. Company Registration No.—02647356. Address of Registered Office—2nd Floor, 315-317 Ballards Lane, Finchley, London N12 8LY. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th June 2000. No. of Matter—004038 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—TEMPLE-STUART BUILDERS (1988) LTD. Company Registration No.—03150753. Address of Registered Office—23 Lea Pale Road, Guildford, Surrey GU1 4JX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th May 2000. No. of Matter—003287 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth BH2 6HT.

Name of Company—TRANSATLANTIC DISPLAY LIMITED. Company Registration No.—03132951. Address of Registered Office—402 Holloway Road, 1st Floor, London N7 6PZ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE, LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—9th March 2000. No. of Matter—1015 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—25th July 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—TRANS-GLOBE CAPITAL CORPORATON LTD. Company Registration No.—03098710. Address of Registered Office—17 Bedford Square, London WC1B 3JA. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—29th June 2000. No. of Matter—004026 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—UNI-THERM HEATING & PLUMBING (1986) LIMITED. Company Registration No.—01947296. Address of Registered Office—Unit 4, Cornhill Shopping Centre, Threadneedle Street, Stroud, Gloucestershire GL5 2JT. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE, LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—3rd March 2000. No. of Matter—976 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—8th August 2000. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester GL1 3HB.

Name of Company—UTOPIAN TECHNOLOGIES LTD. Company Registration No.—03783084. Address of Registered Office—5 Fairchild Place, London EC2A 3EN. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—13th June 2000. No. of Matter—003649 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—26th July 2000. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—V & M MARKETING LIMITED. Company Registration No.—03611513. Address of Registered Office—7-9 Wellington Square, Hastings TN34 1PD. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE, LIVERPOOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—20th June 2000. No. of Matter—691 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—7th August 2000. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton BN1 1BE.

Name of Company—VEL (ESSEX) LIMITED. Company Registration No.—02004508. Address of Registered Office—Somerly, 10 Hyde Lane, Danbury, Chelmsford, Essex CM3 4QX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—27th June 2000. No. of Matter—003942 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea SS1 2AX.

Winding-up Orders (Partnerships)

Name of Partnership—J & S SITE SERVICES. Principal Place of Business—16 West View, Rocester, Derbyshire ST14 5JY. Court-HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th May 2000. No. of Matter—003117 of 2000. Date of Winding-up Order—9th August 2000. Official Receiver-Huntingdon Court Annex, 90-94 Mansfield Road, Nottingham NG1 3HH.

Notice of Intended Dividends ACROW (ENGINEERS) LIMITED

The Liquidators of Acrow (Engineers) Limited give notice under the provisions of Rule 4.186 and 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that they intend to make a Final Dividend to the Creditors of the Company within 4 months from the last date of submitting claims. Creditors who have not already done so, must send details in writing of any claim against the Company to the Liquidators, R. D. Allen and P. R. C. Densham, of PricewaterhouseCoopers, at Savannah House, 3 Ocean Way, Ocean Village, Southampton SO14 3TJ, by 18th September 2000, which is the last date for submitting claims. A Creditor who does not make a claim by that date will not be included in the proposed distribution.

R. D. Allen, Joint Liquidator

10th August 2000. (241)

Final Meetings

In the High Court of Justice. No. 3044 of 1994

GLOBAL NETWORK TRAVEL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Piper Thompson, Mulberry House, 53 Church Street, Weybridge, Surrey KT13 8DJ, on Wednesday, 27th September 2000, for the purposes of receiving the Liquidator's report of the winding-up and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the said Act. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. Proxies for use at the Meeting must be lodged at the address above no later than 12 noon on 26th September 2000.

T. J. Thompson, Liquidator

14th August 2000. (189)

In the High Court of Justice. No. 5822 of 1999

KNIGHTSBRIDGE & CHELSEA CAR PARKS LIMITED

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator, under section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of approving the Receipts and Payments Account and to confirm that this Account has been reconciled with that held by the Secretary of State, for approving his release under Rule 4.125 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 and for approving the Liquidator's remuneration. The Meeting will be held at 21-23 Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire SL9 8ES, on Thursday, 14th September 2000, at 11.30 a.m. A proxy form must be lodged at the offices of Phillips Cain, 21-23 Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire SL9 8ES, no later than 12 noon on the last working day before the Meeting, to enable you to vote by proxy at the Meeting.

R. L. Cain, Liquidator

14th August 2000.

Personal Insolvency



Substituted Service of Petition

In the Tunbridge Wells County Court. No. 51 of 2000 In Bankruptcy

JOHN HARRINGTON

A Bankruptcy Petition filed on 27th April 2000 by David Neeson, of The Grange, Plaxtol, Sevenoaks, Kent TN15 0RG, will be heard at Tunbridge Wells County Court, Merevale House, 42-48 London Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN1 1DP, on Tuesday, 12th September 2000, at 10 a.m. (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or his Solicitors.

The Petititoner's Solicitors are *Hewitson Becke & Shaw*, of Shakespeare House, 42 Newmarket Road, Cambridge CB5 8EP. (Ref. PRS/CMK/

Bankruptcy Orders

ALGER, Michael Evan, of and trading at 17 North Gates, 445 High Road, London N12 0AR, as a Security System Fitter and Supplier. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th February 2000. No. of Matter—1238 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order-7th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

ALLEN, Kevin John, a Maintenance Engineer, of no fixed abode, lately residing at 4 Thurstable Way, Tollesbury, Essex. Court— CHELMSFORD. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—69 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea SS1 2AX.

BALLARD, Sally Ann, a Factory Operative, of 10 Grange Road, Wickham Bishops, Witham, Essex CM8 3LT, and lately residing at Templemead, Witham, Essex. Court—CHELMSFORD. Date of Filing Petition—9th August 2000. No. of Matter—73 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea SS1 2AX.

BOOTHMAN, John E., of Hagg End Cottage, Farndale, Kirby, Moorside, York YO627XJ, and whose occupation is unknown, residing at Hagg End Cottage, Farndale, Kirby, Moorside, York YO62 7XJ. Court—YORK. Date of Filing Petition—20th June 2000. No. of Matter—61 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull HU1 3HA.

BOSWORTH, Phillip, of 72 Cranston Avenue, Bexhill-on-Sea, East Sussex, carrying on business as Phillip Bosworth, Caterer, 72 Cranston Avenue, Bexhill-on-Sea, East Sussex, formerly trading as a Partner in Greens Cafe, 1 Cambridge Gardens, Hastings, East Sussex. Court-HASTINGS. Date of Filing Petition-2nd February 2000. No. of Matter-15 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order-8th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver-69 Middle Street, Brighton BN1 1BE.

BROWN, Jeremy Frederick, of Griston, Thetford, Norfolk IP25 6RL, formerly of 11 Cadge Close, Norwich NR5 8DE. Court—KINGS LYNN. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—82 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich NR2 1PA.

CAMPLIN, Stephen John, unemployed, of 11 Haslemere Road, Wickford, Essex SS11 7LA, and lately residing at 24 Moreland Road, Wickford, Essex. Court—SOUTHEND. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—350 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southendon-Sea SS1 2AX.

CAPEWELL, Ann Marie, Inside Sales Person, residing at School House, Bridge Road, Stoke Bruerne NN12 7SD, and lately residing at 11 Ransome Road, Far Cotton, Northampton. Court—NORTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—10th August 2000. No. of Matter—290 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Scottish Life House, 29 St. Katherines Street, Northampton NN1 2QZ.

CARTER, Joe, of and carrying on business as Joe Carter Joiners, at 25 Charles Street, Wakefield WF1 4PG, Joiner. Court—WAKEFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—27th June 2000. No. of Matter—66 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds LS1 2TW.

CHART, Kim A., occupation unknown, of 107 Victoria Road, Laindon, Basildon, Essex SS15 6RB. Court—SOUTHEND. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2000. No. of Matter—250 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea SS1 2AX.

CLARK, Jillian Mary, Care Assistant, of 19 Worsley Court, lately residing at 39 Cardigan Avenue, both in Oswaldtwistle, Accrington, Lancashire. Court—BLACKBURN. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—102 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, Lancashire FY4 4UB.

CLARK, Thomas, PSV Driver, of 10 Wesley Street, lately residing at 39 Cardigan Avenue, both in Oswaldtwistle, Accrington, Lancashire. Court—BLACKBURN. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—101 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, Lancashire FY4 4UB.

COGHLAN, Patrick Michael, of Hortons, Whitemans Green, Cuckfield, West Sussex RG17 5DA, occupation Company Director. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—20th June 2000. No. of Matter—390 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton BN1 1BE.

COOK, Andrew Rees, of and trading at The Pencerrig Hotel, Builth Wells, Powys LD2 9XX, as a Hotelier, as The Pencerrig Hotel. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd July 2000. No. of Matter—5433 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester CH1 1DF.

COOK, Brian Rees, of and trading at The Pencerrig Hotel, Builth Wells, Powys LD2 9XX, as a Hotelier, as The Pencerrig Hotel. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd July 2000. No. of Matter—5431 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester CH1 1DF.

COOK, Carol Mary, of and trading at the Pencerrig Hotel, Builth Wells, Powys LD2 9XX, as a Hotelier, as The Pencerrig Hotel. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd July 2000. No. of Matter—5432 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester CH1 1DF.

COOKSEY, Kate, of Ivy House, 1 Denbeigh Road, Norwich, Norfolk NR2 3AA. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—354 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich NR2 1PA.

COX, Paul Edward, Paint Sprayer, residing at 26 Baldwin Close, Spinney Hill, Northampton, and lately carrying on business as Northants Metal Finishers at Unit 51 Rothersthorpe Crescent, Far Cotton, Northampton NN4 8JD, (Powder Coating). Court-NORTHAMPTON. Date of Fling Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—292 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Scottish Life House, 29 St. Katherines Street, Northampton NN1 2QZ.

CROWTHER, Lee, a Warehouse Operator of 228 Leeds Road, Newton Hill, Wakefield, West Yorkshire WF1 2HR. Court—WAKEFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—95 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds LS1 2TW.

DOWBAKIN, Julie, occupation unknown, of and lately trading at the Maudland Inn, 1 Pedder Street, Preston, Lancashire PR2 2QH, as a Licensed Victualler. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—17th February 2000. No. of Matter—1216 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, Lancashire FY4 4UB.

DOWELL, Allan, unemployed of 33 High Mill, Cobholm, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—355 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich NR2 1PA.

DRANE, John Pilling, a Taxi Driver of Flat 2, 41 Valley Drive, Harrogate, North Yorkshire HG2 0JH, lately carrying on business as Aspin Lane Post Office, 61 Aspin Lane, Knaresborough, North Yorkshire HG5 8EX. Court—HARROGATE. Date of Filing Petition—10th August 2000. No. of Matter—69 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds LS1 2TW.

DUCKERS, Colin, t/a Colin Car Hire, of 1 The Foxes, Thingwall, Wirral CH61 7YH. Court—BIRKENHEAD. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2000. No. of Matter—66 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool L3 1DS.

ELSWORTH, David Raymond Cecil, currently a Racehorse Trainer of Whitsbury Manor Stables, Whitsbury, Fordingbridge, Hampshire SP6 3QF. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition— 16th June 2000. No. of Matter-4962 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton SO15 2SH.

EWAN, Bruce, unemployed, residing at 106 Blundell Avenue, Cleethorpes, North East Lincolnshire DN35 7RJ, and lately carrying on business under the style of East Coast Motors, as a Garage Proprietor, from 144 Cleethorpe Road, Grimsby, North East Lincolnshire DN31 3HW. Court—GREAT GRIMSBY. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—155 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull HU1 3HA.

FLEET, Maxine, of 2 Dalvine Road, Dudley Wood, Cradley Heath, West Midlands, occupation unknown. Court-DUDLEY. Date of Filing Petition—10th April 2000. No. of Matter—27 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Ladywood House, 45-46 Stephenson Street, Birmingham B2 4UP.

FOLLEY, Sonia, 46 Oakfield Terrace Road, Cattedown, Plymouth, Devon PL4 0PT, unemployed, lately residing at 127 Grenville Road, St. Judes, Plymouth, Devon PL4 9QA. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—14th August 2000. No. of Matter—256 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth PL1 1DJ.

GILES, Jane, 7 Mellor Street, Allenton, Derby DE24 9BX, Senior Care Assistant, also known as Jane Quirke, lately residing at 31 Anderson Street, Alvaston, Derby and 143 Cotton Lane, Allenton, Derby. Court—DERBY. Date of Filing Petition—8th August 2000. No. of Matter—206 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—8th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Huntingdon Court Annex, 90-94 Mansfield Road, Nottingham NG1 3HH.

GOODMAN, Gary William, a Roofer, of 3 Windsor Walk, Batley, West Yorkshire WF170JL, and lately residing at 6 The Avenue, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9PP, and lately carrying on business as Alca MOT Station, from 831 Bradford Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 8NN. Court—DEWSBURY. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—114 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds LS 127W Leeds LS1 2TW.

GRACE, Anthony, of 23 Phoenix Court, Purchese Street, London NW1 1EL, currently unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th April 2000. No. of Matter—3593 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

HAMMOND, Paul Andrew, unemployed, of 85 Wordsworth Way, Dartford, Kent DA1 5NY, lately residing at 9 Merryweather Close, Dartford, Kent DA1 1UG. Court—MEDWAY. Date of Filing Petition—9th August 2000. No. of Matter—229 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent ME4 4QU.

HANDFORD, Stephen W., carrying on business as S & J Handford Haulage, and residing at Llyncelyn, Foelgastell, Crosshands, Llanelli, Carmarthenshire SA14 7EW. Court—CARMARTHEN. Date of Filing Petition—11th April 2000. No. of Matter—27 of 2000. Date of Salary Court of Sal Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St. Helen's Road, Swansea SA1 5DL.

HAZELL, Sarah Edwina, also known as Sara Haze, unemployed, residing at 1 Chittock Close, Clacton-on-Sea, in the county of Essex, and lately residing at 56 Anchor Road, Clacton-on-Sea, aforesaid. Court— COLCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—7th August 2000. No. of Matter—218 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 8th Floor, St. Clare House, Greyfriars, Ipswich IP1 1LX.

HEALY, John Patrick, of and lately trading as Doorcare Systems at 31 Whitmore Road, Whitnash, Leamington Spa, Warwickshire CV31 2JQ, lately residing at 16 Bank Croft, Chesterton Heights, Sydenham, Leamington Spa. Court—WARWICK. Date of Filing Petition—9th August 2000. No. of Matter-57 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order-9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Ladywood House, 45-46 Stephenson Street, Birmingham B2 4UP.

HERBERT, John, 35 Manion Crescent, Lenton Abbey, Nottingham NG9 2DG, Licensee, and lately carrying on business as The Golden Fleece, 105 Mansfield Road, Nottingham NG1 2FN, Public House. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—8th August 2000. No. of Matter-458 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order-8th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-Huntingdon Court Annex, 90-94 Mansfield Road, Nottingham NG1 3HH.

JAGO, Kevin David, currently a Driving Instructor, of Flat 2, 48 High Street, Cricklade, Swindon SN6 6BX, lately of 9 Chequers Court, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire HP21 9ED. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2000. No. of Matter—4957 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester GL1 3HB.

JONES, Aled Wyn, of and trading at 23 High Street, Bangor, Gwynedd LL57 1YP, as a Tattooist. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—20th June 2000. No. of Matter—5021 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester CH1 1DF.

LOREY, Stephen Paul, a Lorry Driver, of 20 West End, Llanelli, Carmarthenshire SA15 3DN, and lately carrying on business at The Boars Head Inn, 30 Swansea Road, Llanelli, Carmarthenshire SA15 3YT, as a Publican. Court—SWANSEA. Date of Filing Petition—14th August 2000. No. of Matter—154 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 14th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-5th Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St. Helen's Road. Swansea SA1 5DL.

LOWERY, Brian, of 5B Ellershie Road, Shepherds Bush, London W12 7BN, Retired. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition-21st July 2000. No. of Matter-5983 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st July 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

LYON, David John, a Machine Operator, of 24 Coniston Avenue, Ashton-in-Makerfield, Wigan WN4 8AY, lately residing at 18 Paris Avenue, Winstanley, Wigan. Court—WIGAN. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—128 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester M1 3HY.

MCKENZIE, Lissa, of 13 Bevington Road, London W10 5TL, unemployed, lately of 73D Cambridge Gardens, Ladbroke Grove, London W10 6JD. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—2nd August 2000. No. of Matter—6330 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

MCLEAN, John Kenneth, Skilled Machinist, of 68 Mount St. James, Knuzden, Accrington, lately residing at 70 Moss Street, Great Harwood, both in Lancashire. Court—BLACKBURN. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—100 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Petros House, St. Andrews Road North, Lytham St. Annes FY8 2JB.

MANN, Nicholas Jon, unemployed, of 5 The Crescent, Lea SN16 9NE, and lately residing at 135 Parklands, both in Malmesbury, Wiltshire. Court—SWINDON. Date of Filing Petition—10th August 2000. No. of Matter—97 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester GL1 3HB.

MAYO, Steven, of and carrying on business as Mayo Roofing, at Bell House Flat, Magor Square, Magor, Newport, Gwent, as a Roofing Contractor. Court—NEWPORT (GWENT). Date of Filing Petition—30th June 2000. No. of Matter—127 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff CF4 3ZA.

MEHMET, Shakir, currently unemployed, lately of 28 Maple Close, London N16 6DF, lately trading at 151 Clapton Common, London E5 9AE, as a Fish and Chip Shop Owner, as My Plaice, Fish & Chip Shop. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—5th June 2000. No. of Matter—4572 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th July 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

MULLINS, Terence Ernest, Salesman, of 91 Bexley Road, Erith DA8 3SW, carrying on business as Swift P.V.C. Supplies, with another, Swift Windows, with another, at 183 Torrindon Road, Catford SE6 1RG, and 2 Ryecroft Buildings, Green Street Green Road, Longfield, Kent DA2 8BX, Suppliers of Plastic Building Products. Court—MEDWAY. Date of Filing Petition—10th August 2000. No. of Matter—231 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent ME4 4QU.

NEWSON, Guy, occupation unknown, of Flat 7, 236 Old Brompton Road, London SW5 0DE. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd February 2000. No. of Matter—755 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th July 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

OWEN, Andrew Richard Alexander, 28 Bagnall Street, Leamore, Walsall, West Midlands, Site Security Manager. Court—WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition—21st July 2000. No. of Matter—159 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st July 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Ladywood House, 45-46 Stephenson Street, Birmingham B2 4UP.

PALLETT, Martin, of 40 Thackeray Close, Isleworth, Middlesex TW7 6TJ, a Technician. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th July 2000. No. of Matter—6175 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—28th July 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

PATEL, Nitinchandra Sadhuram, of and trading at 18 Cannington Close, Sully, The Vale of Glamorgan CF6 2EU, as a Landlord, trading at the Newchase, 27 Eastgate, Cowbridge, The Vale of Glamorgan, as Newsagent, lately trading at 2 Amhurst Street, Grangetown, Cardiff CF1 7DR, as a Newsagent, as N & Y News. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2000. No. of Matter—4956 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff CF4 3ZA.

PEARSON, Geoffrey Ralph, unemployed, residing at and lately carrying on business under the style of G.R. Pearson Lift Installations, from 2 Parklea Court, Keighley, West Yorkshire BD21 4QF, as a Lift Engineer. Court—BRADFORD. Date of Filing Petition—10th August 2000. No. of Matter—204 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds LS1 2TW.

PERRIN, Roy Christopher, of 66 Rossmore Road, Parkstone, Poole, Dorset BH12 3NL, and carrying on business as R.C.P. Transport, a firm, of Unit 6, Victory Close, Woolsbridge Industrial Estate, Wimborne, Dorset BH21 6SX. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—14th August 2000. No. of Matter—198 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth BH2 6HT.

PEYTON, Jayne Yvonne, of 10 Burrington Place, Bartley Green, Birmingham B32 4DS, currently employed as a Telesales Clerk. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—8th August 2000. No. of Matter—991 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—8th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Ladywood House, 45-46 Stephenson Street, Birmingham B2 41 IP

PONPONNE, Corona Mavis, of 200 Lefevre Walk, Bow, London E3 2RG, a Checkout Operator, lately of 55 Ordell Road, Bow, London E3 2EG, formerly of 57 Ordell Road, Bow, London E3 2EG, formerly of 41 Elmslie Point, Ackroyd Drive, Bow, London E3 4LD. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—9th August 2000. No. of Matter—6532 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

PRIETO, Ayari, of 240 Wollaton Road, Beeston, Nottingham NG9 2PL, unemployed, also known as Ayari Patrick, lately residing at 4 Abbots Road, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire HP20 1HY. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—8th August 2000. No. of Matter—459 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—8th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Huntingdon Court Annex, 90-94 Mansfield Road, Nottingham NG1 3HH.

PRITCHARD, Yvette June, c/o 9 Rose Crescent, Wellington, Telford TF1 1HT, Secretary, lately residing at 25 Ladycroft, Wellington, Telford TF1 3BS. Court—SHREWSBURY. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—104 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester CH1 1DF.

QUINTON, Deborah Cunningham, Housewife, 76 Fern Grove, Cherry Willingham, Lincoln LN3 4BG. Court—LINCOLN. Date of Filing Petition—4th August 2000. No. of Matter—227 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—4th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Huntingdon Court Annex, 90-94 Mansfield Road, Nottingham NG1 3HH.

ROBINSON, Gary, of 49 Breach Road, Marlpool, Heanor, Derbyshire DE75 7LN, Printer, lately residing at 44 Fletcher Street, Heanor, Derbyshire, 39 High Street, Heanor, Derbyshire, Field Farm Bungalow, The Field, Shipley, Heanor, Derbyshire. Court—DERBY. Date of Filing Petition—8th August 2000. No. of Matter—207 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—8th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Huntingdon Court Annex, 90-94 Mansfield Road, Nottingham NG1 3HH.

ST. JOHN, Eugene, of 121 Downhill Road, London SE6 1BX, unemployed, lately a Builder, formerly trading from Flat B, 42 Canadian Avenue, London SE6 3AS, under the style of St. John & Dada. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—1st December 1999. No. of Matter—10193 of 1999. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd May 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

SALAMAT, Sara, of 354 Muswell Hill, London N10 1DJ, a Training Coordinator. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—27th July 2000. No. of Matter—6135 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th July 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

SALE, Mark, Paint Sprayer, of 8 The Brambles, Coppull, Lancashire. Court—PRESTON. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—104 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, Lancashire FY4 4UB.

SMITH, David, of 119 Fir Lane, Lowestoft, Suffolk, and carrying on business as Classic Pizza, at 53A Deanside, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk, as a Pizzeria. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—15th June 2000. No. of Matter-273 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order-11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich NR2 1PA.

SMITH, Michael Andrew, unemployed, of Conigree Cottage, Worcester Road, Ledbury, Herefordshire HR8 1JA, and lately residing at 35 Cirencester Close, Parklands, Bromsgrove, Worcestershire B60 2RE. Court—HEREFORD. Date of Filing Petition—10th August 2000. No. of Matter-56 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order-10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester GL1 3HB.

SPEIRS, Gordon Hamilton, 174 Robin Hood Road, Willenhall, Coventry CV3 3AU, Bricklayer, lately residing at 47 Bankside Close, Coventry CV3 4GD. Court—COVENTRY. Date of Filing Petition-9th August 2000. No. of Matter—160 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order-9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor, Ladywood House, 45-46 Stephenson Street, Birmingham B2 4UP.

SYLVESTER, Karen, of the Flat, 100A Victoria Road, Wallasey, Merseyside, and formerly carrying on business as K P Interiors, at 16 Churcote, Stirchley, Telford, Shropshire TF3 1YH. Court—BIRKENHEAD. Date of Filing Petition—23rd June 2000. No. of Matter—72 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool L3 1DS.

TAO, Wai Chun, address unknown, trading at 133 Highgate, Kendal, Cumbria LA9 4EN, as a Proprietor of a Take Away Food Shop, as Silver Mountain. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition-2nd June 2000. No. of Matter-4556 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, Lancashire FY4 4UB.

THOMAS, Graham Noel, 4 Maslen Place, Summer Hill, Halesowen B63 3BU, a Delivery Driver. Court—STOURBRIDGE. Date of Filing Petition-10th August 2000. No. of Matter-62 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Ladywood House, 45-46 Stephenson Street, Birmingham B2 4UP.

THORNE, Adrian, 1 The Larches, Tower Road, Yorkley, Lydney, Gloucestershire, Welder. Court—NEWPORT (GWENT). Date of Filing Petition—14th August 2000. No. of Matter—145 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—14th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff CF4 3ZA.

TINDLE, Geoffrey, unemployed, of 18 Cable Road, Prescot, Merseyside, and lately carrying on business as Polo Suit Co., 11A Allerton Road, Liverpool L18 1LG. Court-LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—10th August 2000. No. of Matter—346 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool L3 1DS.

VIDOWSKY, Maurice, of 47 Roseberry Gardens, London N8 8SH, trading at 47 Park Road, Crouch End, London N8 8TE, as a Shopkeeper/Trader, as Cafe Society. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—12th June 2000. No. of Matter— 4767 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

WAKELIN, Keith Alan, of 23 Holbrooke Court, Parkhurst Road, London N7 0PW, unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—6618 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London WC1B 3SS.

WATSON, Kim A., (occupation unknown), of 6 Albert Drive, Laindon, Basildon, Essex SS15 5UT. Court—SOUTHEND. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2000. No. of Matter—251 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea SS1 2AX.

WHITE, Andrew John, a Building Contractor, of 34 Blunts Hall Road, Witham, Essex CM8 1LY, and lately residing at 5 Oxford Court, Chelmsford, Essex and carrying on business as A. White, of 34 Blunts Hall Road, Witham, Essex, and lately carrying on business as J.W.S. Building & Decorating Contractors, at 34 Blunts Hall Road, Witham, Essex CM8 1LY. Court—CHELMSFORD. Date of Filing Petition-10th August 2000. No. of Matter—74 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Tylers House, Tylers Avenue, Southend-on-Sea SS1 2AX.

WINTER, Glen Roy, 54 Taunton Road, Bridgwater, Somerset, A Community Care Assistant, lately residing at 1 Quantock Terrace, Bridgwater, Somerset TA6 4BN. Court—TAUNTON. Date of Filing Petition—11th August 2000. No. of Matter—111 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd and 4th Floors, Intercity House, Mitchell Lane, Bristol BS1 6BD.

Administration Order

COX, Trevor, (Deceased), formerly of 48 Knavesmire Crescent, York YO23 1ET, and lately carrying on business as a Solicitor, at 17 Clifford Street, York. Court—YORK. Date of Filing Petition—7th August 2000. No. of Matter—79 of 2000. Date of Insolvency Administration Order—7th August 2000. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull HU1 3HA.

Amendment of Title of Proceedings

ASHRAF, Mohammed, unemployed, of 155 Manchester Road, Longroyd Bridge, Huddersfield, and formerly residing at 28 Steeplands, Bradley, Huddersfield, both in West Yorkshire. Court—HUDDERSFIELD. No. of Matter—16 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd June 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Mohammed Ashraf, of 28 Steeplands, Bradley, Huddersfield, and lately residing at 12 Cheshilton Avenue, Oakes, Huddersfield HD3 4XZ, occupation unknown. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds LS1 2TW.

BROOKS, Tracy Ann, unemployed, of 14 Stapleton Road, Formby, Merseyside L37 2YN, lately of 7 Woodleigh Close, Lydiate, Merseyside L31 4LB, and lately trading as a Proprietor of a Baby Clothes Shop, under the style of Baby Days, at 10 Tree View Court, Station Road, Maghull, Merseyside L31 3HF. Court—LIVERPOOL. No. of Matter—148 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th June 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Tracey Anne Brooks, of 7 Woodleigh Close, Liverpool L31 4LB, also known as Tracey Anne Brookes, and lately residing at 20 St. Peter's Avenue, Formby, Liverpool L37 1NF. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool L3 1DS.

CASEY, Terance, an Agency Worker, residing at and lately carrying on business from 188 Caerau Lane, Sweldon Farm, Ely, Cardiff CF5 5JS, as a Milk Distributor. Court—CARDIFF. No. of Matter—187 of 1999. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th June 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Terry Casey, occupation a Milk Distributor, residing at 188A Caerau Lane, Ely, Cardiff CF5 5JS, and lately carrying on business at 188A Caerau Lane, Ely, Cardiff CF5 5JS. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff CF4 3ZA.

CLAYTON, Phillip James George, Sales Executive, of 33 Guphill Avenue, Whoberley, Coventry, West Midlands CV5 8BA, formerly trading in partnership as "Phillip Clayton and Jane Patricia Clayton", at 5 Cassandra Close, Gibbet Hill, Coventry, West Midlands, as an Insurance Agent. Court—COVENTRY. No. of Matter—71 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—6th April 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Phillip James Clayton, occupation unknown, of and lately trading at 23 Guphill Avenue, Whoberley, Coventry, West Midlands, as an Insurance Agent, lately of and formerly trading with another at 5 Cassandra Close, Gibbett Hill, Coventry, West Midlands, as an Insurance Agent. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Ladywood House, 45-46 Stephenson Street, Birmingham B2 4UP.

GOWERS, Anthony Michael, of and trading at 38 Belvedere Road, Bexleyheath, Kent, lately of 198 Broadway, Bexleyheath, Kent, lately a Company Director. Court—MEDWAY. No. of Matter—181 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd July 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Anthony Gowers, Scaffolder, of 38 Belvedere Road, Bexleyheath, Kent DA74NX. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent ME44QU.

HUNT, Ian, of Flat 4, Cricketers Parade, Broadwater Street West, Worthing BN149DB, trading at Unit 9B, Golding Barn Farm Industrial Estate, Henfield Road, Small Dole BN5 9XH, both in the county of West Sussex, as a Joinery Specialist, under the style of KRI Joinery. Court—BRIGHTON. No. of Matter—28 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th January 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Ian Hunt, address unknown, trading at Unit 9B, Golding Barn Farm Industrial Estate, Henfield Road, Small Dole, West Sussex BN5 9XH, as a Joinery Specialist, as KRI Joinery. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton BN1 1BE.

HUSKISON, Tamsin Jane, a Student, of 17 Bullroyd Drive, Bradford BD8 0AS, lately of 90G Palmerston House, Tyersal Lane, Bradford BD4 0ER, and formerly trading in partnership as a Coffee Shop Proprietor, from 52 John William Street, Huddersfield, under the style of The Mokkastop. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—3576 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th June 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Tamsin Jane Huskison, of and trading with another at 90G Tyresal Lane, Bradford, West Yorkshire BD4 0ER, as a Restaurateur, as The Mokkastop. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds LS1 2TW.

JESSOP, Fiorna Margaret Ann, previously Fiorna Margaret Ann Cowell-Parker, of and lately carrying on business as a Provider of Replacement Windows, and as a Builder, under the style of Jessop Window Systems and Building Services, at Ashlett House, Ashlett Road, Fawley, Hampshire, and also carrying on business from Unit 5, Whitefield, Lepe Road, Langley, Hampshire. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. No. of Matter—98 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd June 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Fiorna Margaret Ann Jessop, of Ashlett House, Ashlett Road, Fawley, Hampshire SO45 1DT, unemployed, and lately carrying on business as Jessop Windows Systems and Building Services, at Ashlett House, Ashlett Road, Fawley, Hampshire SO45 1DT. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton SO15 2SH.

KARLE, Patricia Joan, a Baker, of 41 Arnside Road, Bradford BD5 8DP, formerly trading in Partnership as a Coffee Shop Proprietor from 52 John William Street, Huddersfield, under the style of The Mokkastop. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—3579 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th June 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Patricia Joan Karle, of 41 Arnside Road, Bradford, West Yorkshire BD5 8DA, trading with another at 90g Tyersal Lane, Bradford, West Yorkshire BD4 0ER, as a Restaurateur as The Mokkastop. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds LS1 2TW.

LAWSON, Douglas Edward (described in the Bankruptcy Order as Douglas Lawson), unemployed, of 7 Ashlands Road, Ikley LS29 8JT. Court—BRADFORD. No. of Matter—51 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—20th April 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Douglas Lawson, of 7 Ashlands Road, Ilkley LS29 8JT, occupation unknown. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds LS1 2TW.

MALIK, Shams-Ul-Islam, unemployed, of 80 Plantation Gardens, Leeds LS17 6SU. Court—LEEDS. No. of Matter—56 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—17th May 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Mr. S.U.I. Malik, lately residing at 80 Plantation Gardens, Alwoodley, Leeds LS17 6SU. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds LS1 2TW.

RIDLER, Philippa Priscilla (described in the Bankruptcy Order as Philippa Ridler), retired of and lately carrying on business under the style UK Couriers from 9 Dalton Gardens, St. Budeaux, Plymouth, Devon, as a Courier. Court—PLYMOUTH. No. of Matter—193 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th June 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Philippa Ridler, residing at 9 Dalton Gardens, Plymouth, lately carrying on business as UK Couriers, 9 Dalton Gardens, Higher St. Budeaux, Plymouth. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth PL1 1DJ.

WEAVER, Karan Michelle Jameson, of 58 Barton Village Road, Barton, Headington, Oxford OX3 9LB, lately of 4 Harold Close, Barton, Oxford, formerly of 42 Brampton Road, Barton, Headington, Oxford, a Housewife, also known as Karan Michelle Lenton, formerly known as Karan Michelle Weaver. Court—OXFORD. No. of Matter—143 of 2000. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th July 2000. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Karan Michelle Jameson, of 58 Barton Village Road, Barton, Headington, Oxford OX3 9LB, a Housewife, also known as Karan Michelle Lenton. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 47 Friar Street, Reading RG1 1RY.

Notices to Creditors

In the Brighton County Court. No. 517 of 1998

JOHN ALBERT HARBOUR

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Bankrupt are required, on or before 29th September 2000, to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims, to the undersigned, George Thomas Ehlers, Trendlewood, Ditchling Common, West Sussex RH15 0SE, the Trustee, either personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their said debts or claims, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distributions made before such debts are proven. It is the intention of the said Trustee to declare a First and Final Dividend in this matter within a period of 4 months from the last date for proving.

In the Brighton County Court. No. 746 of 1998

DANNY TIMOTHY PUDDICK

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Bankrupt are required, on or before 29th September 2000, to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims, to the undersigned, George Thomas Ehlers, Trendlewood, Ditchling Common, West Sussex RH15 0SE, the Trustee, either personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their said debts or claims, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distributions made before such debts are proven. It is the intention of the said Trustee to declare a First and Final Dividend in this matter within a period of 4 months from the last date for proving.

Notice of Intended Dividends

DAYAN, Abraham and DAYAN, Hannah, trading as Thomas Import, 12 Babbington Road, London N.W.4. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—3589 of 1992. Last Day for Receiving Claims—25th September 2000. Name of Trustee and Address—Edwin F. Hunt, HLB Kidsons, Elgar House, Holmer Road, Hereford HR4 9SF

GALLOCKER, Keith Patrick Peter, 7 Campion Close, Camberley, Surrey GU17 9DU. Nature of Dividend—First. Nature of Insolvency—Voluntary Arrangement. Court—GUILDFORD. No. of Matter—57 of 1993. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—Tuesday, 5th September 2000. Name of Supervisor and Address—Vernon Charles Wright, Vernon Wright & Co, 40-42 High Street, Maldon, Essex CM9 5PN. (110)

HIGGINS, Deborah Anne, a Factory Worker, of 10 Campion Drive, Barnards Green, Malvern, Worcestershire WR14 3SP. Court—WORCESTER. No. of Matter—22 of 1999. Last Day for Receiving Claims—25th September 2000. Name of Trustee and Address—Edwin F. Hunt, HLB Kidsons, Elgar House, Holmer Road, Hereford HR4 9SF.

HOLGATE, Barry Robert, unemployed, of and lately carrying on business at 28 Bidwell Gardens, London N11 2AU, as Tri-Colour. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—999 of 1994. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—18th September 2000. Name of Trustee and Address—John Hendrik Chadwick Lee, Horsfields, 8 Manchester Road, Bury, Lancashire BL9 0ED.

JENKINS, Julie Ann, Femme Sole, VDU Operative, of Townend, Wellington, Hereford HR4 8AT, and lately residing at 38 Chepstow Walk, Bobblestock, Hereford, both in the county of Herefordshire. Court—HEREFORD. No. of Matter—50 of 1998. Last Day for Receiving Claims—25th September 2000. Name of Trustee and Address—Edwin F. Hunt, HLB Kidsons, Elgar House, Holmer Road, Hereford HR4 9SF.

JOHN, Pamela Mary, Married Woman, also known as Pamela Mary Porter, Sales Executive, of 19 Ramsthorne Close, Woodhall Park, and lately residing at 38 Bloomsbury Close, Freshbrook, both in Swindon, Wiltshire. Court—SWINDON. No. of Matter—152 of 1996. Last Day for Receiving Claims—25th September 2000. Name of Trustee and Address—Edwin F. Hunt, HLB Kidsons, Elgar House, Holmer Road, Hereford HR4 9SF.

In the Southampton County Court. No. 77 of 1997

KATHERINE MARY STRATTON

Of and trading at 9A Ealing Lane, Totton, Southampton, Hampshire SO40 9GB, as a Florist, as Sweet Thoughts.

A First and Final Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter. Creditors are invited to prove their debts. All Creditors who do not prove their debts, by 8th September 2000, will be excluded from the Dividend. Claims should be sent to the under-mentioned Trustee at RSQ, 135 The Parade, High Street, Watford, Hertfordshire WD1 1NS. It is intended to declare the Dividend within 4 months from the above date.

In the Southampton County Court. No. 76 of 1997

ROBIN STRATTON

Of and trading at 9A Ealing Lane, Totton, Southampton, Hampshire SO40 9GB, as a Florist, as Sweet Thoughts.

A First and Final Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter. Creditors are invited to prove their debts. All Creditors who do not prove their debts, by 8th September 2000, will be excluded from the Dividend. Claims should be sent to the under-mentioned Trustee at RSQ, 135 The Parade, High Street, Watford, Hertfordshire WD1 1NS. It is intended to declare the Dividend within 4 months from the above date.

WHATLEY, Graham, address unknown, trading at 40 Ty Isaf, Park Avenue, Pontymister, Risca, Gwent NP1 6WB, as a Scrap Dealer, as Abercarn Salvage. Court—NEWPORT (GWENT). No. of Matter—117 of 1996. Last Day for Receiving Claims—25th September 2000. Name of Trustee and Address—Edwin F. Hunt, HLB Kidsons, Elgar House, Holmer Road, Hereford HR4 9SF.

E. F. Hunt. Trustee

14th August 2000. (107)

Notice of Dividends

In the Croydon County Court. No. 329 of 1991

LORNA ELAINE ELLIOTT

191 Melfort Road, Thornton Heath, Surrey CR7 7RU, a Hairdresser.

A First and Final Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within 4 months of the exclusion date given below. Notice is hereby given that the Creditors who do not prove their debt, by 5th September 2000, will be excluded from this dividend. Name of Trustee and Address-W. J. J. Knight, Jeremy Knight & Co., 68 Ship Street, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1AE.

W. J. J. Knight, Trustee

14th August 2000.

(599)

In the Southampton County Court. No. 169 of 1995

NILESH LILADHAR LAKHANI

Former Partner at Kuti's Brasserie, Southampton.

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to unsecured Creditors of the above Bankrupt within a period of 4 months from the last date of proving. Any Creditor not submitting a proof of debt to me by the last date for proving will be excluded from the Dividend. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—30th September 2000. Name of Trustee and Address—J. C. Wade-Duffee, JWD Associates, PO Box 166, Hedge End, SO30 4WZ.

J. C. Wade-Duffee, Trustee

10th August 2000. (190)

In the Coventry County Court. No. 90 of 1997

PHILIP McLEAN

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2(1) of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that I, Alan G. Haden, the Trustee of the above-named individual, intend paying a Final Dividend to Creditors within 4 months of the last date for proving specified herein. Creditors who have not already proved are required, on or before 29th September 2000, to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims, to the undersigned, Alan G. Haden, of Haden Insolvency, Haden House, 485 Birmingham Road, Bromsgrove, Worcestershire B61 0HZ, the Trustee, either personally or by their Solicitors to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the Dividend so declared.

A. G. Haden, Trustee

15th August 2000. (248)

Final Meetings

In the Colchester County Court. No. 163 of 1993

JOHN FREDERICK CODLING

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 331 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Creditors of the above will be held at the office of Begbies Traynor, 17 Paradise Square, Sheffield S1 2DE, on 15th September 2000, at 10 a.m., for the purpose of having an account laid before it showing the manner in which the bankruptcy has been conducted and the property of the Bankrupt disposed of, and of hearing and explanation that may be given by the Trustee, to determine the basis upon which the Trustee may charge his fees, and determining whether the Trustee should have his release under section 299 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. Proxies should be lodged at the address shown above no later than 4 p.m. on the business day before the Meeting.

R. W. Traynor, Trustee

In the Newcastle upon Tyne County Court. No. 144 of 1999

WILLIAM BUTTERWORTH

A Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Debtor has been summoned by the Trustee, under section 331 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of receiving the Trustee's report of the bankruptcy, and determining whether the Trustee should have his release under section 299 of the Insolvency Act 1986. This Meeting will be held at the offices of Tait Walker, Bulman House, Regent Centre, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne NE3 3LS, on 20th September 2000, at 10.30 a.m.

G. S. Goldie, Trustee

14th August 2000.

(830)

Companies Regulation



Notice of Disclaimer

NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

In this notice the following shall apply: Company Name: MAXWELLS (KENSINGTON) LIMITED.

Company Number: 01312895.

Date of Dissolution: 20th May 1996.

Section and Act: Section 656 Companies Act 1985.

Title: Leasehold.

Lease: An underlease dated 22nd April 1982, and made between Pinwood Holdings Limited (1) and Maxwells (Kensington) Limited (2) and Richard John Peter Burls.

Property: The property situated at a lock-up shop situated on the ground floor and basement of 148 Gloucester Road, South Kensington, London SW7

The Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of Queen Anne's Chambers, 28 Broadway, London SW1H 9JS (DX 123240 St. James's Park).

In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985, The Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown in whom the property and rights of the Company vested, pursuant to section 654 of the Companies Act 1985, when the Company was dissolved on the above metioned date hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any), in the property the vesting of the property having come to his attention on 3rd August 2000.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

14th August 2000.

(1004)

Insurance Companies

ALBA LIFE LIMITED

BRITANNIC UNIT LINKED ASSURANCE LIMITED **INSURANCE COMPANIES ACT 1982**

Notice is hereby given that, on 11th August 2000, a Petition was presented to the Court of Session in Scotland by Alba Life Limited, incorporated in Scotland under the Companies Act (registered number 4348) and having its registered office at Britannic Court, 50 Bothwell Street, Glasgow ("AL") applying for *inter alia* an Order of the Court, as required by section 49 of, and Part I of Schedule 2C to, the Insurance Companies Act 1982 ("the Act"), sanctioning a scheme ("the Scheme") under which part of the long term business (as defined in the Act) carried on in the United Kingdom by AL is to be transferred to Britannic Unit Linked Assurance Limited, a company incorporated in England under the Companies Acts (registered number 1621367) and having its registered office at 1 Wythall Green Way, Wythall, Birmingham, West Midlands ("BULA")

Copies of the said Petition (which includes the Scheme) and of the report on the Scheme by an independent actuary ("the Independent Actuary's Report") will be open to inspection at the registered office of AL at Britannic Court, 50 Bothwell Street, Glasgow G2 6HR, and at the registered office of BULA at 1 Wythall Green Way, Wythall, Birmingham B47 6WG, during normal business hours on any week day (Monday to Friday) excluding bank holidays for 21 days from the date of publication of this Notice.

Any person claiming an interest should lodge Answers to the Petition with the Court of Session at Parliament Square, Edinburgh EH1 1RQ, within 21 days of the date of this notice or, if later, the date of service on the Financial Services Authority of the said Petition, the Independent Actuary's Report and a circular to the Members of AL and BULA and certain policyholders of AL.

Of all of which intimation is hereby given.

Dundas & Wilson CS Saltire Court, 20 Castle Terrace, Edinburgh EH1 2EN. Solicitors for the Petitioners

(847)

Partnerships



Statement by General Partner

MORGAN GRENFELL DEVELOPMENT CAPITAL FUND (Registration No. LP 3920)

Pursuant to section 10 of the Limited Partnerships Act 1907, notice is hereby given that on 28th July 2000 National Provident Institution, of the firm of Morgan Grenfell Development Capital Fund, carrying on the business of an investor in unquoted securities in Companies established principally in the UK but also elsewhere in Western Europe and in certain special quoted situations at Winchester House, 1 Great Winchester Street, London EC2N 2DB, transferred 3 Participations (with an aggregate Capital Contribution of £30) to National Provident Life Limited, of National Provident House, 55 Calverley Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN1 2UE. (137)

MORGAN GRENFELL DEVELOPMENT CAPITAL FUND

(Registration No. LP 3920)

Pursuant to section 10 of the Limited Partnerships Act 1907, notice is hereby given that on 28th July 2000 Basil Investments Limited, of the firm of Morgan Grenfell Development Capital Fund, carrying on the business of an investor in unquoted securities in Companies established principally in the UK but also elsewhere in Western Europe and in certain special quoted situations at Winchester House, 1 Great Winchester Street, London EC2N 2DB, transferred 3 Participations (with an aggregate Capital Contribution of £30) to National Provident Institution, of National Provident House, 55 Calverley Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN1 2UE.

Societies Regulation



Industrial and Provident Societies

CAMBERWELL CREDIT UNION LIMITED (Register Number 25C)

DIRECTION UNDER SECTION 19(1) OF THE CREDIT UNIONS **ACT 1979**

Pursuant to the powers conferred upon me by section 19(1) of the Credit Unions Act 1979 and with the consent of the Treasury I hereby prohibit the Camberwell Credit Union Limited ("the Credit Union") from carrying on any one or more of the following activities:

- (a) borrowing money;
- (b) accepting a payment representing the whole or any part of an amount due by way of subscription for a share in the Credit Union other than a payment which fell due before the making of this Order;
- (c) lending money; and
- (d) repaying share capital.

This direction is accompanied by a notice specifying the considerations which have led me to conclude that I should give the direction.

S. Mundy, Assistant Registrar of Friendly Societies, for and on behalf of the Chief Registrar of Friendly Societies, Registry of Friendly Societies, 25 The North Colonnade, Canary Wharf, London E14 5HS.

15th August 2000. (1005)

Personal Legal



Deceased Estates

Notice is hereby given pursuant to s. 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, that any person having a claim against or an interest in the estate of any of the deceased persons whose names and addresses are set out in the first and second columns of the following Table is hereby required to send particulars in writing of his claim or interest to the person or persons whose names and addresses are set out opposite the name of the deceased person in the third column of the Table, and to send such

particulars before the date specified in relation to that deceased person in the fourth column of the said Table, after which date the personal representatives will distribute the estate among the persons entitled thereto having regard only to the claims and interests of which they have had notice and will not, as respects the property so distributed, be liable to any person of whose claim they shall not then have had notice.

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
AGNELLI, Gino Renato Giacomo	341 Woodham Lane, New Haw, Addlestone, Surrey KT15 3PB. 26th September 1999.	Shephards, Tasman House, 2 New Zealand Avenue, Walton-on-Thames, Surrey KT12 1PU. (Daniel Harold Shephard and Francis Neville William Gamman.)	31st October 2000	(009)
ASHWORTH, William Herbert Bennett	"Tirionfa" Water Street, Caerwys, Mold, Flintshire. Coal Merchant (Retired). 9th July 2000.	Gamlins, 31-37 Russell Road, Rhyl, Denbighshire LL18 3DB. (Paul Chandler and Malcolm Bennett Ashworth.)	20th October 2000	(006)
ASTBURY, George Grosart	Glasdir, Bodfari, Denbighshire. Public Relations Officer, Railways (Retired). 21st May 2000.	Rushworth & Glyn Owen, 16 Clwyd Street, Rhyl, Denbighshire LL18 3LG. (Michael John Rushworth.)	19th October 2000	(012)
BAINBRIDGE, Elizabeth	10 Whitefields Gate, Richmond, North Yorkshire DL10 7DD. 31st July 2000.	Barclays Bank Trust Company Limited, Executorship & Trustee Service, PO Box 15, Osborne Court, Gadbrook Park, Rudheath, Northwich, Cheshire CW9 7UR. (Ref. PR/ER 858.)	26th October 2000	(586)
BALDWIN, Patrick Albert	11 Oldfield Road, Lower Willingdon, Eastbourne, East Sussex. Carpet Fitter (Retired). 20th December 1999.	Stephen Rimmer & Co., 28 Hyde Gardens, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN21 4PX. (Nicholas Andrew Manning and Christine Elizabeth Trotman.)	3rd November 2000	(154)
BARCLAY, Doreen Edith (otherwise Barclay, Doreen Edith Sally)	Woodlands, Hindon Lane, Tisbury, Salisbury, Wiltshire. Widow. 22nd January 2000.	Rutters, 2 Bimport, Shaftesbury, Dorset SP7 8AY. Solicitors. (Michael John Howard Becker and Karena Clare Becker.)	19th October 2000	(007)
BARNES, Blanche Winifred	10 Springwood Road, Heathfield, East Sussex. Widow. 12th July 2000.	Rix & Kay, 84 High Street, Heathfield, East Sussex TN21 8JG. (Geoffrey James and Bernard Anker.)	3rd November 2000	(162)
BIGSBY, Joyce Hilda	2 Lucy Maws Cottages, 141 High Street, Needham, Market Suffolk. Widow. 16th July 2000.	Gudgeons Prentice, 4 High Street, Needham, Market Suffolk IP6 8AR. Solicitors. (Michael Fairfax Prentice.)	31st October 2000	(164)
BOWDEN, Leslie	74 Orchard Road, Barnstaple, Devon. Cabinet Maker (Retired). 13th July 1999.	Eric Ben Arnold, Malmsmead, Manor Road, Landkey, Barnstaple EX32 0JJ.	3rd November 2000	(158)
BURGOYNE, Iris Kathleen	Edgemont View Nursing Home, 160 High Street, Oldham Common, Bristol. Shop Assistant (Retired). 13th June 2000.	Veale Wasbrough, Orchard Court, Orchard Lane, Bristol BS1 5DS. (Ref. AGT 2B593/4.) (Derek James Bellew and David Michael Rendell.)	22nd October 2000	(267)
BUTLER, Margaret Annie	The Cedars Nursing Home, Angel Lane, Shaftesbury, Dorset SP7 8DF. Spinster. 13th April 2000.	Ruiters, 2 Bimport, Shaftesbury, Dorset SP7 8AY. (Derek John Rowntree and Hazel Elizabeth Stokes.)	19th October 2000	(008)
CAPEWELL, Margaret	38 Radbourne Road, Shirley, Solihull B90 3RT. 26th July 2000.	Birmingham Probate Services Ltd., Fairgate House, Kings Road, Birmingham B11 2AA.	19th October 2000	(018)
COTTLE, Roy Francis	Springs, Lower Hugus Road, Threemilestone, Truro, Cornwall. 18th October 1999.	Thrall Ryder, 10-11 Edward Street, Truro TR1 3AR. Solicitors.	24th November 2000	(010)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given		
DAVIS, Catherine Edna	Burnham Lodge, Parliament Lane, Burnham, Buckinghamshire. Spinster. 3rd May 2000.	Bircham & Co., 1 Dean Farrar Street, Westminster, London SW1H 0DY. (James William Dolman and Tamara Dorothy Wordsworth.)	30th October 2000	(259)	
DUNHAM, James Thomas	Beacher Hall Nursing Home, 42 Bath Road, Reading. 11th March 2000.	Hewetts, 55-57 London Street, Reading RG1 4PS. Solicitors.	24th October 2000	(011)	
DUNNING, Ann Sinclair	"Deerseda", 1 The Spinney, Orsett, Essex. Justice of the Peace (Retired). 8th September 1999.	Shaen Roscoe & Swift, 18a Corringham Road, Stanford-le-Hope, Essex SS17 0AH. (Mary Catherine Frood, Ian Macauley Frood and Alistair Ian Frood.)	20th October 2000	(257)	
DYMOND, Gwendoline Lucy	Andean, Haye Road, Callington, Cornwall. Widow. 21st June 2000.	Blight Broad & Skinnard, George Place, Callington, Cornwall PL17 7JH. (Barry Thomas Higgins and Edwin Roy Olver.)	31st October 2000	(265)	
FLITTON, Sylvia Gwendoline	Bradbury Eventide Home, 2 Roots Hall Drive, Southend-on-Sea, Essex. 1st July 2000.	Lloyd, Jones & Co., 10 Southbourne Grove, Westcliff-on-Sea, Essex SS0 9UR. Tel: (01702) 710338. (Ref. MDJ/ F17-2.) (Sylvia Annie Harris and Malcolm David Jones.)	3rd November 2000	(153)	
FOX, Florence Edith	2 Veryan Court, Park Road, Crouch End, London N.8. 26th June 1999.	Geoffrey Miller, 3-5 Crouch End Hill, Crouch End, London N8 8DH. Solicitors. (C. A. Fox.)	19th October 2000	(014)	
GIBSON, Hubert	42 Burlington Close, London W.9. Retired. 27th May 1999.	Townsend & Co., 62 New Cavendish Street, London W1M 7LD. (Richard Gibson.)	19th October 2000	(270)	
GREEN, Helen Elizabeth	12 Coombe Bridge Avenue, Coombe Dingle, Bristol. Teacher (Retired). 13th May 2000.	Wards, 52 Broad Street, Bristol BS1 2EP. Solicitors. (Ref. MLH.Green.) (Martin John Keegan.)	19th October 2000	(005)	
HAY, Ethel Christina Allan	The Pines Rest Home, 1 Woodbine Terrace, Ashington, Northumberland. Retail Buyer (Retired). 8th January 2000.	D. G. Thresher, Lawson and Thompson, 11 Lintonville Terrace, Ashington, Northumberland NE63 9UN. Solicitors. (David John Charlton and Joyce Charlton.)	19th October 2000	(016)	
HAYNES, Isabel May	10 Garden Road, Walton-on-the-Naze, Essex. Carer (Retired). 19th July 2000.	Sparling Benham & Brough, 62A Connaught Avenue, Frinton-on-Sea, Essex CO13 9QH. (Jonathan Birdwood Juby.)	3rd November 2000	(163)	
HAZARD, Leonard Charles	Braywick Cottage, Hibbert Road, Bray, Maidenhead, Berkshire. 6th November 1999.	Hayes Dixon, Greenhill House, 90-93 Cowcross Street, London EC1M 6HX. Solicitors. (Ref. SH/cms/12048.) (Lori Joy Taylor.)	20th October 2000	(254)	
HENDERSON, Roland Charles	14 Milroy Avenue, Northfleet, Kent DA11 7AY. Retired. 21st June 2000.	Independent Trust Corporation Limited, Wychwood Court, Cotswold Business Village, Moreton-in-Marsh GL56 0JQ.	3rd November 2000	(165)	
HERINGTON, Elizabeth Marguerite	21 Avon Road, Barrow-upon-Soar, Loughborough, Leicestershire LE12 8LE. Nursing Sister Tutor. 8th July 2000.	Barlows, 30 Church Street, Godalming, Surrey GU7 1EP. (John Maclaren Herington and Michael Rodney Goodridge.)	20th October 2000	(258)	
HIGHAM, Patience Jane Marietta	Mosswood House, Crayke, York. 3rd April 2000.	Veale Wasbrough, Orchard Court, Orchard Lane, Bristol BS1 5DS. (Ref. AGT 2H004/3.) (Thomas David William Higham and Charles Nigel Sommerville.)	21st October 2000	(271)	
HOWARD, Alison Agnes Sylvia	11 Twycross Walk, Woodloes Park, Warwick CV34 5JR. Schoolteacher (Retired). 15th July 2000.	HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG.	20th October 2000	(261)	

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
HURLEY, Margaret Mary	The Coach House, Grimpits Lane, Kings Norton, Birmingham B38 9EY. 4th January 1998.	Standley & Co., 1612 High Street, Knowle, Solihull, West Midlands B93 0JU. Solicitors. (Richard Anthony Fry and John Emmett.)	19th October 2000	(002)
JOHNSON, Carol Alfred	Grosvenor Park, Brookfield Road, Bexhill, East Sussex TN40 1NY. M.P. (Retired). 30th July 2000.	Gabby Hardwicke, 2 Eversley Road, Bexhill, East Sussex TN40 1EU. Solicitors. (Mr. Coote.)	19th October 2000	(003)
JONES, Iris Christina	Hillside View, 2489 Coventry Road, Sheldon, Birmingham. 12th July 2000.	Birmingham Probate Services Ltd, Fairgate House, Kings Road, Birmingham B11 2AA.	19th October 2000	(019)
JONES, Pauline	14 Iris Avenue, Bexley, Kent DA5 1HH. Retired. 22nd June 2000.	Independent Trust Corporation Limited, Wychwood Court, Cotswold Business Village, Moreton-in-Marsh GL56 0JQ.	19th October 2000	(167)
KEILLOR, David Stanley	3 Whitethorn Way, Luton, Bedfordshire. 17th June 2000.	Austins, 36-40 Liverpool Road, Luton, Bedfordshire LU1 1RS. Solicitors.	19th October 2000	(160)
KENDALL, Thomas William Ratcliffe	4 Pierrellen Gardens, Shanklin, Isle of Wight. Residential Home Proprietor (Retired). 16th July 2000.	Eldridges, 36 St. James Street, Newport, Isle of Wight PO30 1LF. Solicitors (Ref. PJS.) (Ann Belinda Kendall and George Lockhart Hibberd.)	20th October 2000	(269)
KING, Eileen	5 Woodland Way, Bidborough, Tunbridge Wells, Kent. Widow. 26th July 2000.	Barclays Bank Trust Company Limited, Executorship & Trustee Service, PO Box 15, Osborne Court, Gadbrook Park, Rudheath, Northwich, Cheshire CW9 7UR. (Ref. L6/ER 864.)	27th October 2000	(583)
LEMM, Margaret Beatrice	17 Alameda Way, Purbrook, Waterlooville, Hampshire. 16th March 2000.	Addison Madden, 12 Hampshire Terrace, Portsmouth PO1 2PS. (Jennifer Barbara Tindall and Gary Steven Tindall.)	20th October 2000	(170)
LINDSAY, Percy Harold	93 Croftlands, Warton, Carnforth, Lancashire. Lime Stone Quarry Man (Retired). 27th May 2000.	Ratcliffe & Bibby, 3-11 New Street, Carnforth, Lancashire LA5 9BU. Solicitors. (Neil Philip Oldfield and Ian Stuart Gardner.)	3rd November 2000	(171)
LITTLEFIELD, Maurice William	61 Elizabeth Road, Waterlooville. Embalmer (Retired). 30th July 2000.	Larcomes, 15-19 St. Georges Walk, Waterlooville, Hampshire PO7 7TU. (William Henry Littlefield.)	3rd November 2000	(155)
MASHETER, Effie Vera Morffydd (otherwise Vera, otherwise Vera Effie Morffydd)	35A Muirhead Avenue, Liverpool 13. 25th June 2000.	Louise Scholes, of Mace & Jones, Drury House, 19 Water Street, Liverpool L2 0RP. (Harvey Richard Lane.)	27th October 2000	(504)
McROBERT, John	Late of 13 Park View, Leyburn, North Yorkshire. General Practitioner (Retired). 5th June 2000.	Scotts Wright, 34 Market Place, Leyburn, North Yorkshire DL8 5AP. Solicitors. (Marjorie Lilian Mary McRobert.)	19th October 2000	(001)
MORRISON, Archibald John	15 North Road, Bromsgrove. Chartered Accountant (Retired). 11th April 2000.	Coley & Tilley, Neville House, Waterloo Street, Birmingham B2 5UF. (Peter John Coleman and Graham White.)	25th October 2000	(268)
O'BRIEN, Florence Annie	27 Howard Street. Widow. 25th July 2000.	Marsh Ferriman & Cheale, of Southfield House, 11 Liverpool Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 ISD. Solicitors. (David William Warwick.)	19th October 2000	(004)
PARKINSON, Betty Maureen	Trap Farm Cottage, Trap Lane, Sheffield S11 7RG. Widow. 28th July 2000.	HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG.	20th October 2000	(253)
PEACOCK, Iris Ella	Fen View, 19 Red Lion Lane, Sutton, Ely, Cambridgeshire CB6 2NE. (Linda Iris Cutt and James Edward Roy Cutt.) 9th June 2000.	Gumersalls, The White House, 16 Waterloo Road, Epsom, Surrey KT19 8AZ. Solicitors. (Ref. Mrs. Giokas.)	27th October 2000	(587)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
PENFOLD, Lilian Mary	Bourne House, 45 Langley Avenue, Surbiton, Surrey. 29th May 1995.	Hayes Dixon, Greenhill House, 90-93 Cowcross Street, London EC1M 6HX. Solicitors. (Ref. SH/cms/12192.) (Christopher Robin Stubbings.)	20th October 2000	(262)
PHILLIPS, Elizabeth Sarah Irene	36 St. Anne's Avenue, Carmarthen. Spinster. 30th July 2000.	Walters & Williams, 31 Quay Street, Carmarthen, Carmarthenshire SA31 3JZ. (Helena Margretta Joy Seadon and Roger John Morris Griffiths.)	1st November 2000	(264)
PICKARD, Edna Beatrice	21 Chycoose Parc, Point, Devoran, Truro, Cornwall. Deputy Headmistress (Retired). 16th April 2000.	Hancock Caffin, Princes House, Truro TR1 2EY. Solicitors. (John Bruce Grylls Holt and John David Lane.)	3rd November 2000	(168)
RAYMENT, Winifred	40 Crossways Gardens, Anstey Way, Trumpington, Cambridgeshire. Nurse (Retired). 2nd March 2000.	Groom Davies & Co., Essex House, 98 Pier Avenue, Clacton-on-Sea, Essex CO15 1NJ. Solicitors. (Anthony Rayment and Sonia Rayment.)	3rd November 2000	(169)
REDFORD, Reginald Howard	56 South Holmes Road, Roffey, Horsham, West Sussex. 4th May 2000.	Coole & Haddock, 14 Carfax, Horsham, West Sussex RH12 1DZ. Solicitors. (Phyllis Mary Pelling and Robert Howard Redford.)	19th October 2000	(502)
RISSONE, Angelo Pinotto	15 Finsbury House, Partridge Way, Wood Green, London N22 8DT. Travel Courier (Retired). 1st August 2000.	Barclays Bank Trust Company Limited, Executorship & Trustee Service, PO Box 15, Osborne Court, Gadbrook Park, Rudheath, Northwich, Cheshire CW9 7UR. (Ref. ME/ER 879.)	27th October 2000	(584)
SMITH, Roy	4 Chandos Court, Chandos Street, Bedford. Retired. 30th July 2000.	Independent Trust Corporation Limited, Wychwood Court, Cotswold Business Village, Moreton-in-Marsh GL56 0JQ.	19th October 2000	(166)
SPURGEON, Alan Edward	8 Clovers End, Horsham, West Sussex. Dental Technician. 1st July 2000.	Allen, Ticehurst, Medway House, 18-22 Cantelupe Road, East Grinstead, West Sussex RH19 3BJ. (Peter Roger Ticehurst.)	3rd November 2000	(157)
STEVENS, Margaret Cynthia	21 Hill Close, Barnet, Hertfordshire EN5 3AG. 14th January 2000.	Michael Anvoner & Company, Northway House, 1379 High Road, London N20 9LP. Solicitors. (Trevor John Stevens and Jason Melvyn Stevens.)	3rd November 2000	(159)
STEWARD, Jessie Hastings	Sealands, 2 Sea Drive, Ferring, West Sussex, formerly of Linden Lodge, 21 Tennyson Road, Worthing, West Sussex. 24th July 2000.	Courtney & Co., 52 Heene Road, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 3RG. Solicitors. (Roger John Courtney.)	19th October 2000	(501)
STRANGE, Margaret Constance	Clemsfold House, Guildford Road, Broadbridge Heath, Horsham, West Sussex, formerly of "Melita", 12 Sandhurst Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN2 3JR. Retired. 24th July 2000.	Maxwell Batley, 27 Chancery Lane, London WC2A 1PA. (Francis William O'Shea and Fraser Robert McColl.)	19th October 2000	(500)
SUMMERS, George William	39 Hartfield Road, Forest Row, East Sussex. Type Setter (Retired). 21st May 2000.	Allen, Ticehurst, Medway House, 18-22 Cantelupe Road, East Grinstead, West Sussex RH19 3BJ. (Arthur Owen Bellamey and Victoria Jane Mullins.)	3rd November 2000	(156)
TEMPLE, Kathleen	4 Brooklet Road, Heswall, Wirral, Merseyside. Widow. 14th July 2000.	Lees & Partners, 44-45 Hamilton Square, Birkenhead, Wirral CH41 5AR. (Ref. MJD T222036 1.) (Geoffrey Rafferty.)	28th October 2000	(013)
TOVEY, Edith	19 Newchurch, 2 Kingsbury Road, Erdington, Birmingham B24 8QQ. 13th June 2000.	Birmingham Probate Services Ltd, Fairgate House, Kings Road, Birmingham B11 2AA.	19th October 2000	
TURNER, Carol Aveling	Old Grange, Tanyard Lane, Staplefield, West Sussex. Widow. 30th July 2000.	Barclays Bank Trust Company Limited, Executorship & Trustee Service, PO Box 15, Osborne Court, Gadbrook Park, Rudheath, Northwich, Cheshire CW9 7UR. (Ref. L7/ER 854.)	27th October 2000	(585)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
TURNER, Dorothy Eveline Martha	Meadowcroft, Towersey Road, Thame, Oxfordshire. 22nd June 2000.	Lightfoots, 1-3 High Street, Thame, Oxfordshire OX9 2BX. Solicitors. (Ref. MW.) (Timothy John Morton.)	20th October 2000	(260)
TYLER, Nellie Violet	The Gables, Adbury Holt, Newtown, Newbury RG20 9BW. Widowed. 8th July 2000.	HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 2nd Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG.	20th October 2000	(255)
WATKINS, Charles Frederick	Wychdene Residential Homes, 19 Callis Court Road, Broadstairs, Kent. Bank Messenger (Retired). 17th June 2000.	Girlings, Crown Chambers, Broad Street, Margate, Kent CT9 1BN. (John Robert Kennedy Browne.)	3rd November 2000	(152)
WESTLAKE, Marjorie (otherwise Marjorie Vera)	White Plains, Tilehouse Lane, Denham, Buckinghamshire. 15th May 2000.	Feldman Nicholls & Co., 181 Chiswick High Road, London W4 2DR. Solicitors. (John Anthony Nicholls and Roger John Frankland.)	20th October 2000	(256)
WEYMONT, Gillian	The Vicarage, North Lane, Othery, Bridgwater, Somerset. Clerk in Holy Orders. 1st June 2000.	D. A. Collins, Pardoes, 6-9 King Square, Bridgwater TA6 3YB. (Reverend Martin Weymont, Katherine Spring and Jeremy Lloyd Orchard.)	22nd October 2000	(015)
WHITELOCK, Sheila Joan	70 Clarendon Road, Luton, Bedfordshire. 5th August 2000.	Austins, 36-40 Liverpool Road, Luton, Bedfordshire LU1 1RS. Solicitors.	19th October 2000	(161)

1a	Notice of Appointment of Liquidator	exclusive of VAT 21.50	inclusive of VAT 25.26
	[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986 and the Companies (Forms) (Amendment) Regulations 1987] (2–5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single company rate) (6–10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single company rate)	2130	25 20
1h	Winding-up Petition	21.50	25.26
ID	[Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986, No. 1925 and the Insolvent Partnerships Order 1986, No. 2421] (2–5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single company rate) (6–10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single company rate)	21.30	23.20
2	Notice of Resolution for Voluntary Winding-up and First Meetings of Creditors [Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986]	46.50	54-64
3	Notice to Creditors and Final and Annual Liquidation Meetings of Members/Creditors [Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986 and the Insolvency Rules 1986] (2–5 Related Companies will be charged at double the single company rate) (6–10 Related Companies will be charged at treble the single company rate)	62.50	73.44
4	Authorisation of Insolvency Practitioners [Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1986]	46.50	54.64
5	All Other Insolvency/Bankruptcy Notices	21.50	25.26
6	Notice of Change of Name by Deed Poll	46.50	54.64
7	Notice of Intended Dividend	21.50	25.26
8	Appointment of Administrative Receiver	21.50	25.26
9	Notices under the Friendly Societies Acts and Industrial Provident Societies Acts [Pursuant to the Friendly Societies Act, 1974 and the Industrial Provident Societies Act, 1965]	21.50	25.26
10	Notices under the Trustee Act [Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925]	36⋅30	42.65
11	Deputy Lieutenant Commissions [Pursuant to the Reserve Forces Act 1980]	25.30	29.73
12	Scottish Sequestration	21.50	25.26
13	Marriage Act [Places registered for solemnising Marriages]	35⋅25	41.42
14	Partnership Notices [Pursuant to the Partnership Act 1890 and Limited Partnership Act, 1907]	58.00	68⋅15
15	Next of Kin Notices	35⋅25	41.42
16	All Notices in the Public Notices Section [Including Notices pursuant to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the Water Resources Act 1991 and the Town and Country Planning Act 1990]	71.85	84-42
17	All other Notices or Advertisements up to 10 lines (including Applications to Parliament) will be charged by number of lines of plain text appearing in the Gazette.	30.90	36∙31
	Additional 5 Lines or Less	12.60	14.81
	Column Rate	165-15	194.05
	Page Rate	319-30	375.18
18	Re-insertions due to Advertiser's error (Notice cost will be charged on above scale of charges) (Such re-insertion will carry a heading to the effect that it is a substituted Notice)	12.60	14.81
19	Proofing (Copy must be submitted at least one week prior to publication date) per notice		18.04
20	Late Advertisements	23.65	27.79
21	Withdrawal of Notices after Midday, 2 days prior to Publication	23.65	27.79
	Voucher copy will be posted on day of publication (post free) pre-payment required	1.55	

All notices and Advertisements should reach The London Gazette Office before 11.30 a.m., two working days previous to publication (e.g. A Notice to be published on a Monday, must be received in The London Gazette Office by 11.30 a.m. on the previous Thursday). Notices and Advertisements received after that time will be inserted if circumstances permit. The charge set out in (20) above will apply. Withdrawals and alterations will also be made, if circumstances permit. See (21) above. Notices which include tabular setting should reach The London Gazette Office at least one week prior to publication. The London Gazette is published daily, Monday to Friday (Bank Holidays excepted).

UKOP Online

Cut through all the

red tape

UKOP Online is the authoritative guide to government publications in the United Kingdom

Bringing you access to over 360,000 records without the need to install new software or purchase new hardware. All you need is access to the Internet and a web browser.

Search or browse the database to find any reference, from the reports of HM Inspectorate of Prisons to the publications of the Nuclear Energy Agency.

UKOP Online provides the definitive catalogue of materials essential to:

- Legal Advisors
- Local Government Officers
- Researchers
- Education & Healthcare Specialists
- Industrialists
- Constitutionalists
- Chambers of Commerce
- Planning Officers

UKOP Online catalogues:

- Parliamentary Publications
- Government Publications departmental and agency
- Statutory Instruments
- Publications of international bodies (such as the EU, UN, UNESCO, WHO, FAO)

Combining the official catalogue of Stationery Office publications with Chadwyck-Healey's Catalogue of Official Publications not Published by The Stationery Office, UKOP Online is <u>the</u> single complete catalogue of official publications.

With regular updates from both sources adding over 2,000 records to the database every month, can you afford not to subscribe?

Prices:

Launch offer: UKOP Online plus archive CD-ROM:

 $\ensuremath{\pounds} 900$ (excl VAT) - Single site licence for 4 concurrent users

£990 (excl VAT) after 31 March 1998

UKOP is also available on subscription CD-ROM: £1,045 (excl VAT) Current subscribers to the CD-ROM edition of UKOP may switch to the Online edition at any time for the remaining period of their subscription.

To subscribe to this vital bibliographic resource, or to request further information, contact Peter Mijatovich at The Stationery Office, PO Box 276, London SW8 5DT. Tel 0171 873 8732 Fax 0171 873 8203

or visit the website: http://www.ukop.co.uk

(Ref 7492)







Government Tracker



Including Daily UK & European Press Releases

A weekly guide to the latest Government publications

Every day, *The* London Gazette provides a summary of official publications, from press releases to statutes. Each day includes complete listings of all official press releases together with material designed to give a different viewpoint on the activities of Government:

Monday – **New Law Tracker**. A weekly guide to all new legislation from Westminster including all Statutes and Statutory Instruments.

Tuesday – Statistics & Standards Tracker. A round up of the latest from the Office of National Statistics and the British Standards Institution.

Wednesday – Parliamentary Tracker. A full summary of the events in Parliament including committees and the progress of new legislation.

Thursday – **European Tracker**. A guide to the latest European materials including consultative documents, draft legislation, treaties, conventions and directives.

Friday – Government Tracker. All new Government publications and what's new on Government websites.

To make it easier to use, everything is put into one of eight broad categories and then further classified according to more specific subject areas.

Home Affairs encompasses items which relate to internal affairs such as law & order, the courts, public records and the workings of Government.

International Affairs covers foreign policy & issues of concern Europe and world-wide.

Trade, Industry & Energy provides a guide to developments in the world of business.

Social Policy concerns matters which affect individuals in their everyday lives, such as education, employment & health.

Transport & Environment encompasses transport policy & the environment, from pollution to regeneration & planning.

Defence, Science & Technology includes defence issues, research & development and technological advances.

Culture & Sport covers leisure time, the media and sport.

Agriculture & Food includes farming, food & fisheries.

Please Note: Due to the summer recess, no new White or Green Papers have been notified to us.

Home Affairs

Crime

*Press Release 16.08.2000

Home Office - Britain Leads The Way On Fingerprint Detection - Lord Bassam

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

Police

*Press Release 16.08.2000

Police Complaints Authority – Met Officer Required To Resign After PCA Enquiry

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

Royalty

*Press Release 16.08.2000

Buckingham Palace Press Office – Royal Diary Of Engagements http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

International Affairs

Foreign Policy

*Press Release 16.08.2000

MOD - Russian Submarine: British Rescue Team Leave UK For Norway

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

Trade, Industry & Energy

Communications

Website News 11, 14 & 15.08.2000

The Radiocommunications Agency have updated their web site, see the RA's What's New page:

http://www.radio.gov.uk/whats-n/new.htm

Competition

*Press Release 16.08.2000

DTI - Merger Clearances

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

*European Press Release 16.08.2000

Commission approves co-operation agreement between General Motors and Fiat

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Finance & Banking

*Press Release 16.08.2000

Financial Services Authority – Transparency In The FSA's Regulatory Processes http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

*Press Release 16.08.2000

Financial Services Authority – FSA Consults On Prudential Requirements For Lloyd's

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

Taxation

*Press Release 16.08.2000

Inland Revenue – Corporation Tax On Chargeable Gains: Indexation Allowance:July

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

Website News 15.08.2000

Inland Revenue Statutory Instruments:

SI 2208 The Social Security (Contributions) (Amendment No. 8) (Northern Ireland) Regulations 2000

SI 2207 The Social Security (Contributions) (Amendment No. 8) Regulations 2000

SI 2189 The Tax Credits Schemes (Miscellaneous Amendments No. 3) (Northern Ireland) Regulations 2000

SI 2188 The Overseas Life Assurance Fund (Amendment) Order 2000 http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/si/index.htm

Website News 11.08.2000

The Inland Revenue has published:

Oil Taxation Office: responsible for the valuation of hydrocarbons for royalty and tax purposes and for the determination and assessment of royalties, petroleum revenue tax and corporation tax of the oil and gas sector

International: the office responsible for international tax issues http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/

Website News 11.08.2000

Inland Revenue

Payroll Standard: Further amendments have been made to the Payroll Test Data. The PDF & MS Word 6 & 97 versions of these documents are now available for download.

Capital Taxes Office: Capital Taxes Office Edinburgh has moved to a new address with effect from Monday 14 August 2000. See the Inheritance Tax and Shares Valuation Division pages for details of the new address and telephone numbers.

http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/

Utilities

*Press Release 16.08.2000

OFWAT – OFWAT Amends Water Companies' Licences http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

*Press Release 16.08.2000

OFTEL – Charging For Provision Of Local Loop Unbundling http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

Social Policy

Education

*Press Release 16.08.2000

DfEE – Principal To Lead Government Drive On Adult Literacy http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

Employment

*Press Release 16.08.2000

DfEE – Record Levels Of Employment Bring More Opportunities http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

Health

*Press Release 16.08.2000

 $DH-Expert\ Group\ Proposes\ Extending\ Research\ On\ Stem\ Cells\ http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf$

Health & Safety

*Press Release 16.08.2000

Health & Safety Executive – Local Authorities To Prioritise Health And Safety

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

Transport & Environment

Construction

Website News 10.08.2000

DETR Construction information: Building a Better Quality of Life: A Strategy for More Sustainable Construction. See:

http://www.construction.detr.gov.uk/cirm/sustainable/bql/index.htm

Environment

Website News 11.08.2000

DETR Environmental protection information: LAQM Technical Guidances (Adobe Acrobat):

Review and Assessment: Monitoring Air Quality - LAQM.TG1(00) Review and Assessment: Estimating Emissions - LAQM.TG2(00) Review and Assessment: Selection and Use of Dispersion Models -LAQM.TG3(00)

Review and Assessment: Pollutant Specific Guidance - LAQM.TG4(00). See:

http://www.environment.detr.gov.uk/airq/laqm.htm

Website News 10.08.2000

DETR Environmental protection information: Environmental Action Fund (updated). See:

http://www.environment.detr.gov.uk/eaf/index.htm

Website News 10.08.2000

DETR Environmental protection information: Waste Strategy 2000 for England and Wales. See:

http://www.environment.detr.gov.uk/waste/strategy/cm4693/index.htm

General

Website News 10.08.2000

DETR information: Catalogue of DETR Circulars 1997-2000. See: http://www.detr.gov.uk/circulars.htm

Maritime & Shipping

*Press Release 16.08.2000

Maritime & Coastguard Agency – Russian Passenger Vessel Detained http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

*Press Release 16.08.2000

Maritime & Coastguard Agency – Girl Rescued From 'Sheer' Cliff http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

Planning

Website News 10.08.2000

DETR Planning information: Collation of the Results of the 1997 Aggregate Minerals Survey for England and Wales. See: http://www.planning.detr.gov.uk/1997ams/results/index.htm

Roads

Website News 10.08.2000

DETR Roads information: Proposed Amendment of the Road Vehicle (Authorised Weight) Regulations 1998 (Consultation Paper). See: http://www.roads.detr.gov.uk/vehicle/consult/44tonne/index.htm

Transport

*Press Release 16.08.2000

DETR – New London Minicab Safety Consultation Launched http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

Water

Website News 10.08.2000

DETR Drinking water information: Early Results from the Implementation of Cryptosporidium Regulations. See: http://www.dwi.detr.gov.uk/papers/ecrypto.htm

Website News 10.08.2000

DETR Drinking water information: Drinking Water Quality Report of Public Perceptions in 2000. See:

http://www.dwi.detr.gov.uk/papers/pubperc.htm

Website News 10.08.2000

DETR Drinking water information: New Drinking Water Regulations in the UK. See:

http://www.dwi.detr.gov.uk/papers/newreg.htm

Wildlife & Countryside

*Press Release 16.08.2000

DETR – Protection For Rare Birds On Important Peatland http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

Website News 11.08.2000

DETR Wildlife and Countryside information: High Hedges: Possible Solutions - a Consultation Paper Summary of Responses. See: http://www.wildlife-countryside.detr.gov.uk/consult/highhedges/response/index.htm

Website News 11.08.2000

DETR Wildlife and Countryside information: Trees, Hedgerows and Forestry (updated). See:

http://www.wildlife-countryside.detr.gov.uk/rddteam/rddthf.htm

Website News 11.08.2000

DETR Wildlife and Countryside information: English and European Wildlife Issues (updated). See:

http://www.wildlife-countryside.detr.gov.uk/rddteam/rddthf.htm

Culture & Sport

Internet & New Media

Website News 10.08.2000

DETR information: Design templates and Corporate Internet Guidance (updated). See:

http://www.detr.gov.uk/templates/index.htm

Agriculture & Food

Animals

*European Press Release 16.08.2000

Classical Swine Fever in the UK http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Food

*Press Release 16.08.2000

Food Standards Agency - Agency Consults To Safeguard Consumer Choice

http://213.38.88.195/coi/coipress.nsf

The London Tazette

The Authorised Scale of Charges for Notices and Advertisements is on the preceding page.

All communications on the business of The London Gazette should be addressed to

The Stationery Office, The London Gazette, PO Box 7923, London SE1 5ZH

Telephone: 020 7394 4580

NOTICE

All Notices and Advertisements are published in the London Gazette at the risk of the Advertiser and at the discretion of the Editor. Whilst every endeavour will be made to ensure that the publication is made in accordance with the advertiser's requirements the Crown accepts no responsibility for any loss or damage howsoever arising from either a failure to meet those requirements or in respect of any errors or omissions which may inadvertently be made in respect of those requirements or in connection with any notice or advertisement.

Notices and Advertisements by Private Advertisers may be tendered at or sent direct by post to The Stationery Office Limited, The London Gazette Office, PO Box 7923, London SE1 5ZH, for insertion at the authorised rates of payment. All Notices and Advertisements must be pre-paid. The Office hours are from 8.30 a.m. to 4 p.m., Mondays to Fridays, inclusive. Notices and Advertisements sent direct by post must be accompanied by postal orders or cheques made payable to The London Gazette.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Statutes (other than under Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925 and section 28, Water Resources Act, 1963) or under Orders of Court will not be inserted unless signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court, by a member of any body

of accountants established in the United Kingdom and for the time being recognised by the Board of Trade for the purposes of Section 389 (1) of the Companies Act, 1985, or by a member of the Institute of Chartered Secretaries and Administrators. Notices of Dissolution of Partnership which are signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives will be accepted if signed or attested as above.

A Notice not signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives must be accompanied by a Statutory Declaration made by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court to the effect that such Notice is given in pursuance of the terms of the partnership to which it relates.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925, will not be inserted unless they are signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court or by a duly authorised official of a London Clearing Bank or the Grant of Probate or Letters of Administration relating to the estate to which the advertisement refers is produced for inspection at the time the advertisement is submitted.

Advertisements relating to Bills before Parliament will not be inserted unless signed by a Parliamentary Agent or a Solicitor of the Supreme Court.



Published by The Stationery Office and available from:

Customer Service PO Box 29, Duke Street, Norwich, NR3 1YZ General enquiries/Telephone Orders 0870 6005522 Fax 0870 6005533 Email orders book.orders@theso.co.uk

The Stationery Office Bookshops
123 Kingsway, London WC2B 6PQ 020 7242 6393 Fax 020 7242 6394
68–69 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6AD 0121 236 9696 Fax 0121 236 9699
33 Wine Street, Bristol B51 2BQ 0117 9264306 Fax 0117 9294515 9-21 Princess Street, Manchester M60 8AS 0161 834 7201 Fax 0161 833

16 Arthur Street, Belfast BT1 4GD 028 9023 8451 Fax 028 9023 5401 71 Lothian Road, Edinburgh EH3 9AZ 0870 606 5566 Fax 0870 606 5588 The Stationery Office Oriel Bookshop, 18–19 High Street Cardiff CF1 2BZ 028 2039 5548 Fax 028 2038 4347

The Stationery Office's Accredited Agents (see Yellow Pages)

and through good booksellers



Published and printed in the UK by The Stationery Office Limited under the authority and superintendence of Carol Tullo, Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office and Queen's Printer of Acts of Parliament